
•• 

~ 

, ·!( 
I. ,'-\, . . Ii 

• 

,. 
•' 

u N· ! r· E D s TA T e· s 
NUC.!.EAR RE.GULATORY COMMISSION 

I n t he m a t t e r o i :· 

PUBLIC SERVICE ELECTRIC & GAS COMPAJ.~Y 

SALEM 1 DOCKET NO. 50-272 

PI a c.e: Salem, New Jersey 

D a.a. e: Tuesday, April 29, 1980 p,... 9 es·. 1 A35 t 1 -,-24 r ..,.. ,~ o _,o 

---INnRN ___ Ar.-.-c-N-Ai--. -V-~-:-TI_M_R-~--. --.-1-N_c:. ___ I 
499 SCU"TH ~:.srroa.. S"mEET. s. w. sum: 107 

WASHINGiCN. C. C. ZDCa2 

lt2 'SC~ 
··-i 



~---=---

·-

• 

• 

.. 

• 

z 
. . 

i 

iO 

1 i 

... 
l~ 

I' •O 

17 

1a 

19 

:~ 

:1 

::z 

-.. 
Z.L 

u 

:! 
i 
i 

!I 

!I 

ii 
!I 
i 

! 

ii 

:1 

I 
I 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

In the Matter of: 

- - - - - - - - - - -x 
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x 
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x 
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Salem County Courthouse 
Freeholders Meeting Room 
92 Market Street 
Salem, New Jersey 

Tuesday, April 29, 1980 

The Atomic Safety & Licensing Board, met, 

pursuant to call, with Chairman Gary Milhollin, presiding. 

BEFORE: 

DR. JAMES LAMB, Marnber 

MR. FREDERICK SHON, Member 
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MR. VALORE: Right. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: So, I do not think that we 

need a lengthy explanation . 

The important thing is, is that we all know what 

important documents are involved. We have the Part 3 and 

then we have the addendum,which I have as dated April 24, 

1980. 

MR. VALORE: There then will be --

MR. PATON: Don't beyond Part 3, please. Are 

you still on Part 3? 

MR. VALORE: No, I am past Part 3. 

MR. PATON: No, no, no. Do not do that. 

MR . .VALORE: You have Part 3. 

MR. PATON: You had told me that these few 

pieces of paper that we have is a piece of Part 3. Is that 

correct, or not? 

MR. VALORE: No. 

Perhaps, I should let Dr. Webb explain at this 

point. I don't --

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: What paper is the Staff 

ref erring to? 

MS. MOORE: A four-page document. 

MS. MACARTOR: Mr. Chairman, may I move that we 

ask Dr. Webb to identify for identification purposes only, 

each set of documents that may be introduced tomorrow 

!,,,........~ '/GlfllA'"tll .~US!AI DE4 l.lllC. 
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I 
I 

j 
without prejudice to Mr. Valore's right to decide that over i 

I 
night. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well, But, I think 

we understand that the Board understands, at least, what 

documents are involved here. 

MS. MACARTOR: I think .I do, too. But, I would 

like to be certain by having one list. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Apparently, only the Staff 

is confused about this. 

l 
i 

I 
i 
I 

I 
' 

I 
I 
! 

I 
I 
I 

1. 
1 
I 

MR. PATON: Mr. Chairman, I showed them a document/ 
i 

which he identifies as Part 3 and I ~sked him three times 

and he still calls it only a part to Part 3. 

MR . .VALORE: No, I haven't said that. 

MR. PATON: Is that all of Part 3? 

MR. VALORE: That is my understanding. 

I have not finished with the document. 

MR. PATON: Dr. Webb has indicated otherwise 

on two different occassions. 

MR. VALORE: Well, then that is a problem. If 

Dr. Webb has indicated that, then that is a problein. But, 

it is my understanding is that is Part 3. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Mr. Chairman, you know, it may 

be humorous in one instance, but we are faced with the 

problem ~f preparing for cross examination tomorrow. We 

I 
i 
i 
I 
I 

. ~ 

' 
had a deadline of two weeks ago in order to trace down a lot 

l""lll!IAT'IQu&.. .,,,_.'"- .=:ussca uu 1~ 
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of the references, a lot of the material and as we saw from 

the Staff, cross examination was very helpful. Now, I am 

I 
r 

I faced with not only trying to sort through documents, but 

. I 
to try to develop cross examination without references which I 

. . ! 

I just received on Monday, and I inted tomorrow to object 

to any late file testimony as I have thought I said at the 

beginning of this hearing. 

I 
I 
I 
I 
I 

i 
MR. VALORE: I have all the documents now in order) 

And I can recite them very quickly. All right. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well. 

MR. VALORE: All right.· We have the 

February 27, 1979 testimony, let us call it the first 

document. The. second, there is a typewritten date of 

March 19, 1980 which is crossed off and in pen under that, 

it says April 8, 1986. Supplement Walter's report 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Where is it crossed off? 

MR. SHON: Not on mine. 

MR. VALORE: Well, I -- that is my problem. 

Dr. Webb, delivered some of these 
i 
I 
i 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Look, we are getting a littl~ 

I 
tired of this. The Board will now announce the documents i 

I 
i 
i 

which you have given to us, which we expect you to introduc~ 

tomorrow. Those shall be the documents, unless we are 

otherwise informed. Very well? 

MR. PATON: Mr. Chairman, could I make a comment 

l,.,...._.TQW.I. .,.,..,,.. .~www• rn 1~ 
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I 
I 
I 

on that? We just do not have the documents that you announceJJ., 
i 

we still have a problem. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: But, you should bring that 

up when I go through the list. 

MR. PATON: All right. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: First we have a document 

which is dated April 18, 1979. No, I am sorry . 

. . 
The first document is a proposed testimony dated 

February 27,1979; that is document 1. Document 2, is 

additional testimony, which is dated March 19, 1980. It 

is entitled Part 1. It will serve rather it bears a date 

of service of April 9, 1980, that is Document No. 2. That 

Document is supported by calculations of R.E. Webb for 

Part 1. The third document is dated in pen, April 9, 1980. 

It is entitled Part 2 of Supplement. The next document 

is dated April 20, 1980, and it is entitled Part 3 of the 

supplement of April 8,9 , 1980. 

MR. PATON: Can I inquire at this point, 

Mr. Chairman? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Sure. 

MR. PATON: I have a document that is about 

five or six pages long. Is that -- can I also identify 

Part 3 as that about five or six pages long? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: It begins with the title 

Open Frame. Analysis. 

l...._..,1"DW. 1/G1San.. .~USSCI ~ 1..C. 
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MR. PATON: Yes. sir. 

May I ask one more question? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Sure. 

MR. PATON: Are there any appendices or anything 

to find there? 

! 
i 
I 

I 
I 
I 

I 
I 
I 
! 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Yes. There are calculations! 

which are entitled, these are handwritten calculations,, 

entitled Open Rack Analysis of Spent Fuel Heatup. 

MR. PATON: I have those. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: You have 'those. 

The final document is a document dated 

April 24; 1980. Which begins with the title "Zirconium 

Fire Potential Further Remarks". 

MS. FIELDS: I do not have that. 

MR. \VAL.ORE: I will see that you get that. I 

put these on everyone's desk, yesterday, but I have another 

copy in my car. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Does the Staff have that? 

MR. PATON:. Yes, sir. 

.MR. VALORE: May I ask you one question, 

Mr. Chairman? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Before you do,· I would like 

to state that those are the only documen.ts which the Board 

knows about . 

MR. VALORE: Well, they are the only documents 

:~~ 'IU111A?t111 .~wwwc cu 1~ 
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I have in my hand with one question. 

The next to the last document that you read, which 

was "Open Rack Analysis of Spend Fuel Heatup" --

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: This is the handwritten 

document? 

MR. VALORE: Handwritten document. Under that, 

does it say "Revised Model, April 20, 1980"? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Yes. 

MR. VALORE: Then you have all the documents 

that I now have in my hand. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Just a second, Mr. Valore. 

My copy says that. The Staff's copy does not. 

MR. VALORE: Apparently the Staff does not have 
i 
I 

that, but I thought that I had given one to everyone, I will I 
i 

see that they will get it. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: When will the Staff receive 

this document? 

MR. VALORE: Well, we made 10 copies yesterday 

and I will give them my personal copy. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well. 

We shall now adjourn until 9:00 tomorrow morning. 

(WHEREUPON; the meeting 

was adjourned at 5:25 p.m.) 

r~~ 'loiau-n .. . ~D*'>Ct rn 1~ 
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CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: So now we're in a position to 

: hear your questions. 

: BY MS . . FIELDS : 

Q Mr. Zudans, with respect to the statement in the 

! direct testimony presented by the staff here today, it states 

.~ that there was no appreciable change in the margin of protec-

i tion as a result of pool modification. I simply would like 

a for the purpose of clarity in the record, to know whether or 

not or what the margin of safety was. What is the margin of 

ro protection that was projected for the spent fuel pool? 

tr And, how close that margin came to being approached or will 

come to being approached by the expansion we're talking about 

here today? 

A I think I might review just slightly how the 

t~ building was designed. Maybe I can answer that question that 

to way. The building was designed to a ACI318-63 code for 
i 

ii normal and QBE loads (?) using working stress allowables which! 

TS 

19 

11 

are allowable stresses that you allow your concrete and your 

steel to go to and then they used ultimate stress allowables 

for normal SSC and tornado loads combined. In these cases 
i 

\, they had to work to these allowables. .;I:f they exceded 
i 

: them, the building would not be sizmic category 1. When they 

z: said that the additional mass that would be added by the new 

racks was less than 1%, if you were to place this in the 

model, which they originally analyized, you would get 

l,.,......1"!1::11Wi1. 'l--..7'M .1'0 SCI m I~ 
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negligible changes in response of the building due to such an 

addition, and therefore, negligible changes in the results to 

which you would compare against the allowables. I don't have 

an exact number ratio for example for you which states it was 

the ratio of allowable or the ratio of actual load against 

allowable was .9 or .8 such number but I can assure·you that 

the design as it is within the allowables for that length. 

Q Do you calculate the allowable stress in terms of 

percentage of total? 

I 
I 

I 
i 

A 
I 

Well, you calculate the actual loads on the str~cture 
I 
i 

with a different loading combination and then you compare thos1 

to the allowable stresses which are guided by the--

Q Is is possible to give us a percentage figure of 

allowable stress percentage of the total lot mass? 

A I do not have that number. 

I 

I 
i 
! 
i 

! 
i 
I 
I 

Q Mr. Pasedag, with reference to your direct testimony! 

ag.ain you calculate the maximum lea~ rate of no more than 

710 gallons per minute baS!ed on tl':,e presence of 10 leak off 

tubes. Are there any other tubs or in~r~_as_pipes that m~¥'------~--:-~ 

be permit the water from the spent fuel pool that were not 

calculated into this? 

A No, there· aren't that is a total number of. tubes 
: 

in that system. I would like to point out, however, that thesi:! 
I 
i 
f 

are leak off tubes have no direct -connection with the interior! 
: 

of the sp,ent fuel pool. This leak off system is strictly for ' 

I~~.,.._.,.. .. . .:tuzsca uos lflC. 
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the case where a liner weld would have cracked or failed 

somehow, such that the leakage from such a failure is collected 

Q So, I take it your answer is now that there is no 

other--no tubes or ingress pipes to this spent fuel pool which 

there could be an egressive water. 

A Well, there are tubes or pipes to the spent fuel 

pool but they are near the surface level as opposed to either 
I 
I 

behind the liner or lower down below the surface level or even l 
I 

at the bottom of the pool. There are none other than near the i 
surface. ! 

I 
I 

Q Thank you. With reference to your further testimony I 
I 

Page 2, you about 10 lines from the bottom you refer to limited 
I 

oxidation of four year old or older fuel would not lead to a 

substantial release of Fission Products beyond those released 

from the freshly·discharged one-third core. Any time in your 

calculations did you figure in a total core off load to the 

spent fuel pool? 

A No I did not. 

Q If you have would that change vour--can :ll.OJl_t.e.Ll.~~-+-~-

me if it would change your conclusion with reference to the 

total release of Fission Products not exceeding the reactor 

accidents calculation in Wl~SH 14? 

A It would not change that conclusion, no. 

Q Can you tell us whether the calculator releases or 

the releases calculated for the WASH 14 reactor accidents are 

!~~·,.,...., .. . .91wwwarn l#llC. 
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significantly higher than those calculated for the spent fuel 

pool in its present configuration. I 
! 

A 
I 

The consequences calculated for the reactor accidents! 
I 

in WASH 14 are those from a Class 9 accident that is an acciden' . 

that would go beyond the design basi~ In the spent fuel pool i 

i 
we have analyzed the design basis accidents. We have not 

analyzed the consequences of Class 9 accidents for spent fuel 

! 
! 

pool that would be accidents which go beyond the design basis 

for that pool. 

MS. FIELDS: I have no further questions. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: May I indulge for just a few 

minutes. We intend to adjourn in :ust a few minutes until 

9 o'clock tomorrow morning. Before we do so, it might be 

convenient since Dr. Webb is likely to be a witness tomorrow 

I 
! 
! 
I 

I 
I 

i 

i 
' I 
i 

I 
' I 
! 
i 
i 

to ask whether there are objections to his add~tional testirnont 

. . b I so we might consider them or at least have them in mind etweem 

now and the time Dr. Webb is a witness. Are there any objecti6ns 
I 

to his additional testimony? 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Perhaps we should have a profert 

states at the end that there is an interpretation he can't 

solve the equation I believe ana I wonder what purpose it is 

being profert for, that is my initial question and perhaps 

we can have a reply to that one first. 

MR. VALORE: .I appreciate the spirit in which the 

1 ...... ~ ·1--..Tt .. . =tua::A: ca 1-:. 
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Board is addressing the question .to all this. My analysis is 

that I will tender six documents, however, I have not had the 

opportunity to meet with Dr. Webb and review the transcript 

which I received today. We just went from our notes and his 

tape recording last ·night and what was strickened from his 

testimony, so he and I have a work meeting this evening where 

we will be going over all of these and I actually will be in a I 
much better position tomorrow morning to advise the Board. 

we had reached Dr. Webb today, I was going to ask the Board 

for an hour recess to go over things with Dr. Webb before I 

If I 
i 

l 
' I 
i 

i 
I would put him on the stand. What I am saying is that at this 

point without consulting with him I assume he will want all 

six documents February 27 testimony, Parts, 1, 2, and 3, the 

i 

I 
I 
I 

Addendum he did and his Appendix with his calculations to go iii 
! 

to evidence. But I would like to meet with him· and go over j 

! 
that. ' 

MR. WETTERHJ,HN: I think you are going a little too 

quickly for me. I don't I have a Part 3. That is one of my 

Ti problems . 

ta MR. VALORE: Well, I handed everyone a Part 3 and 

i9 an Addendum of the testimony yesterday. 

ll 

I 
l 
:I 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Yes. I was referring to Part 3 

which is supported by the calculation to which you just 

Mr. Wetterhahn. 

i 

referr~d 
I 
! 

MR. VALORE: If you don't have a Part 3, I will give 

one. 
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I 
CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Mr. Wetterhahn, you just 

I 
referred( 

to the open.rack analysis of spent fuel heat-up. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Yes, I did. 

I 

! 
l 
I 
I 
i 
I 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: I have been lead to believe that i 
I 

I 
those calculations support Part 3 of the testimony, is that 

not correct? 

MR. VALORE: That is correct. 
j 

MR. WETTERHAHN: For some reason until now the 

licensee did not have Part 3. I don't know how that happened. 

MR. VALORE: If I didn't give you a copy I am very 

sorry. I thought I had put one on everyone's desk. 
; 

MR. WETTERHAHN: I have two documents. I have a Parti3 

dated April 20, 1980 and then an Addendum date April 24, 1980.j 
I 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, may the Staff have a moment! 
I 
i 

our witnesses only have two copies of Dr.- Webb's testimony and! 

I would like to check to make sure the Staff h.:;,s all the 

documents. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Mr. Wetterhahn, do you have the 

Addendum. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Yes. I have the Addendum which 

discusses Zirconium fires is that the one? 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman didn't respond--do we let 

them in it because it necessitates calling the witnesses up 

on the stand. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Do you have Part 3? 

1...,....naw.. .,.,..'l'tlll .:fussc: rn 1~ 
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MS. MOORE: --copies were given to our witnesses. We ! 

received two copies and I am not sure and we want to make 

certain that we in fact do have Part 3 and the Addendum before 

I--. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well. 

MS. MOORE: Thank you. 
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CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Since you are:·· not sure that 

you have it, we can probably assume that you are not in 

a position to tell us at this time, whether you have 

objections to it. 

MS. MOORE: That is correct. 

MS. MACARTOR: Nice try. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: I would like for the record 

to show whether all parties have received complete copies 

of the testimony by Dr. Webb before we break up. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Can Mr. Valore, for the record, 

go slowly everything he intends to introduce or possibly 

in traduce into evidence, so we can all check that we have 

copies of it. 

MR. VALORE: I think that that is the best thing 

to do. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: The reporter should notice 

that we are now back on the record and the first thing on 

l 
i 

! 
i 
i 
I 
I 

I 

I 
I 
i 
I 

i 
I 

I 
! 
l 
I 

. I 

the record will be Mr. Valore Is presentation of the document$ 

which he intends to, perhaps, which he may introduce· 

tomorrow. The record should also show whether the Staff 

has received copies of it and whether all parties have 

received copies of it. 

MR. VALORE: We intend to introduce tomorrow 

subject to the meeting I indicated, that will take place 

with Dr. Webb, and I only can anticipate that would result 

1 ........ ~ .,~.,. ... =-us•• w t-c. 
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in us not moving to introduce anything, but we do plan to go 

over it this evening. The February 27, 1979 testimony, which 

! has previously been filed. His testimony which is indicated 

~ as Parts 1,2, and 3. 

7 

TO 

T i 

t.S 

T7 

18 

19 

:1 

MS. MACARTOR: Wait a minute, wait a minute. 

MR. PATON: Mr. Chairman, could I interrupt? 

am not positive -~ I got Part 1 and Part 2, could we see 

Part 3 looks like? 

MR. VALORE: You just showed me Part 3. 

MR. PATON: Okay. 

i 
i 
i· 
I 

I ! 
I 
I 

whatl 
! 
I 
I 

I 
I 

j 
I 
i 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Mr. Valore, you might identif~ 
! 

these parts by their date. 

MR. VALORE: Parts 1 and 2 bear a date of 

I 
March 19, 1980 and they are indicated as a supplement to the! 

authors of February 27, 1979 testimony. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: I'm sorry. Doesn't Part 2 have 

a date of April 9th? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: The Part 2 that I have has a 

date of April 9. 

MR. SHON: Mine, too. 

MR. VALORE: Well, I bound mine together. You are 

right. Part 2 bears a date of April 9, 1980. 

Part 3 which we will introduce, bears a date of 

April 20, 1980 . 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Mr. Valore, there is an 

I~~ 'l.,..'"111·.iite SCI DC4 1-C. 
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addendum to --
I 

MR. VALORE: Yes, I am going to get to that. 

that right here. 

I have 
i 
i 
r 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well. 

MR. VALORE: There is also, we will introduce i 
I 
i 

as an. exhibit, an addendum to the authors April 18, 9,. 20, ! 
and February 27, 1979 testitnony, which is called addendum -- ! 

MR. TAUSNER: For clarification, where does that 

logic fit into the sequence? 

MR. VALORE: It is dated, April 24, 1980, so it is 

the last expression to be made. 

MR. PATON: Mr. Chairman, the Staff is confused 

by that most recent statement. 

MR. VALORE: Well, if you appreciate, I was going 

i 
I 

I 
I 
I 

j 
I 

j 
I 

I 
i 
i 

i 
I 

to say to the Board, I was going to get a recess to get all ! 

these things together, so that I could present them in an 

intelligent fashion, because it is very difficult when you 

start into one of these hearings and you are preparing to 

l9 ·· cross examine witnesses and Dr. Webb and I have been going 

ll 

! 
i 
I ,, 
i 
i 

since Sunday night and I have had the opportunity to sit · 

down with him and go through everything that he has handed 

me including exhibits when the day this hearing started and 

put them into a form that I wanted to present to the Board. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Well, so far, no one has 

suggested sanctions against you· for this. 

1_,,__, ·1-~ .=aoz541 ....... 1...:. 
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like that because I haven't attempted to evaluate the 

probabilities of either.the accident occurring or the 

probability of a fuel handling accident.if the fuel was 

moved. 

Q I see. All right. Dr. Benjamin, in the Sandia 

report, I believe there was a fairly significant difference , 

between the wall to wall racking and the other configurations ! 
! 
i 

because of the distance between the dense packing and the walll 

and I believe you testified yesterday that, and looking at i 

the Salem situation, you were working or:i the assumption of I 
I 

a 12 inch distance from the rack to the. wall. Is that correctj? 
i 

Was that your testimony yesterday? i 
I 
I 

A Yes .. To be precise the figure that we used was i 

i 
16 inches in the calculation, but 12 inches would not make ! 

a difference as far as the results are concerned. 
! 
i 

Q I believe: some place in the application in the i 

I 
record, again, can be obi ec ted to i_f__i_t' s incorrect_,-that----the-l---

distance from the racks to the walls in Salem will be 7~ 

i9 inches. Would this make a difference in your calculations? 

ll !I 
I 
i. 

You've stated that 12 would not, but 7~ is somewhat less 

than 12 and less than the 16 you used. 
,, 

A We did a parametric study of this spacing to see 

t: what spacing would be necessary and as I recall 7 inches woulcl 
! 

r 
:1 

be adequate. The types of spacing that we have to worry 

about are the things in the order of a centimeter or two 

(,.,.._;..Jlll:llM.. ,,,,_.,, .. . ~ZCSCI 04& i....:, 

- s::uftl - ~. !. •. ~ ?0 
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centimeters, that type of thing. 

Q I'm. sorry, I didn't catch your last phrases. 

A Spacings right up to the wall would be a 

problem where there would be an inch or so of space and 

I 

I 
I 

I 
i 
I 

. I 

that's all, that would be a problem. I believe that 7 inches/ 

would not be a problem to the best of my recollection of 

7 the calculations we did. 

I 
I 
I 

I 
I 

Q 
I 

There was one question, one small area at the end i 

I of the is it Battis or Bettis? I 

i 
JO A Bettis. I 

I 

Q Bettis fire, that I believe has not been answered. I 
I have listened fairly carefully and I have not heard it. 

Tl I understand that this was chips and scrap and so forth and 

t4 I understand that the general concensus is that there was 

tJ oil in there, however, I gather, although I'm not completely 

to familiar with the report, that the oxidation which I believe 

ta for a long time and I am wondering if you know whether there 

!9 · were large pieces -- there must have been in .scrap -- there 

must have been some fairly large pieces of Zirconium and 

:1 whether you that toward the end of that event whether a 

:% selfsustaining oxidation was occurring? 

r ., 

A Well, I'm looking at a sentence that Mr. Pasedag 

pointed out to me here which says 'The solid scrap did not 

burn but most of the other scrap did' . 

! ......... ~ 'IU..1'tM .:;QbSZI UCL IPC 
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Q Where is that sentence? 

A On Page 5 . 

Q In the first paragraph? 

MR. PASEDAG: Last paragraph. 

BY MS. MacARTOR: 

A I'm referring to the report on the subject dated 

May 27, 1955. 

Q I'm sorry I can't find the sentence that you're 

reading there. 

! 
i 
I 
I 
I 
I 

i 

I 
! 
: 
i 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, is the report Mrs. MacArtof 
I 

has, is that the one dated May 27th? 

MS. MacARTOR: Oh, I'm looking at the report 

attached to the ~estimony. The addendum. 

MS. MOORE: That is not it. If--

MS. MacARTOR: August 15th --

MS. MOORE: If we could have a moment, the staff 

: -W-i-1-1-P-r-O:!.d .. di::> Mr.s..._MacAr.t_or__w_i_th__a_c_o_p __ v_o_f_Lt.__.. _________ --1-__ 

r 
I 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well. 

MS. MOORE: Does the board also need copies of this 

report? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Yes. 

MRS. COLEMANS: Do you have a copy of that for us? 

MS. MOORE: No. We are out, I'm afraid. We've 

brought a limited number of copies. We have no more left. 

! ............ ~ '/GtJMnt.t .~ilP!RI UCL 1.-.C. 
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BY MS. MacARTOR: 

Alright. I find that sentence, but could I refer l 
i . . you to the copy of the August 15, 1955 report attached to the i 

... 

• 

• I 

Lower Alloways testimony, the Addendum? 

A Yes, I have them. 

Q They point out there that there were some rods 

that showed no evidence of fire damage but then they point 

a out they there were some plates that did, and they point out 

that they had a Zirconium rod in -- let me count the lines --

TO CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Which page is this? 

rr MS. MacARTOR: 7 -- Page 5. Beginning line 7 

!j; continuing line 8, that a Zirconium rod, roughly 2 inches in 

1: diameter was fai.rly easily broken and the cross section 

indicated that the metal had been largely converted into the 

t.S oxide in the fire. 

to MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, might we ask if the 

--~------i~ n_e_J;_s___agrees with Ms. MacArtors characterization of what 

,. 

I_ 

!~ that bulletin contains? 

19 - CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Perhaps you should find out 

if the witness --

ll MS. MacARTOR: Well I certainly will. I had not 

z: planned to but I will be happy to if you could characterize 

z:· what this report;: is. Perhaps it is not the Bettis fire. 

A 

BY Ms . MacARTOR: 

I believe it is an earlier report of the Bettis 

IM'f91U?ICIMI. 'l'llll!llA.,,_ .~OSAI uaz 1-C. 
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fire which was later on enlarged to the report I was referring 

to. 

Q Well the date on the one I was quoting is 

August 15, 1955. The date on the other one is May, 1955, 

so the one attached to the Lower Alloways testimony appears 

to be later. 

A Yes, that's correct. 
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DR. BENJAMIN: On the title of this bulletin I 

don't see Bettis mentioned anywhere, but it sure looks like 

the Bettis fire from the photographs. 

MS. MAC ARTOR: I don't see Bettis mentioned either I 
i 
I but it sounded like the same incident to me. I 
! 

MR. VALORE: Mr. Chairman, I might just help out 
I 

quickly that Bettis report in May is 159,000 lbs. of zirconium! 
! 
I . i 

I 
I 

scrap and the August report refers to 159,000 lbs. of 

zirconium scrap, so I think that figure is identical and it 
i 

j 
I 

is the same incident. 
I 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well, thank you. I 
I 

BY MS. MAC ARTOR: 

Q Could you comment then on that sentence that 

shows an oxidation of a zirconium rod, although it also indi-

cates there are other rods that did not show evidence of fire 

damage but which might not have been in the area. Why would 

one rod appear to be oxidized completely through and others 

not? 

A Well, to me that signifies that.one rod was 

oxidized as a result of the heat generated by the scrap metal 

that ignited and that ? was not oxidized because they 

were not in the vicinity where the heat was greatest and did 

not ignite on their own volition. Also I might point out the 

fact that the rod had turned to zirconium oxide indicates that 

it didn't volatilize. That it produced vapor. 

!~~ .,,,_..,,_ .~UU$11 CC4 !.'<. 
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;/ET Q Could you relate· that to Salem. Are you saying 

12A-2· .. ... that since there would be no smaller pieces at Salem to start 

: the ignition, that this would not happen, or just what? 

A This essentially is our position, since there is 

! no pile of scrap or powdered type of zirconium in the pool 

~ that this type of ignition, this type of flame, would not 

i occur. 

a Q A hypothetical question. If in fact there were a 

9 fire then the type of zirconium material in Salem could have 

!O a self-sustaining oxidation? 

l i A Well, I think the clad in the Salem spent fuel poolj 
! 

or any spent fuel pool can undergo a self-sustaining oxidation! 
I 

if the conditions are right, as opposed to a fire. It doesn't! 
I 

I 
need a fire to exist in order for oxidation to 'occur. I 

l.S Q Yesterday Dr. Benjamin you testified regarding the 

r~ ventilation at the Salem pool building and you stated some-

T7 thing I didn't quite understand, or understand all the 

ta implications of, and I would like for you to either clarify 

i9 or amplify as case may be -- It had to do with the cubic 

:o footage in the building, I believe, and you stated that there 

l1 
i 
l ,. were actually in excess of 300,000 cubic feet and that Dr. 

::z Webb has used 36,000 cubic feet in his calculations. Could 

~ you amplify on what effect that would have or clarify in the 

=~ event I misunderstood . 

~11 - -I 
I 

·1 

A Yes, the effect would be that the heatup in Dr. 

(llftlll!IA~ .,,....,,, .. . =tQl!)lli OI& lo'< 
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Webb's calculations would be much more rapid and severe than 

the heatup in my calculations. 

Q Excuse me. Would that be because with more air 

there would be a cooling down. 

A There would be fore two reasons. First of all, 

because the amount of air in the building is such (for two 

reasons really) the amount of air is such that it takes a 

l 

I 
i 

! 
I 
I 

\ 
i significantly longer time for that air to heat up as a result 1 

I of heat from the spent fuel pool; secondly that the surface. 

l 
I area of the building i~ larger so that heat can be expelled 

from the building more than in a smaller room; and thirdly 

that the ventilation system which is built in accordance with 
I 

the size of the room has a· significantly higher volume of flowi 

which provides more air into the room than otherwise would be I 
the case . 

Q Is this one small part of the calculation that you 

feel are distorted by this change, or the entire structure of 

the calculations used by Dr. Webb? 

A Dr. Webb's testimony seems to rely fairly heavily 

on the importance of not having ventilation. What that would 

do in an accident and to that extent I think it affects his 

results significantly. He also did some calculations for the 

case of perfect ventilation to compare with the results that 

we obtained in our -- he recorded in our report on that case 

. ·and obtained reasonably good. agreement with the results that 

!.......,~ .,.,..,.,.. . .quzsca ==- !M:. 
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-! 

I 
i 

we had, so I think his calculations in that case were probably i 
. i 

accurate . 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Do.you think the ventilation 

system would be used if the cladding began to oxidize? Should 

I say once it began to oxidize do you think the ventilation 

system would be turned off, continue to be used. What do you 

think would happen? 

DR. BENJAMIN: Well it is a question that probably 

the licensee would be in a better position to answer, unless 

somebody turned it-off I imagine it would keep operating. 

What the effect of the environment on the ventilation system 

would be is another question which 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Perhaps I should ask 

Mr. Pa sedag that. What do you think would happen. Would the 

ventilation system be turned off to reduce the emissions out-

side the building? 

MR. PASEDAG: Do you· mean manually? 

i 
i 

I 
' I 
I 
j 
I 

I 
I 

I 
i 

i 
I 

I 
! 
i 
I 

I 
j 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Yes, or automatically for that, 
' 
! 

matter . 

MR. PASEDAG: Well to my· knowledge there is no 

system that. would automatically turn the ventilation system 

off if you started to claim oxidation, or if you lost water 

in the pool. I would think that it would probably, from my 

point of view, be more desirable to keep the ventilation 

' I 
! 

r system running because it would also filter the effluents from: 

I 
I 
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'I 

l 
I 

' I 
I 
j 

the building. As far as what would really happen in real life ,I 
I 
I 
l 
I 

I think that with this whole question we are so far removed 

from real life it is hard to say. What I would do if I were 

in that position is not worry about the ventilation system 

but I would get myself a hose and put water in the pool. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: So you couldn't say whether 

it would be---

MR. PASEDAG: I don't know what people would do in 

that circumstance, for I can't really picture them very well. 

My own preference would be to keep the ventilation system 

running. 

BY MS~ MAC ARTOR: 

Q Follo~ing up on that one question -- if there were 

no access to the building for whatever reason, ·would there be 

a difference because of increased storage in the building in 

the risk to health and safety? 

A No, and the reason is that the change in the risk--

you see once we talk about, we've only been talking about 

consequences of the hypothetical event all this time. If we 

talk about risk we also have to consider the likelihood of 
i 
I 

that event, and when you combine that, the total _risk from the/ 
! 
I 

from any accident involving a spent fuel pool, in my opinion : 

would be small enough such that any changes from one rack 

configuration to the next would be so small as not to show up 

in the numbers . 
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Q I may have used risks slightly incorrectly as I 

%. believe Dr. Lamb did yesterday. I really meant to ask and 
!I 

l possibly the answer is the same, the difference in 

~ consequences to people living in Delaware of course, is my 

7 

/· 
I 

! 
i 
I 

i 

particular interest. I wasn't talking about the risk of the 

thing happening, I was talking about the consequences to the 

people if it occurred that there were no access, the 

difference between the increased storage. 

A Okay. If we take out the consideration of how it 

TO would happen in likelihood and we only talked about the 

i T consequences, then a little bit more accurate assessment of 

the consequences would be necessary in order to arrive at 

a numberical value. My own estimate is that based on the 

t~ reasoning that I gave yesterday, that the consequences alone 

not considering the risk now, but the consequences alone would 

not be worse than those established in WASH 1400 for reactor 

ti accidents. 

TS Q Well, I'm not at this moment saying that there was 

i9 a reactor accident. 

A I understand. I'm just comparing the consequences 

ll from a fuel pool accident to those from a reactor accident. 

:Z I'm saying that they would certainly be less than. that from 

Z: reactor accident. But in general we have not looked at it 

r 
'I 

carefully enough to say that when you factor in a distance 

such as to the state of Delaware, whether there would be any 
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consequences at all at that distance. I just don't know 

there may very well be no consequences. But I have not done 

the analysis to demonstrate that.. I'm just not precluding 

that. 

Q I should perhaps mention that the distance is a 

matter of feet from the state of Delaware. 

A I didn't realize --
i 
' Q Turning to another ·area, you touched yesterday, 1 

Mr. Pasedag, and you had it in your direct testimony on Page 3,/ 

having to do with the liquid pathway study. You state on I 
i 

Page 3 of your original testimony that the Salem sight comparesj 

favorably with the typical actuary sight of the generic liquid I 
I 
I 

pathway study. What criteria did you use to arrive at that i 
i 

conclusion? You mentioned.just a couple of factors yesterday I 
i 

but I would like for you to elaborate all of the criteria that 

you used. 

A Well, first of all I did not do that study. This 

was done 

Q Which study? The Liquid Pathway or· the comparison? 

A Either one. This was done by those people that 

are more expert in that area and they provided me with their 

results. The general criteria used for comparison was that 

of the dispersion of radioactive liquid radioactive effluents 

from the plant and how quickly and how widely dispersed those 

effluents would become based on the specific side 

I-~.,_.,,._ .:=ts: ID& Joe, 
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characteristics to soils involved in the water table and 

! so foJ:"th. 

l. Q Do you know whether they considered -- it's 

~ difficult to ask you about what they considered, I realize, 

! but if you can do the best you can with your answers. Do you 

7 

a 

~ 

TO 

i i 

r: 

!~ 

14 

r.s 

ro 

T7 

TS 

19 

l~ 

li 

!I 
!I 
i 
i 

Q So you would also not know whether they considered 

the movement through dredge disposal spoils from which part 

artifical islan~, not the part the plants constructed on, as 

I understand it, but the part of artifical island through 

which water moves. You don't know whether they considered 

that? 

A I think I do but I'm not quite sure what the 

question is. If you couid repeat it please it would help. 

Q Did they consider in comparing Salem with the 

liquid pathway? Let me state first it seems to us, now you 

can correct this if it not in accordance with your under-

i 
! 
' i 
; 
' 
! 
i 
i 
i 

~ - a floatin~ standing that artifical island is somewhere between 

z: 

=~ 

!! 

:1 
., 

island on which the NUREG 0440 was based and a real solid 

land based, and I believe that the board has indicated also 

that this is of some interest. So the question is, since 

I .,..._1"9ClllM. •/Gma7'M .iilUS:SC I C4£ I JllC,, 
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water has to move through some areas of artifical island which 

are composed of dredged disposal spoils, whether this was 

considered in the comparison between Salem and the Liquid 

Pathway? I 
! 
i 

A I'm quite sure that that was considered. Let me I 
say what the hydrologist told me about the Liquid Pathway Study[ 

and the land based sight. The asstuary (?) sight in that I 
study. They said it was basically the Salem sight that they 

used for the land based plant with the exception that the 

I 
! 

I 
r 
I 

fish population was taken from that of the Chesapeake Bay area ) 
I 
i 

I believe as opposed to the Delaware River. 

Q I'm sorry. They used the Salem sight for the land 

I 
i 
I 

base, but then th~y used -- you wouldn't have a fish population! 

on a land base? 

A Yes you would. You would have the land based sight 

is soon to be in an asstuary (?) location. 

Q. I see. 

A So that you would have to consider the fish 

population around -- in the asstuary (?) . 

Q Why did they mix the two? 

A In order to arrive at the most conservation 

configuration. 

Q Conservative from what standpoint? 

A Conservative from the point of wanting to make sure 1 
. ' 

I 

that we look at the worst possible dispersion of radioactivity ; 

!~...WW. 1/a.A.,,_ .i1US!Rl ca. llllC.. 
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of liquid effluents .. 

Q Okay : 
: 

i 

A The consumption of fish -- fish catch and so forth l ! . 

obviously contributes to the total hazard and to eliminate 
I 
I 
I 
! 

that altogether would have been less conservative then to 

include a fish catch in the considerations. 

I 

i 
! 
; 

1 
i 
I 
I 

I 
Q Well, we eat the fish out of the Delaware Bay too. 

A Well, true. I don't know about that. But the 

is that the fish catch is much larger and the consl.llllption 

much larger for the Chesapeake Bay. 

Q I'll have to concede that reluctantly. That's 

all the questions I have Mr. Chairman. 

CROSS ~XAMINATION BY MS. FIELDS 

point/ 

is r 
I 

i 
I 

f 

i 
I 

I 
I 
! 
i 

Q Mr. Pasedag, in reference to your initial • I testimony ! 

l! in response to board question 5, you referred to the -- in 

14 the first paragraph to the margin of protection which is 

T7 present in the spent fuel pool and as part of your reference 

TS to that you indicate that the structural load is well under 

19. 1% .. Can you give us some indication of how that margin of 

protection is -- what that's based upon and how you formed 

l1 that conclusion that is, would not be appreciably effective? 
. ! i 

i i ' :z A What I meant by that statement is that the addition~l 

Z% mass resulting from the new pool configuration would be less 
j 

:..1. 
:1 

than. 1% of the total mass of the structure and. this is taken 
I 

:! r into account in the examination of the sizemic characteristics ' 

I 1""""'61'1:1Ma.. .,..,...,.._ .~IPQAI =<£ lllC. 
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of the structure . 

Q When you refer to the structure, could you tell 

: us what 

I 

!I 
:1 

T 

a 

. ~ 

10 

l i 

r: 

1~ 

l4 

lJ 

!4 

T7 

lS 
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A Tha.t's the entire spent fuel pool building. 

Q · Can you give us some indication of whether there 

was a margin of protected -- protection projected for this 

spent fuel pool? In other words, if there was a margin set 

and how close it was approached. 

A I'm afraid I don't know the details of the 

considerations for the sizemic qualification and the 

I 
' .! 
I 

I 
j 
I 

structural qualifications for the pool. If that's what your l 
referring to, we do have another staff member present who 

perhaps could ad~ress that in more detai1. 

MS. MOORE: Yes, Mr. Chairman we have a staff 

member by the name of John J. Zubans present in the hearing 

room and we also have his professional qualifications----

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: May I have a piece of paper? 

Mr. Zudans could you please raise your right hand. Do you 

solemnly swear the testimony you are about to give is the 

truth, the whole truth and nothing but the truth? 

Q 

MR. ZUDANS: I do. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Thank you. You may be seated. 

(WHEREUPON, the witness was sworn for testimony) 

MR. JOHN J. ZUDANS 
DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MS. MOORE 

Mr. Zudans, do you have in front of you a copy of 
!~~·,,......,,.. . .:tuzaoa 1....:. 
- ..,,_ ~ :nlllr:'. S. •. Sim: !O 
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your professional qualifications? 

A I do. 

Q Did you prepare these professional qualifications? 

A Yes. 
i 
i 
! 

i 
Q Are the statements in that document true and correct/ 

to the best of your knowledge, information and belief? 

A Yes they are. 

Q Do you have any additions or corrections to that 

document? 

A No 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, I move that Mr. Zudans 

professional qualifications be bound into the record as if 

read. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: No objection. 

MS. FIELDS: Mr. Chairman, may I have a moment 

to complete a review of this? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Yes. 

MS. FIELDS: Mr. Chairman, may I ask the witness 

a couple of questions? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Perhaps I could ask you a 

questions first. We have already held in this preceeding that 

the sizmic character of the building is a matter which has 

already been litigated. 

MS. FIELDS: I'm aware of that Mr. Chairman. I'm 

also simply raising a question which was present -- really 

! .......... ~ 'IGl!ma-nlil .~OZS41 rn 1-:. 
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called for the direct testimony submitted by the staff. 

Apparently at some point in consideration of the effects of 

the expansion of the spent fuel pool, there was some additional 

consideration, maybe not, maybe the witness can tell us not, of 

what the effects of a 1% increase in the total mass of the fuel 

handling would have on the spent fuel pool. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: I have no problem with the witness 

answering. I would also state that the application contains 

I 
the complete sizmic design of the whole pool in some detail in \ 

there and rather than get into that here I would just note that~ 
MS. FIELDS: If I may simply enlighted the board, I 

have a simple single question and that is the question thet 

I posed to Mr. Pasedag. It states here simply that no 

r~ appreciable change in the margin of protection arises. I am 

t.S simply interested in knowing how far it was approached. 
' 
' 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Then I take it you have addition~l 
I 

T7 questions concerning the qualifications of the witness? 

18 BY MS. FIELDS: 

t9 Q I just have two questions. The first is - are your 

!1 

i,1 a licensed professional engineer? 

A No I'm an engineer in training. 

Q Okay. And my second question is do you have any 

Z: publications available or any publications on this subject? 

A No. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Before you go ahead, are there 

l11T119161"11:11Mt. .,.,.,_...,.._ .~US!Ai UCL 1.-.C. 
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then any objections to his professional qualifications. 

MS. FIELDS: No I don't have any objections. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Well then the motion to have 

his professional qualifications entered into the record as 

if read is granted. 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, for the record I'd just 

like to note that the appropriate number of copies have been 

provided to the reporter. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well. 

! ......... ~ 'l ..... '"1111 .~QE:WI D&. INC. 
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PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 
OF 

JOHN J. ZUDANS 

My name is John J. Zudans-;·- ·I am currently employed by the U. S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission as a Senior Mechanical Engineer, Engineering Branch, 
Division of Operating Reactors, Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation. 

My duties and responsibilities include the review and evaluation of 
structural, mechanical and material aspects related to safety issues in
volving nuclear reactor facilities licensed for operation. 

I am also the coordinator for all spent fuel ·pool modification reviews in 
the Engineering Branch. In this capacity, I am responsible for maintenance 
of the Branch Technical Position on spent fuel pool modifications and the 
maintenance of continuity for all reviews within the branch. I am a graduate 
of Villanova University with a Bachelor of Science degree (1970) in mechanical 
engineering. I am also attending the University of Maryland towards a masters 
degree in mechanical engineering. 

Prior to my present appointment, I was employed by Stone & Webster Engineer
ing Corp., Cherry Hill, N. J. (1974.,-1976) and Ingersoll-Rand Co., Phillipsburg, 
N. J. (1972-1974). 

My duties as a Principal Engineer at Stone & Webster included the design 
and analyses of spent foel pool liners, containment liners and attachments 
thereto, for new nuclear facilities. I worked on the Niagara Mohawk Nine 
Mile Unit 2, and River Bend, Units 1 and 2, nuclear facilities. 

·While employed at Ingersoll-Rand Co.,.my duties included the design, analysis 
of certain pumps used in the U. S. Navy nuclear submarine program. 

Professional Societies 

American Society of Mechanical Engineers • 
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there would be about a 60-day extra effect as compared to 

Z the present configuration. Am I correct? 

A I said that with the checkerboard pattern spent 

4 fuel of 60 days or older could be stored in the pool without 

s danger of overheating from this accident of total drainage. 

6 Without the checkerboard pattern, with every spaee.'.in·:.the rank 

7 being utilized· I said spent fuel of a year old, or older, 

a could be stored without this possibility occurring. 

Q Well, when you start out with a checkerboard 

10 pattern in the new rack, aren't you in effect simulating the 

Tl old rack by having wide spaces between the rods. The 

l 2 density is lower • 

13 A Notice first of all that when I talked about 

14 checkerboard pattern I was talking about just a third of 

15 the core that was just recently discharged, not the entire 

16 spent fuel pool. As far as spacing goes with that arrange-

17 ment, I believe that you could still get more spent fuel 

18 into a checkerboard pattern with the high density racks than 

19 you could get in with a full utilization pattern of the 

20 existing racks, I believe. 

21 Q But as you started filling up these new racks 

22 with fuel rods, wouldn't the spacing between the rods get 

23 

24 

25 

INTl!RNAncw.1. v-nM Rl!JllORroa. INC. 
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smaller and smaller until if you eventually filled it all 

up you would have a full high density rack. 

Q You mean, as you neared the capacity of the pool_ 

you would eventually fill in those spaces. 

A Well, you would be able to have 17 unloadings 

before that occurred, the 18th unloading would fill the spaces 

that are left with the 65 elements that are most recently 

discharged. So the idea would be that it would be a 

considerable amount of time before you would be faced with 

this situation. 

Q But as time went on you would gradually move 

from the 60-day to the one year period just by nature of 

filling up the racks. 

·A No because remember I said that everything a_year 

or older could be packed densly together and that this would 

not effect probability of having a situation that would lead 

to spent fuel overheating. Only the 65 newest elements 

that are less than a year old would be arranged in this kind 

of diagonal or·checkerboard pattern. Consequently, you 

could fill-1105 spaces of the spent fuel pool before you 

arrived at a situation where you would then have to fill in 

the area of the pool where overheating could occur. 
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CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: By overheating, you are 

referring to the old fuel. 

DR. BENJAMIN: No I really referrin·g to overheating 

4 of any fuel in the spent. fuel pool. 

5 CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: ~11 right. 

6 BY MR. TAUSNER 

7 Q Dr. Benjamin, when Mr. Valore was asking you about 

a doing an analysis of the propagation of oxidation he asked 

9 you for the various factors that you would consider and which 

10 you would input into such a calculation. Would it be fair to 

Tl interpret your answers to him as saying that in the absence 

12 having done such a calculation it is in your opinion not 

13 scientifically possible to know what would happen under the 

14. circumstances. 

15 A Yes, I think that is true. 

16 Q In doing such a calculation do you think it would 

17 be important to make use of any specific information which 

18 is known about the rods that would be stored at the particular 

19 site. For example, if some of the rods are damaged so that 

20 there may be some loose material or some shift in some of 

21 the geometry, would you consider it important to input that 

22 misinforniation in the calculation. 

23 

24 

25 
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A It depends:on the degree of change of geometry 

if it can be shown. that there is significant change in the 

geometry which might cause blockage of air passages for 

example. Then that would have to be included in the· 

calculation. 

Q Mr. Pasedag, at the third line of the first page 

of your testimony, you have a sentence saying (sorry it is 

the second line) "our review has identified no credible 

mechanism for a loss of water from the pool which would 

result in any substantial off site those consequences. Can 

I ask you what you mean by the words "credible mechanicm" 

as you use it in that sentence? 

A Yes, let me elaborate on that in the context 

of which most of the testimony and discussion has been 

directed in the last two days. The event that we have been 

postulating so far has been a complete instantaneous or nearly 

instantaneous loss of all water from.the spent fuel pool. 
\ 

We don't believe that it credible. But even if that were to 

occur and a natural response to such a situation there is to 

put some water in again. And we have not identified any 

possible accident scenaria, combination of accident events, 

which would do those two things. Namely, first of all empty· 

INftRNATIONAI. VIJUIATIM ~ INC. 
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out the pool and secondly prevent you from refilling the pool. 

Q So do I take it, then the thing that isn't a· 

credible mechanism is the_ pool emptying and not being 

refilled, that that';:; what you mean by it. 

A I mean either action by itself and the combination 

of the two. 

Q When you say the pool being refilled, do you have 

anything in mind as to the time period in which it is refilled. 

A Well, I discussed earlier the amount of water 

that is available, or the rate at which water could be 

poured into spent fuel pool to refill it or to re-establish 

its normal level. Without listing them again, I can't add 

them up in my mind, but it is a substantial flow rate that 

would be available and I believe that with this ki:rid of flow 

rate that would, even if the pool were completely empty, 

somehow, that you couid put enough water to cool the fuel 

in a matter of hours. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Mr. Pasedag, your conclusion 

here doesn't depend on that. Refilling you have just 

described does it. 

MR. PASEDAG: Which conclusion? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: There is no credible m~ichanism 

. ·---· ... --- -- . 
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for propagation of a Zirconium fire. 

MR. PASEDAG: That's correct. 

BY MR. TAUSNER 

Q I'm sorry. Did you say that it is not necessary 

to assume that the pool could be refilled for your 

conclusion? 

·A I'm saying three things. Number one that we 

could not find a way by which you empty out the pool completely. 

So we think that the postulation of an instantaneous 

disappearing of water is incredible. Secondly, I am saying 

that even if that were to somehow be postulated, I cannot 

.find a reason why that would prevent you from refilling the 

pool within plenty of time to prevent an overheating of the 

fuel rods. Thirdly, I. am saying even if you did postulate that 

the pool water was instantaneously lost that for inexplicable 

reasons you cannot refill the pool, it is still not credible 

that the fire in the spent fuel pool would occur or· would 

spread to the old fluel rods. 

Q Can I ask Dr. Benjamin if he would agree with the 

third of your conclusions. 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, I believe that question 

has been answered. · It was answered when Dr. Benjamin made 
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his statement at the beginning of his testimony . 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: That is correct. 
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CONTINUED. BY MR. TAUSNER: 

A Mr. Pasedag, previously I asked Dr. Benjamin whether! 
! 

in the absence of doing his calculation he thought that you 

could -- start over again. I previously asked Dr. Benjamin 

whether he thought that without doing the calculation that 

has been subject to some discussion, that he could not state 

scientifically whether the propagation of oxidation would 

occur. Do you disagree with that statement, agree with it 

or what? 

A I agree with that statement, however, I would 

like.to add something onto that statement. I cannot dispute 

the fact that Dr. Benjamin would like to do the calculation 

first before he ~akes any conclusions. I think that is i 

. i 
· appropriate. My point is that there is additional information! 

I 
' 

available other than the theoretical considerations which would . ' 

be going into 
i 

and would be the result of such a heat transfer i . I 

calculation. 
i 

That additional information is information gaine~ 

from experiments and from the extensive handling of Zirconium 

over the last at least 20 years where people have observed 

Zirconium fires and concluded that are limited to Zirconium 

in a dispersed phase in a powder or chip form. Furthermore, 

it has been observed that the -- even when those fires occur 

that larger chips tend to oxidize only on the outside and I 

! ' 
tend not to be completely oxydized so that the fire essentially 

has stopped once is goes beyond -- once it coates the outside 

t11"'91A'rtaiw. .,_..,... .=ius:sc1 ca 1-=. 
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surf ace and on the fact that Zirconium is routinely welded 

! where you bring one part of the metal - solid piece of metal 

.. .. now actually to the melting point beyond the 900° we are 

~ talking about here. You remove the torch and it does not 

! burst into flames but it cools off. So just taking into 

i 

TO 

t i 

, ... .... 

account, in addition to the theory the theoretical 
i 
I 

consideration of the heat transfer in the pool, when one takes! 
I 
I 

into account the substancial body of practical experience with\ 

I 
i 

Zirconium it appears to me being a practical-minded engineer 

I 
I as opposed to theoretical scientist, that such theoretical 
i 

considerations need not be made in order to have some I 
confidence that the Zirconium fire would not occur in the pool). 

. I 
I 

Q 
I 

I tak.e it then that you disagree with the statement!. 

1 
1 A No r·do not. I agree with Dr. Benjamin that in . 

!J absence of having done the more detailed calculations it ca~ 

ro not be theoretically disproven at this point that Zirconium 

T7 

TS 
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ll 
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I 
I 
I 
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l 
I 

would oxidize in the pool and that such oxidation would 

spread in the pool by radiative heat transfer. 

Q But as. an engineer and based upon this other 

material which you have just mentioned, it is your opinion 

that the conclusion c~uld be reached that this would not 

happen? 

A Correct. 

Q .Mr. Pasedag, earlier you mentioned that you had 

spent a few days doing some research on this subject of 
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Zirconium fires. How did you go about doing this research? 

11-3 A Well, what I stated was that I reviewed some of 

! the literature which is available that describes Zirconium 

fires. 

c . Q Where did you start looking at the available 

literature? 

7 A I started with the account of the Betis incident 

which has been mentioned several times before. 

Q Does the NRC have some kind of a file on this 

!O subject? How does the NRC have its information on this 

ti subject organized? 

A We have a technical library and I'm sure the 

librarians have the system of filing things that always 

14 baffles me but somehow they find things when I ask them. 

Q Well, the main reason I'm asking is because I find 

T4 it hard to understand how you .could have failed to find the 
; 

t7 Atomic Energy Cormnision report that Mr. Valore·was questionin~ 

Ta you about. 

19 MS. MOORE: Objection. I see no relevence. 

lQ MR. TAUSNER: Well, I think it's relevence since it 

ll goes to the credibility of the witness. The witness has 

::% based his testimony upon a literature search and I think if 

Z? I question the thoroughness with which he searched the 

I 
'I 

literature I think it goes to the way to be given to his 

testimony since he is basing it to a large extent upon what 
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he has read. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Overruled. 

BY MR. TAUSNER: 

A There is a very simple answer to that. The report 

! is dated 1956 and any literature search usually start with 

.~ the most recent information. At least I do, I'm not sure 

7 that this is universal practice. The more recent informatipn 

a does not or even any one piece of information· would be 

y sufficient description of the Zirconium.fires would be 

TO . sufficient to establish that Zirconium fire is a phoenomenon-

ii which happens only with small particles of Zirconium and we 

... 
I .. 

have seen this in every report which has been brought to our 

attention and we have repeated it many times. Based on that· 

l.4 I see no reason to go and dig further to estabiish something 

!J that is very well established. 

' . 14 Q Well, the one s.pecific document which you referred 

t7 to extensively in the course of your cross examination was 

TS this study done I believe at Karlsruhe on the -- from 1975 

!9 I believe? 

A Yes. 

11 Q Do you know if the people who did the research 

%2 at Sandia Laboratories were aware of this document? 

A I'm quite sure that they were. Perhaps ... 

Q Would you accept, subject to check, that it 

happens to be one of the documents thats referenced in the 

! .......... ~ ., .... ,,_ .~US541 U4S4 llf!C. 

.- Cllftot - JT'llllC'. s. •· un :a 
,,. 11:11ia.:..:.~ 

i 
I 
I 
! 
' i 
I 



~---=---

• DM .. 
4 

. ... 

.:L. 

! 

·~ 

.,. 7 

a 

7 

TO 

rr 

ti 

Tl • 
l.4 

tJ 

!Q 

Ti 

TS 

19 
! 

~ 

ii :1 ! 

.,,. 

j 

~ -
Z! 

u 

~ • 
:1 

~A~ .'4C:. 1 5 B 3 

in this. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Let's not beat around the bush . 

It's referenced and why ask the witness . 

MR. TAUSNER: Okay. It is referenced. Just for 

the record it's reference 14 in the list of references on 

Page 88 and 89. 

BY MR. TAUSNER: 

Q Now, it is your opinion based in part upon this 

German study that the question that Dr. Benjamin ,!70Uld --

feels that he would have to do a calculation in order to 

answer can nevertheless still be answered without doing 

the calculation. Is that a fair statement? 

A It would depend on what kind of an answer you're 

looking for. If you're looking for a specific quantitative 

result you certainly cannot do that without doing the 

analysis. If you're looking for an assessment whether the 

subject would need to be considered further, such as I did, 

then I believe I can answer that it need not be considered 

further. 

·Q Well, just to clarify the record this will be my 

last question on this area. I take it then that you disagree 

with Dr. Benjamin about whether such a calculation is needed 

in order to produce a satisfactory answer to the question 

on the consideration? 

A The question on the consideration to my knowledge 
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is whether this answer would be needed in order to make 

some conclusions about the protection of the health and 

safety of the public at Salem. I do not believe that 

Dr. Benjamin spoke to that. I believe he spoke to the 

question of whether it would be desirable to have for the 

sake o.f . the advancement of the knowledge of the species to 

have more information on the subject which is of interest . 

Q Could I ask Dr. Benjamin if he agrees with your 

characterization of that? 

DR. BENJAMIN: I don't agree with the last 

statement. that Mr. Pasedag just made. I think it would be· 

necessary to do the calculation in order to determine whether I 
i 
I 

a clad oxidation. would propagate. My personal feeling is that) 
I 
I 

existing experimental data does not address this particular i 

problem because it does not address this particular geometry. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Mr. Tausner, the record should 

show that we have been waiting a considerable amount of time 

between -- from one of your questions to the next. So I'd 

have to ask you to be more expeditious in your cross 

examination. 

MR. TAUSNER: I apologize. That's all the questions 

that I have. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well. This brings us 

to the state of Delaware at least by alphabetical order. 
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CROSS EXAMINATION BY MS. MacARTOR 

Q I would like to ask both the witnesses this 

first question. In the placing of the fuel after reracking 

you have stated that for the loss of water question a 

checkerboard loading would be preferable. Do you know of 

any reasons not to load that way? 

A Yes, I do. Loading in that way would involve 

additional movement of fuel. The movement of fuel involves 

operators and there is the potential of human error. Even 

though the consequences of such human error would not be 

nearly as large as the consequences which we have been 

throwing around here, nevertheless, the likelihood of such 

human error or ~£ perhaps dropping a fuel assemble, something 

of that nature, would be much higher than the liklihood of 

a miraculous disappearance of the water in the spent fuel 

pool. Therefore, being again, practical-minded, I would 

think that it woul.d be preferrable not to move that fuel 

around so much, but to leave it where it is safest, namely 

in a spent fuel pool. 

Q That is-- you're saying that if you loaded it 

in a checkerboard fashion you would eventually have to take 

those rods which you had put in a spot and move them to 

another spot and then load some more in in a checkerboard 

fashion. 

A This would have to happen after the pool is 
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filled -- half of the pool is filled in a checkerboard 

fashion, yes. 

Q I see . 

MR. SHON: Excuse me . -- the suggestions was 

l 
i 
i 

I 
i 
i 
I 
i 

only that the latest -- in the checkerboard fashion. I think/ 

that's quite common anyway. You could load the entire fuel 

oil and then start loading again between the other elements 

i 

! 
I 
I 

i 
I 

and the --- in a checkerboard fashion. That's all you really) 

require wouldn't you. You don't care about the stuff that's I 

three or four --- ? 

MR. PASEDAG: That's true. I thought we were 

talking about arrangement where the spaces between the last 

discharge would.have to remain open. But if there is, I 

certainly agree wholeheartedly that it would be a good idea 

to load checkerboard patterns until such a time that would 

start to have to move additional fuel in order to achieve 

that. 

BY MS. MacARTOR 

Q Would the human error that your thinking of also 

include lessing track of which particular piece was in which 

particular slot? 

A That could be part of it. I don't know to what 

degree those operations are computerized but to the point to 

where they are controlled by the human mind, that certainly 

is a possibility. 

!.,._..1'tCllM. .,,,_.,.. ... ~1 rn 1-:. 

- -"" ~ Jnllll:r. s. •. ""'" ,..,, 
... tCW..:..:. .:ma 

I 
I 

I 



~---=---

.. 
11-9 4 

.. 
•· 

~ 

! 

~ 

T 

a 

y 

ro 

Ti 

t: 

T3 • 
l.6 

!..! 

!4 

!7 

1a 

19 

l!l 

ll 

:z 

~ 

'ZJ. 

~-• -
I 
:i 

--, 
I 

.llelC:Z .'(C::. 15 8 7 

Q My recollection, and I may be incorrect, .in which 

case I'm sure they'll be an objection, is that some of the 

locations are kept track of by tabs on a board . 

MR. WETTERHAHN: We will, Mr. Chairman, agree that 

that's one way of doing it. I would also note that I think 

that its no secret that each of the spent fuel elements 

has a number imprinted on it which is visable from the top 

of the ·water and that's another way of keeping track. Thats 

a representation of council. 

BY MS. MacARTOR: 

Q Are there any other reasons that you know of that 

would be disadvantaged by adopting a method of loading in 

the fashion that would not involve moving the fuel but 

checkerboarding to the extent possible? 

A None that I know of. 

Q Alright. Dr. Benjamin, would you answer the same 

questions as to whether you know of any reasons not to load 

in a checkerboard fashion? First of all, do you agree with 

Mr. Pasedag's problem of moving the fuel or do you think 

thats the lesser risk? 

A Well, I agree with Mr. Pasedag that moving the 

fuel has a certain risk associated with it. Other.than what 

Mr. Pasedag has said I don't -- I can't think of any 

objections to loading in a checkerboard fashion . 

Q Any other comment you'd like to make on that area?: 
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A Yes. It maybe -- it may be possible out of place 

and the board can decide whether it is or not, to make connnent 

that checkerboarding is one of several possible ways of 

~ achieving certain objectives. If a spent fuel pool has to be 

! designed for an accident of this sort, which is a question 

.~ . that the boards not addressing or I don't think the boards 

i addressing, but if it were decided that it is necessary to 

a design for an event of this sort, I could suggest a couple 

y of other alternatives which could be thought of. One would 

TO be to have a seperate are of the pool which was protected 

lT from the remainder of the pool by a wall of some sort that 

·-1 .. would prevent fire from propagating from one section of the 

1~ pool to another ~ection of the pool. Of course, another 

l~ possibility would be to use high density storage for fuel 

l.S elements of a year or older and to use a lower density open 

le frame configuration for fuel that's less than a year old. So 

T7 I don't -- mainly my point that I wanted to make is that 

ta there is not just one alternative that can be considered if 

i9 · alternatives are wanted. 

Q The wall you speak of, what would that wall be 

between? Which groups of fuels? 

A The wall would seperate the 65 new fuel elements 

Z: from the other 1105 elements. 

:1 

r 
:I 

MR. SHON: I think Doctor, that one would -- that 

plan would almost certainly necessitate moving each fuel 
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element twice ' 

DR. BENJAMIN: Yes, tha.t' s right. It would have 

the same disadvantage. 

MR. SHON: Perhaps even more so since you would un-

load a long long time before you started -""' 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Unless you move the wall. 

BY MS . MacARTOR: I 
i 
I 

I 
i 

Q What would the wall have to consist of in order 

to achieve the purpose that you have in mind and suggesting 

I 
I the possibility? 
i 

A. Well, I don't know that I can give you particulars j 

specifications. 

Q Just in general. 

A Well I suspect something like concrete block 

would be more than sufficient or fire brick or something like! 

that. Or many other things would be equally sufficient. 

Q The other possibility of the low density in the 

fresh fuel and the high density in the older fuel would also 

necessitate moving, would it not? 

A Yes, that's right. It would. 

Q Let's take the possibility of the high density 

low density. Can you evaluate the trade off there between 

moving it an lessening the risk of a problem with the lose 

of water? 

A No, I can't evaluate the risk trade off in a case 
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MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman could we help up-until 

staff counsel has some idea of what this section is all about . 

') CHAIRMAN MILH0LLIN: Yes. 

MS. MOORE: Thank you. 
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MS. MOORE: Thank you Mr. Chairman. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Excuse me Mr. Chairman. I've lost 

my train of thought. Is the witness responding to Mr. Shon's 

question or is there question pending as far as whether he 

agrees with the statement of Mr. Valore, or whether he agrees 

with this paragraph in the book. Perhaps we can get a 

clarification on the pending question. 

MR. SHON: I believe there is a pending question. 

I must apologize for having interjected myself at this point, 

but I would like to have you repeat my question after you have 

answered the question from Mr. Valore. 

DR. BENJAMIN: I presume that the NRC Counsel have 

reviewed and is agreeable to my answering this question now? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: At least the NRC Counsel has 

had an opportunity to look at the book. The question to you 

was whether you agree with the statement that ignition of 

Zirconium is caused by thermal explosion •. or at least the 

statement in the book that it seems likely that that is the 

case as I recall. 

DR. BENJAMIN: First of all it is difficult to take 

a sentence out of context and to determine from this 

description exactly what they mean by thermal explosions 
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explosions can be very small. They can be point souree 

releases of heat that in the aggregate are in the summation 

would product ignition, or they can be large explosions and 

from reading this I have a feeling that what is meant by 

thermal explosions here, although I have to really review 

the entire passage. is more.'iik:e a -small type of explosion 

that might accumulate to produce ignition. I notice that from 

this from this kind of cursory examination of what is here. 

that the method of analysis for determining when ignition 

occurs is exactly the same as the method of analysis that 

we used. With the exception of that a cubic weight law is 

used instead of parabolic(?) weight law. Our method would 

be otherwise· the same. It would be a determination of the 

rate of oxidation as a function of temperature and, a 

determination of the heat transfer characteristics of the 

geometry under consideration •. With the possible exception 

that there might be a difference between the parabolic and 

cubic laws. and how the Zirconium ignites and what happens 

to it afterwards, it seems to me that the analysis is the 

same as what is shown here. The question about whether there 

is really a difference between cubic and parabolic weight laws. 

All I can say is that we can try cubic and see what happens. 
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I can't surmize any difference simply as a result of the fact 

that it is cubic rather than parabolic. 

MR. SHON: You also had situations where the 

oxidation rate was subtrofusion unless I'm mistaken--

DR. BENJAMIN: We had -- yes it would be different 

we had the diffusion limited equations in the computer 

program. In most cases, except where there was last of 

ventillation the reaction turned out tq be weight limited 

that diffusion limited up to the point of Zirconium melting. 

Now, our method allows us to calculate how fast the temperature 

rises and it is predicted to rise rather quickly. If this 

is termed an explosion I guess then we consider explosions 

but we also can calculate pressure buildups with those same 

equations and they are not of the rate that would produce 

·gross rupture of a building housing the spent fuel. 

BY MR • .VALORE 

Q Is your answer complete? The main reason I asked 

you the question was you seemed fairly confident that there 

could be no explosion in the spent fuel pool· with the dense 

racking versus the present pool but would cause an explosion 

that would reach the integrity of the building. And that's 

why I wanted to question you along this line of whether you 
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were familiar there is apparently some acceptable theory that 

the ignition is the product--

MR. WETTERHAHN: Mr. Chairma--

MR. VALORE: Can I finish my question? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: You're out of order. 

·BY VALORE 

Q is the product of a thermal explosion. Now, 

I had given during the testimony of Mr. Pasedag an AEC 

document listing 43 incidents of Zirconium fires and explosions. 

And I called attention to two of those incidents which you had 

the opportunity to review. One of those was a large 

explosion with Zirconium powder, or it says Zirconium scrap, 

I don't know if it was powder or not. Were you familiar with 

that incident, that large explosion before giving your 

testimony today? 

A Yes. 

Q In light of your familiarity with that particular 

explosion why did you testify that Zirconium would not 

explode in the spent fuel pool? 

MS. MOORE: Objection. Argumentative and I think' 

the question has already been asked and answered yesterday. 

Dr. Benjamin answered why he thought there would not be an 
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explosion in the spent fuel pool. 

MR~ SHON: Excuse me, again, Mr~ Valore. It occurs 

to me that in context it is leading on Dr. Baker's words that 

has not been perhaps thoroughly accounted for, one that I 

didn't think of myself until a moment or two ago. And that 

is by using the word. explosion he didn't mean bang or anything 

like that, that he meant to define ignition point or ignition 

as tne point at which the greatest heat generation outruns 

the capability surrounding the material to carry it off and 

the reaction then proceeds so to speak more catalytically 

encouraging itself as false interest proceeds in a sense 

explosively from a chemical kinetic standpoint that we want 

or a differential equation standpoint. That seems like the 

kind of explosion he is talking about more than a physical. 

Is that a reasonable interpretation of the word.in that case? 

DR. BENJAMIN: I think that is what is talking about. 

MR. VALORE: Let me pick up on that. You're 

familiar with the Bettis fire aren't you? 

A :I said that I was familiar with the incident before 

the testimony started. My first exposure to that incident 

was when I cam here at the end of last week. And reviewed a 

report that described the explosion on Zirconium. 
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Q Did you read the eye witness accounts and what the 

people saw and heard? 

A Yes. 

Q They are part of the report aren't they? 

A Yes. 

Q It was reported was it not, that people heard 

an explosion and saw a yellow fire ball? 

A Yes. This is the same question was asked of 

Mr. Pasedag many times. And Mr. Pasedag's answer is the same 

as mine. There was oil and contamination in the bins that 

could have produced a flame. In fact the report says that 

the flames themselves, 60-lOOfeet in height lasted for a 

minute and then after that died down. There continued to be 

burning, there continued to be burning around these scrap 

metals, but not of the flames that occurred during the first 

minute. I think this would indidate that it could have 

been oil that was burning and when the oil overheated it 

could have been the Zirconium burning. But regardless of that 

the other point Mr. Pasedag made was that these are scraps 

or particles that are· stored in aggregat and that the 

geometrical situation is not anywhere near the same.as the 

geometrical situation in the spent fuel pool. Even here, 
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they are making reference to fires that ignited in scrap 

and powders and--

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Excuse me·, by here you mean 

to refer to the book you have before you. 

DR. BENJAMIN: Yes in the book I have before me. 

And I think their. intention is to try to describe what 

happened in that situation. 

BY MR. VALORE 

Q Since· you have read the report and since you 

brought the subject of oil let me ask you a question. Did 

you ever bother to investigate with respect to the oil how 

diluted it was? 

A Well, as I said, this is. rather recent. I really 

investigated nothing about that fire other than to· read the 

report, and to call.Dr. Baker on the telephone to ask him 

about some of his experiences with testing of Zirconium, 

heating the Zirconium and testing the Zirconium. 

Q • Are you aware that the report dictates that the 

oil solution that was present was only one part oil and twenty 

parts water, a highly diluted solution . 

A That's possiple. 

Q Did you know that before I just told you that? 
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MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, Objection. This is all 

irrelevant. We are back to the chips again. 

MR. VALORE: No, we are back to whether he will 

still have the same opinion that this highly diluted oil 

solution created an explosion, fire ball and flames 80 feet 

high. 

MS. MOORE: But we're still working on Zirconium 

chips. 

MR. VALORE: Zirconium explodes thermally. 

CHAIRMAN-MILHOLLIN: We have been through this line 

of questioning with the other witness, Mr. Pasedag and 

Dr. Benjamin has indicated his response at least to a good 

bit of the material was the same as the response of Mr. 

Pasedag. I suppose it's true literally that you have not 

asked him, have not asked Dr. Benjamin whether Dr. Benjamin 

knows of the difference in solutions. But I would suggest that 

this is getting repetitious and perhaps you might get 

directly to the point and ask whether any of the materials 

in the report changes the witness's testimony. 

MR. VALORE: Well, let me ask one question before 

that and that will be the end of this line. You indicated 

that the fire died down but continued to burn, and there was 
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this large initial flare up, documented by the eye witnesses. 

Now, could this flare up and the continued burning be caused 

by the vaporization of the Zirconium and the burning of the 

vaporization?· 

A ::-r a:an 'l:::.~nillk that a flare-up could be caused by 

vaporization.. The .. vaporization if it occurs,. would. be 

caused by the flare-up. It couldn't possibly have been the 

source of burping. 

Q Could this be a condition that we would have to 

deal in a spent fuel pool if oxidation of fresh fuel occurred 

flared up. 

A You say this, and I am not sure what you mean. 

Q Well, the flare-up the vaporization of Zirconium 

and the burning of Zirconium in the sense of· the fuel pool. 

MS. MOORE: Objection. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: The question is could that 

occur. 

MR. VALORE: Yes 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Answer that question whether it 

could occur-. 

A My opinion is that it could only occur and finally 

divide as Zirconium powder or with contamination present. 
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SG/jt 
1 0-10 MR. VALORE: If I may just have an opportunity to 

2 look at my notes I may be finished. Mr. Chairman. May I 

3 just two of the Township Committeemen, the Mayor and 

4 Deputy Mayor are here. Might I just consult with them one 

s moment before continuing. 

6 MR. VALORE: I just have one last line of questioning. 

7 Q Dr. Benjamin, I think in your direct testimony 

e you did address the question of hydrogen, if there was a 

9 boil-down, if the spent fuel pool lost water in a rapid 

10 boil-down, and I think you testified that you did not think 

Tl there would be sufficient hydrogen to react with the Zirconium 

12 to produce an explosion. Is that correct? 

13 A No, I don't think the question was exactly as you 

14 put ft. I think what you said was that if Zirconium dropped 

15 into water at the bottom of the pool, would there be hydrogen 

16 produced by that interaction. 

17 Q Well, it wasn't my question. I think it was the 

18 Board's question. They asked if Zirconium d~opped in. But 

19 I guess then what I want to ask you is what about the 

20 possibility· of hydrogen explosions in the spent fuel pool with 

21 the enlarged spent fuel pool versus the present design. Have 

22 you considered that? 

23 

24 

25 
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A Hydrogen explosions in a large spent fuel pool, 

meaning the pool itself or the building? 

Q It was 1,170 fuel assemblies in it as opposed 

to, say, 289, if there was a rapid boil-down. 

A In a rapid boil-down? 

Q A boiling off of water. 

A Well, the answer to your question is no I haven't 

c.onsidered hydrogen explosions. Do you think that is a 

factor that would have to be considered? 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, I'm not sure but I 

think the witness was intending to.continue his answer. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Oh, I didn't realize that. 

BY VALORE: 

Q Excepting that you are talking about a difference 

scenario, now you are talking about a boil-down of the water 

as opposed· to the instantaneous draining of the pools. Still 

recently never gave thought to the possibility of hydrogen as 

our scenario was one of instantaneous drainage of the water 

of which there would be neither.water nor steam. These were 

the boundary conditions on our analysis. The scenario that 

you propose is somewhat different where there is considerable 

steam produced. In such a scenario ·I believe that it would 
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be possible for hydrogen to be produced by reaction of steam 

with Zirconium and the hotest fuel elements;of course 

temperatures would have to be reached where this would occur. 

For temperatures to be reached for this to occurI believe 

that the water level would have to fall down below 20% of 

the fuel rods still covered with water. There could hydrogen 

produced in that situation. Whether it could ignite or ·not 

depends upon the am9unt of steam in the room. In this 

scenario there is a large amount of steam and steam acts as 

an inhibitor to hydrogen .burning. In order for hydrogen 
(?) 

burning to occur there has to be at least 4 rn:o."'ia-r percent of 

hydrogen available. 

Q Oxygen you mean. 

A Hydrogen. 4 molar percent of hydrogen and 

about 20 molar percent of air or 5 molar percent of oxygen 

with substantial amounts of steam in the room it may be 

doubtful that flammability limits are ever reached. 

But since we haven't analyzed that situation I can't 

address whether that occurs . 

Q Fine, you haven't analyzed it but without doing 

an analysis, we're not talking about a closed space like a 

reactor vessel where you wouldn't get a hydrogen explosion 
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we're talking about a room that is being ventillated. Wouldn't 

you say that the safety and health of the public is put more 

in jeopardy by having large amounts of spent fuel that is 

1,170 fuel rods put in the spent fuel pool as opposed to 

keeping only 289 in there in the context of possible hydrogen 

explosion in the event of a loss of water accident. 

A Well, your question goes back to propagation of 

failure as the cause of spent fuel pool. Notice I said that 

the newest spent fuel elements, the hotest ones, could 

produce hydrogen by reaction of steam with Zircoloin. The 

only way for the older ones to produce hydrogen would be 

by the propagation of the oxidation across the fuel assemblies. 

.And whether this occurs or not is a matter that requires 

analysis. 

MR. VALORE: We are back to square one. I have 

no further questions. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION BY MR. TAUSNER 

Q Good afternoon. This morning under cross-

examination by the applicant, you spoke about putting the 

fuel rods in a kind of checkerboard pattern. And I believe 

that the calculations that you had done as. to what would 
..• 

happen if you put in a checkerboard pattern indicated that 
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"=1-3 SG l. literature that might support your conclusion? 

MR. PASEDAG: I think the basic property of the 
I 

! oxidation of zirconium would be described in most engineering 

manuals, physical chemistry textbooks, et cetera. I cannot 

I 
i 
! 
i 
I 

l 

I 
i 

t . cite one specific example out of the literature offhand without 

ref erring to those materials which are available to me back 

7 home. The one thing that is more recent on my mind is the 

review of the literature concerning zirconium oxidation 

experiments and .there again, I would refer to the German 

TO experiments which did exactly what we are describing here. 

i 
I 
! 

I 
I 
i 
! 
I 
I 

I 
I 
I 

i 
I 
I 
I 

TT Namely, they took zirconilim fuel elements, zirconium clad fuell 
! 
i 
I 

l 
elements, and.heated them up from the room temperature up to 

i 

2,000 degrees anq more. And they tool motion pictures, as weli . I 
as still photographs of the process during the'heatup. And 

tJ what I described is, is 'the process. that has been observed. 

!4 BY MR. VALORE : 

T7 Q Will the German experiment which, obviously you 

ta can understand at present, because I do not speak German and 

19 · even if you showed it to me I could not understand it. But, 

did that experiment with the fuel rods, were -- did the fuel 

ll rods have radioactivity in them or were they heated up with 

:::% some other source? 

I 

A Both. They· did have radioactive tracer material 

in the elements for some experiments and they heated the rods 

electrically. 

, ......... ~ .,.,_.,,.. .. . ~ussc: w 1,.c, 
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Have you had an opportunity since I questioned you 

I 
I 
I 
I 

I 
I .. . earlier, to find out how many rods were used in each assembly? i i 

. . 

7 

TO 

rr 

r: 

A I have not checked it, no. 

Q Did this experiment that was done, the German 

experiment, receive any analysis as to what its applications 

were for spent fuel pools? 

A It very well may have received those analyses 

I would assume that it did since it has been the beginning 

of the -- it is quite some time back and one report that was 

referenced earlier was May 1975. So, I presume that it has· 

received pear review. Whether in this review there were 

applications that specifically addressed the spent fuel pool, 

I do not know. 

Q Would. you agree with the proposition· that if the 

tJ quanities of zirconium are larger, as opposed to smaller, 

to you will get higher burning temperatures? 

·-,, A No. 

1a Q Do you know if after the Bettis Fire, Argonne , 

19 Laboratories ever recommended to the Atomic Energy Commisssioni 

:o or the NRC, the continued research of zirconium fires? 
I 
I 

" i 
:1 MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, I think -- I object it 

Z: is irrelevant, we are back on the chips again. 

l 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Agreed. 

Whether Argonne Laboratories recommended additional 

work seems to me to be irrelevant. 
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MR. VALORE: I would s.iffiply argue that it would 

go if it was in fact happened, it would go to show a lack 

of concern for the public safety and health. 

i 
i 
I 

I 
CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: It does not change our ruling. i 

BY MR. VALORE: 

Q Mr. Pasedag, is it fair to say that you gave no 

consideration to the propagation of zirconium fires until 

you had the opportunity to review Dr. Webb's testimony.? 

A That is correct. 

Q After you reviewed his testimony, do I understand 

that you got in touch with Dr. Benjamin to discuss the 

propacation of zirconium fires? 

A I am not sure if I ever contacted Dr. Benjamin 

specifically for the purpose of discussing zirconium fires. 

I 
i 

I 
I 
I 
! 
i 
I 

I 
I 

i 
I 
' 

What has always been uppermost in my mind is the Subject area,: 
I 

more related to the spent fuel pool of zirconium oxidation and 

I do not believe that I have ever been very concerned about 

zirconium fire. 

Q Well, I thought I had established with my first 

question and maybe I did not. That you gave zirconium fires, 

and propagations of zirconium fires, no consideration until 

you received Dr. Webb's testimony. Had you thought about 

propagation of zirconium fires before receiving Dr. Webbs' 

testimony? 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Objection. Asked and answered. 

{Jf""91A~ 
1
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I 
I 

MR. VALORE: It was asked and answered, but his 
i 

most\ 

z recent answer makes me go back and ask the question again to 

! be sure that I understand it. 

~ Let my try another line of examination, I do not 

c think we can get it this . ... 

BY MR. VALORE: 

T Q Is it true that you received Dr. Webb's testimony 

a on or about April 15th? 

to 

t T 

12 

..... .•. 

!J 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Of what year? 

MR. VALORE: 1980. 

BY MR. VALORE: 

A I have to admit that my memory is not good enough 

to recall the ex~ct day, but it sounds plausible . 

Q All right. Well, is it fair to say. that in your 

experience as an engineer, and working for the Nuclear 

To 

17 

Regulatory Commission, the total time you have given consid

eration to the propagation to zirconium fires, has been for th~ 
I 

ta i 
! 

i 
19 I 

ll3 

l1 

.,.., -
z: 

:.J. 

'!.! 

.! 

last 14 days. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Objection. Asked and answered. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: The answer was that he has --

did you before answer that you had never given con?ideration 

' i 
to zirconiu.~ fires as opposed to zirconium oxidation; was that! 

your answer? 

MR. PASEDAG: That is correct. 
./ 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Well;· then it has been asked 
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and answered. 

BY MR. VALORE: 

Q Do you feel that the 14 days you have been given 

consideration to propagate the zirconium fires in spent fuel 

i 
i 

r 

I 
j 

pools, considering the length of Dr. Webb's testimony, and I 
i 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Well, now wait a minute. I I 
I 

thought the witness said ~hat he had never given consideration I 
I 
I 

to zirconium fires is that right, or am I misunderstanding I 

I at this point? 

MR. PASEDAG: Well, let me restate it. Prior to 

reading Dr. Webb's testimony I had never considered in any 

I 
I 

i 
I 

I 
' 

detail other than just being aware that finely ground materiali 
I 

~uch as zirconium can burn. Prior to that I had not been 

concerned about·zirconium fires. 

BY MR. VALORE: 

Q My question is, you have reviewed Dr. Webb's 

testimony, haven't you? 

A Yes I have. 

Q And based on your review of Dr. Webb's testimony 

and whatever processes you went through, you have filed ; 

: 
i 
' testimony on propagation of zirconium fires. Is that correct?! 

A No, I don't believe.that is correct 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Well you filed testimony in 

which zirconium fire is discussed -- Is that right? 

A I filed testimony which said that I had considered 

I.,._.~.,.,_..,.., -~USS41 rn i~ 

----~-S.•. snft!# 
•. • t'ft:llii. - • .:Ill&. -

I 
! 
l 
l 
I 
' 



• 

• 

.. 

• 

~---~---

Tape 8 

G/ET 
8-8 ... .. 

. 
•· 

J.. 

~ .. 
5 

7 

a 

y 

ro 

!T 

r: 

T~ 

f J. 

tJ 

1 • 
10 

T7' 

!~ 

i9 

:o 

!1 

-.... 
=: 

:"' 

~ 

I 
·{ 

!I 
:1 

; 
·I 

ii 

I 
:I 

1544. 

zirconium fires and found it not to be concerned in spent fuel 

pools . 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Yes . 

BY MR. VALORE: 

Q And do you feel that the time that you have had 

to give consideration to that question has been sufficient 

for you to form the conclusion you have formed? 

A Definitely yes~ 

Q Do you consider yourself an engineer or a 

scientist. 

A I am an engineer. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Does that conclude your 

cross-examination Mr. Valore? 

MR. VALORE: It may very well conclude my cross-

examination of Dr. pasedag, but I have questions of Dr. 

Benjamin. I am just reviewing my notes to be sure that it 

does conclude it. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Very well. How long to you 

think it will take you to decide whether the examination is 

concluded? 

MR. VALORE: I would say five minutes. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Are you asking for a recess? 

MR. VALORE: I think a recess would be helpful. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: It occurred to me that it is 

' about time for a recess. We can take a recess for ten minutes. 

_,_.·;.:.-:a. -\ ·;;;.a\.tWJti ·~- :.-.:.. · -~ ·::..m=. .ft'll!lr.'. S. •. snn :a 
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CHAIRMAN MILOHOLLIN: The hearing will come to order. 

2 We are now ready to continue with cross-examination of Mr. 

3 Pasedag and Dr. Benjamin. 

BY MR. VALORE 
4 

Q Dr. Benjamin, in reviewing the literature on 
5 

Zirconium oxidation, Zirconium fires I often run across the 
6 

word Zirconium aggregate as distinguished from Zirconi~ 

7 pieces or isolated pieces. Can you tell me based on your know-

s ledge what are we speaking of when we talk about Zirconium 

9 aggregates? 

10 

Tl 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

A I can't tell you what you are speci<ing about when you 
' 

are talking about Zirconium aggregates. 

Q Well all right. You say you've had conversations 

with Dr. Baker. Is that correct? 

A I had a conversation with Dr. Baker. 

Q I asked Mr. Pasedag if he was familiar with an 

article in Nuclear Science and Engineering of which Dr. Baker 

is one of the co-authors called Burning Velocities of Uranium 

and Zirconium in Air, are you familiar with that article? 

A No I am not. Let me make a correction. You were 

kind enough to call me an eminent authority on Zirconium which 

I appreciate but don't accept. There were four authors on this 

report that we are talking about. I was one of them and 

Dr. Dana Powers was another one. Now Dr. Powers whom I would 

22 call an authority on all phase~ of chemistry including 

23 Zirconium reaction was the originator of the information on 

24 

25 
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Zirconium I used in this report and any answers that I give 

relative to Zirconium and its probability of ignition or the 

physics i,n which it reacts would be from the information I 

got from him and from other authorities at Sandia Laboratories 

primarily. 

Q Does Dr. Powers still work for Sandia Laboratories? 

A He certainly does. 

Q Then would you say that Dr. Powers would probably 

be more qual·ified to answer questions dealing with propagation 

of Zirconium fires than you would? 

A I would say that Dr. Powers would be more qualified 

to answer questions dealing with the chemistry of Zirconium 

reaction than I would and I would be more qualified to answer 

questions dealing with the heat transfer mechanisms and the 

possibilities of reachin temperatures that could produce 

burning of Zirconium. 

Q I didn't get the last two words of your answer. 

A of Zirconium. 

Q Well, then the Dr. Baker article that I referred to 

getting back to my questions on the de·fini ti on of aggregate. 

He has two sentences at the end of his report. He says a 

slower kinetically controlled bu.rning persists for some ,time 

following the rapid initial reaction. This time dependent 

characteristic further complicates the analysis of an aggregate 

fire. 

MS. MOORE: Objection. 
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MR. VALORE: I haven't asked the question yet . 

BY MR. VALORE 

Q My question.is since you have talked with Dr. Baker 

and I haven't had the opportunity to do that do you know what 

he means be an aggregate fire? 

MS. MOORE: Objection Mr. Chairman. This is--both 

witnesses have said they had never seen this article and are 

being asked about two sentences taken out of context and I 

would say that at least they need to see the article. 

MR. VALORE: Mr. Chairman. I certainly will show 

them the article but if you recall I tried to protect my 

rights here because he said he had discussions with Dr. Powers 

and I simply trying to find out how this term is used so I 

can better understand what questions to ask. It seems there is 

some confusion with the experts of the Zirconium fires and 

from what I have read into the record they say that the clause 

are not well-known and it is understandable that I may be 

having a problem which is a legitimate problem with some of th 

terms that are used. But the experts are having problems. 

CHAIRMAN MILOHOLLIN: Let me ask the counsel a ques

tion. The purpose of your question is to have ~he witness 

enlighten you as to the definition in the mind of the author 

of that article. 

MR. VALORE: It., is a foundation question in this 

sense. I will tell you exactly where I am going so that I 

think you need to know that in order to rule. What I am tryin 
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to get to is this. These articles deal with the propagation of 

·fire in a single piece or strip of Zirconium. Now, I am 

interested whether Dr. Baker has ever carried that analysis 

further into aggregates larger configuration of Zirconium. I 

think that is what he may mean by aggregates, but it may not be 

It may be that Dr. Baker and Dr. Benjamin have talked with one 

another about this situation and it may be that Dr. Baker has 

done some analysis of aggregate fires that we don't know about 

and would like to find out about. It may be unpublished but 

he may have told Dr. Benjamin about it. And that is what I am 

trying to get to. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: So you are trying to figure out 

whether .Dr. Baker might have done additional work. 

MR. VALORE: Yes • 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: On the propagation of Zirconium 

fires and aggregates. 

MR. VALORE: It could be very useful for this--

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: How is that relevant to this 

proceeding. 

MR. VALORE: It could be very useful for the spent 

fuel pool because what we are talking about here is what I 

can see to be aggregates of Zirconium could in the fuel rods 

stored close together and you know, ii: is one thing to 

-xperiment with a single piece, it is another thing if the 

experiments are dealt with larger roofings. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: I think the relevancy is so small 

IHnRNATICNAI. "-TIM RllJIORnRS. INC. 
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that I am not going to let you ask the question • 

2 MR. VALORE: I would urge the Board to reconsider 

3 especially since the NRC's only witness on this point can't 

4 
even tell us how many fuel rods. were conta.ined in the German 

experiment and the German experiment is written in a language 
s 

that none of us can understand. 
6 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Mr. Valore, there is a limit to 

7 how much you can elicit on cross-examination from any single 

a human being and so I think th.Ls line of inquiry is not going 

9 to be fruitful so I will have to say--to suggest to you that 

10 
you should begin another. 

BY MR. VALORE 
l1 

Q Dr. Benjamin, what factors would you include in a 
T2 

for consideration in a theoretical prediction.of the propaga-
T3 

tion of a Zirconium fire in a dense spent fuel pool that is the 

14 proposed spent fuei pool verses the present spent· fuel pool? 

15 MR. WETTERHAHN: Objection. That has been asked 

T6 three times before. 

17 
MR. VALORE: I haven't asked this witness. I didn't 

think I was dealing with a panel. 
18 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, I would also--
T9 

MR. WETTERHAHN: I withdraw my objection. 
20 MS. MOORE: I also object on the ground that there is 

21 _ n~_ e_~i~dence that I do_ i:i_o-t_ b-~~~ev~_ !l"l_a"t:-_.~~-· Benjamin testified 

22 that there will be a Zirconium fire in spent fuel pool. · 

23 

24 

25 

. CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: I am aware of that. Perhaps 

IHT1!RNATIONA1. v-TIM ~ INC. 
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2 

3 

s 

6 

Dr. Benjamin can answer the question, whether he has testified 

or believes there would be such an incident. 

BY MR •. VALORE 

A I have testified that I do not. believe there would 

be a Zirconium fire and the context of that word in which that 

word is usually used - that is it would not be obligation of 

flames for distances which would exceed the spacing between 

7 fuel bins. So perhaps Mr. Valore would rephrase his question. 

a Q Well I understood you to say that you didn •·t think 

9 

10 

l l 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24. 

25 

there would be flames and explosion that would blow the roof 

off the building and that you disagreed with Dr. Webb, but I 

also understood your testimony to say that--and I certainly 

don't want to get back into the 50 percent or certainty or 

probability questions that were put to you when you reformed 

or amended your .testimony this morning, but your original 

testimony as I understood it and your amended testimony 

postured you in a position where at least you said at one-point 

there could be propagation of fire in a densely--in a dense 

spent fuel pool and then you amended it to say that you couldn' 

say that with certainty. Isn't that correct. 

A· If you change the word fire to burning or to propaga-

tion of oxidation what I said was that the possibility of 

spreading of the oxidation of propagation of that oxidation 

<::_an_I}O_i: _b~_ ;:u_le<t_~:>ut ?l"f;_ i;~is t~_rrie 9n_~ sci_ep_-f:~f_i~ _ g_r~~!ld_s__'!_~d_ ~!'?-_at ~- ___ _ 

I believe that it's possibility is large enough tc. warrant its 

consideration further. 
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2 

Q Fine and I do understand your testimony and if that 

is the case when you use the word oxidation you are talking 

about oxidation that takes place through heat transfer 

mechanics, isn't that correct. 

A Yes. 
5 

Q So whether we call it a fire or a lot of heat it's 

6 something that I would like to know what factors you would in-

7 elude in a theoretical prediction of the propagation of this 

a oxidation. 

9 MR. WETTERHAHN: Now, I will object. This has been 

TO 
asked three times by the Board and by myself and even today as 

well as yesterday. I think he uas given the factors that have 
ll 

he would utilize in his analysis·. 
T2 

• T3 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Assuming that oxidation doesn't 

mean flames it is true isn't it that you were asked about the 

14 factors. I think you were asked about the factors which cause 

TS you to change your position. Perhaps you weren't asked about 

T6 

T7 

ta 

19 

20 

~-- -- ~ - -~- -_____ 2_1 __ 

22 

23 

24 

25 

the factors you have taken into account to determine the propa-

gation but I am not sure they would be different factors. 

DR. BENJAMIN: Let me recount the factors ~hat I think 

would be taken into account in determining how the oxidation of 

Zirconium might occur. F.irst of all, the sources of heat 

production have to be taken into account. Namely, the decay 

heat of ___ the sp_ent _fuel_ __ it_sel_f_ tbat __ proci_uc;e;~ _hE;:at;_ tD~- c:g!ly_e_c_tio _ 

of that· heat wave by air being circulated through--around and 

through the spent fuel assemblies. The kinetics of the 

IHTDNATICNAI. V-nM ~OC»411M5. he 
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2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

a 

9 

ta 

12. 

13 

Zirconium reaction which is given by a parabolic weight law(?) 

for Zirconium reaction and thermal radiation from rod to rod 

and from structural element to structural element. I would 

handle the thermal radiation problem in the same way by con-

structing the.geometry of fuel pins as a succession of planes 

that radiate to one another and to account for the radiation in 

this way because I think a complete accounting of all the fuel 

pins and the view factors involved and accounting of all the 

fuel pins in the pool would b~ beyond the capabili~y of the 

computer to handle. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: You said vit::w factors. 

DR. BENJAMIN: View factors yes. I believe I have 

I would at such time as Zirconium me_l tings started to be-

occur according-to the calculations I would account for the 

14 relocation of Zirconium and the manner in which. I· would do this 

15 I could not say at the present time because it is one of the 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

uncertainties. At such time as U02 fuel started melting in 

the hot fuel assemblies, I would account for the relocation of 

the U02 fuel and r·would--think this covers most of the element 

of analysis that I would perform. 

BY MR. VALORE 

Q Now, if you did an analysis as you suggested do you 

___ 2J ~- __ ~ thJ.ri.1-<. _"th~t __ 'V!_ould_ 9':!-:?~- y9u __ a_:-_-:i~ _Y:O?!: <JP~:riio~--~ -~~a-~_onable 

22 

23 

24 

25 

scientific answer to the question as to whether any Zirconium 

oxidation would spread to the fuel that is four years old and 
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older . 

A Yes, I think that would give a reasonable approxima-

tion. 

Q Do you think you could do such a study I think as you 

previously testified in three to four months? 

A I said in a few months one person could do such an 

analysis. I gave an estimate based on what I thought I could 

do if I were doing it. 

Q Do you think it would be necessary--strike that. 

Do you think you would get a better scientific opinion if you 

did a field experiment as opposed to doing mathematical 

modeling. 

A Well, it is difficult to say. I think mathematical 

modeling might be able to answer the question conclusively in 

which case experimentation wouldn't be necessary. It's also 

possible that there still might be some uncertainty as a result 

of the· mathematical modeling and experiments could possibly be 

helpful. 

Q Now, in respect to experiments being helpful. Do you 

have any idea how expensive they would be or how time consuming 

they would be. 

A No, I haven't considered it from that point-of-view. 

Q Would you have any opinion at this point in time? 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, I object--it is irrevelant. 

MR. VALORE: I don't see why it is irrelevant when he 

says that--
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9 

10 

l1 

12 

• 13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 .. 
21 

---~- - - - - ---

22 

23 

24 

• 25 

Pll.GE NO. 1554 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Overruled. The question is do 

you have any opinion at this point, as to what the expenses 

would be or how long it would take. 

DR. BENJAMIN: No, I don't have anything on that at 

this point. 

BY MR. VALORE 

Q Dr. Benjamin, you gave me the factors you would con-

sider and the time within which you think you. can do such a 

study. Let me ask you this. Can you put in the factors that 

you consider a time limit--can you put a limit on the temperatu e 

of the burn of the Zirconium. 

A Theoretically, in a calculation you are asking if I 

can set a limit on how hot Zirconium would get? 

Q Exactly • 

A I aon't think that would be necessary as an input 

to the calculation~ I think that would be a result of the 

calculation. 

Q Would you have an upper bound in your mind right now 

as to what that temperature would be? 

A Again, I don't think there is--relevant to being able 

to do a calculation. I think that the calculation would pre

dict the temperature of ·the Zirconium. 

Q Would you have any idea based on the model you 

suggested the factors you would consider how hot the Zirconium 

would get. 

A I believe it would get above the melting temperature 

INTaUtATICNAL VaBAnM "-•&RS. INC. 
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2 

3 

5 

6 

7 

a 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

in certain parts there would be a liquid film that could get 

above melting temperature on Zirconium. It could possibly get 

to melting temperature of Zirconium oxide. That would be my 

guess. 

Q Would it get hot enough to vaporize the Zirconium. 

A This would have to be something that would be pre-

dieted by the calculation. Now let me say that I would be 

doubtful that the temperature would get hot enought to vaporize 

Zirconium but I would not include that as a bias in the calcula 

tion. 

Q So, if the calculation showed vaporization of the 

Zirconium all right, would you then, if that happended, would 

you then give consideration to vaporization catching fire and 

flames occurring . 

A If the calculation showed that Zirconium vapor 

14 were being formed I would have to take consideration of the 

15 possibility of burning in an air environment. 

16 Q Actually, the only way we would find this out would 

17 
actually do the mathematical modeling would do this experiment, 

is that correct? 
18 

A Well, I think to find that out it wouldn't be 
19 

necessary to go into a full scale model of either sort. I don' 

20 think it is going to be necessary to model the whole spent fuel 

______ 2L __ _ pool_~to __ find_ out~ whether_~the_ Zirconium _could" possibl:;i ~reach_ 

22 the vapor temperature. "± think that can be done with much 

23 

24 

25 

simpler calculations. 
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Q Would you consider one of the physical factors in 

2 your calculation melting of the Baral sheets. 

3 
A Yes .. 

Q Would you also consider as a factor air currents and 

drafts. 
s 

A I'm not exactly sure what you have in mind there. I 

6 would consider air flows through the spent fuel assembly. 

7 MR. VALORE: Excuse me for one monent, Mr. Chairman. 

8 Q Dr. Benjamin, I t~ink in part of your examination 

9 by either the Board or Mr. Wetterhahn I really don't recall, 

TO 
I think you used the word deflagration, can you tell us what 

you mean by that word? If you would elaborate. 
11 

A Yes, by deflagration I mean a rapid spreading of a 
T2 

fire . 

T3 
Q If there was a deflagration would there be concomi-

14 tant shock waves. 

TS A No, shock waves would be the product of the detonatio . 

T6 Q Have you reviewed any literature dealing with 

17 
Zirconium exploding? 

A Due to what source? 
18 

Q Any source. 
19 

Zirconium exploding due to any source? No, I have no . A 

20 Q Do you agree with Dr. Baker's conclusion that funda-

21 mentally Zirconium heats up through thermal explosions. 

22 

23 

24 

25 

MS. MOORE: Objection, Mr. Chairman, unless the witnes 

is able· to see the book I think he should be able to judge 
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Dr. Baker's conclusion what it says for himself. 

MR. VALORE: Well, I'm reading from Page 453 of his 

book which I will give to the witness and I put a check beside 

it because it seems more likely, however, that Zirconium i 
! 

ignitions are thermal explosions resulting from more he:at beingl 
I 

7 

10 

l i 

l.6 

generated than could be dissipated, excuse me. 

MR. WETTERHAHN: Which coliJ.mil? 

MR .. VALORE: 453 second column the first full 

paragraph, sixth line down. 

DR. BENJAMIN: Would you repeat the location again? 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Your question is whether the 

witness agrees with the statement in the book. 

MR. VALORE: Yes, I think I had asked him whether he 

had agreed that Zirconium heated up or ignited through thermal 

·i explosions. 
i 
i 

MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, before we proceed my Staff 

counsel would like to see a copy of the book please since we 

t4 don' t happen to have one either. 

!7 MR. SHON: I noticed one thing right off-hand 

T8 Dr .. Benjamin. He used a cubic rate flow which is quite a 

different structure than the burning Zirconium that you did. i9 i 
i Does that represent the difference between what you knew then 

ii and what you know now or is more different. --quite different i 

I 
! 

i 
I 
I 
I 
I 

I I. 

I 

i 
I 

! j ;- in_the_rate __ of_release __ of energy __ that_it wo_uld __ pro_du.ce_. ____ 'rh.e ___ 

1 

__ 

energy is not all that different. • 

r 
I 
'I 
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'-17 SGnSG interim report which bears a docket no of TID 5365, Zirconium 1 
I 

z fire and explosion hazard evaluation. It is dated August 7, 195~. 

.. 
•· 

Are you familiar with that report? 

A No, I am not. 

Q Well, my next question was whether that report 

· .~ had ever been updated? 

7 

10 

tJ 

T7 

ta 

19 

!tl 

:1 
.,.., -
:: 

: .... 

~· -

A Can't tell. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: Mr. Valore, how much longer do 

you think your cross examination will continue? 

MR. VALORE: Probably another hour or two hours. 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: In that case we should break 

for lunch, since· it is now 12:00. So, we will adjourn 

! until -- we will ~djourn for lunch until 1:30. 
l 

ii 

I 
; 
I 
I 
I 
I 

- i-
I 
' 
I 
~ 

., 

:I 

-- - -

(WHEREUPON, a lunch recess was 

taken at 12:00 p.m.) 
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7 

TO 

l T 

T: 

A F T E R N 0 0 N P R 0 C E E D I N G S 

CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: We are ready to resume. I 

would like to ask you before we do resume to endeavor as ·much 

as you can to speak clearly into the microphone. This will 

increas.e our chances of having an accurate transcript. 

MS. MAC ARTOR: Mr. Chairman, I believe if the 

I 
I 
I 
i 
I 
i 
! 
I 

I 
witnesses would pull it toward them and be closer to the mike ! 

when .they speak.it would help. 

BY MR. VALORE 

Q Mr. Pasedag, you indicated you were not familiar 

I 

I 
I 

i 
I 
I 

I 

i 
I 
i 

with the zirconium fire and explosion hazard evaluation done I 
by the Atomic Energy Commission which I previously referred 

I'm going to gi~e you a copy of that. May I approach the 

witness? 

i to.: 
I 
! 
! 

i 
i 
I 
I 

l,.! MS. MOORE: Mr. Chairman, can Staff counsel have a 

to copy of that to look at? 

i-' 
ta 

19 

r 
·1 

MR. VALORE. That's the only copy I have. 

MR. VALORE: Let me just represent the Board with 

this abstract, that no unusual zirconium fire 

j 
I 

I 
! 
' i 

-- --~-. -!- -

BY MR. VALORE 

Q Now Mr. Pasedag on page 10 at the bottom there is 

an incident which I think is numbered No. 6, since you have 

my only copy that's from my recollection, but it goes right 

r,.,....,..1"lc:lllM. 'JGlllA.,,M ... UZS41 DU I~ 
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Tape 7A 

... G/ET 

7A-2 

I 
i 

over to page 11 and I am of course going to give you time to 

read it -- a very short paragraph, it's not a long thing to 

: read, so if you could just take -- perhaps I could ask my 

~ question first so that you would know what to look for as you 

! read. You will note the last line of the incident report says 

i 

that the flames persisted after all the oil that was on some 
i 

of the zirconium chips would have been dissipated by the fire, i 
I 

and the question I am going to ask you is -- since you weren't! 

. I 
familiar with that experiment or that document, and since i 

I 
I TO apparently that is a rough experiment that indicates that 

T T flames will continue after oil disappears, would you change 

r: your testimony and would you then say that now you find that 

there can be flames in a zirconium fire? 

A Well, I'd like to read the introductory sentence 

!J to the summary which says that in rough tests to ignite 

To zirconium chips obtained by milling massive metal using water 

17 coolants it was found that the chips sometimes flash-fired 

TS over the entire surface and sometimes burned slowly. I would 

19 like to re-emphasize that my statement about zirconium fires 

in the spent fuel pool is based on the fact that we have solid 

-- -11 -- - ~rods of· --not-sol-id-~zirconium,---but -rods-of~-- -fuel- rods wi-eh-

%:% solid zirconium cladding as opposed to chips or millings -- I 

I 

have never doubted that you could not get zirconium fires with; 
I 
i 

small or finely ground material and in fact, if the material 

' is in small enough pieces the convective air currents, nitroge-p 

! ......... 'ftl:IMI. ., .... .,,... .~U*541 D& INC., 
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oxygen, etc. would tend to make some of the small pieces rise 

up into the air and they would burn in that state. So there- ! 
I 
I 

i fore you would have something that would like a flame and can 
I 

I 
be properly described as a fire. I have never -- if you meant I 

i 
I 

I to imply by your question that I need to change my testimony 

to acknowledge that, that is not the case. I never doubted I 
I that this is a fact. ! 

Well, Mr. Pasedag, let me move on to the question of Q 

explosion. Turn to page 16 of that report and on page 16 I i 

think you will see there is two lines drawn in a.coli.mm on 

page somewhere which refers to an incident where a drum of 

zirconium exploded and tore off the arm of one worker and 

off the leg of a~other worker, and before one of the 

MS. MOORE: Objection. Mr. Chairman, Counsel is 

testifying. 

that 

1 
I 

torei 
i. 
! 
i 
i 
I 

MR. VALORE: Well, I am just trying to describe the i 

incident. 

MS. MOORE: I think the report says what's there 

and perhaps the best thing is to have it read. 

MR. VALORE: I'll read the report. 

- -- -- · .... - - -CHA~RMAN- MILHOLLIN-:-- Perhaps -you~could- ask~the· 

i 
' 

' 

i 
-1~· 

: ! · question in less leading manner; 

:.;1. 

MR. VALORE: In May, 1956, three employees were 

working in an area containing scraps of· zirconium which had 

' been stored in 55-gallon drums. One drum was lying on its side 

r ........ ~ .,.._.,,._ .~WWWI UC& INC, 
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I 
I and was observed to contain a black material similar to carbon ! 
j 

An dust. The material in this drum spontaneously detonated. 
- i 

I 
I 

I employee 20 to 40 feet away had an arm blown off and suffered 
I 

I additional heat burns. All the clothes of a second employee 
i 

were burned off. No pertinent information was achieved from i 
':. I . 

this employee prior to his death.. A third employee, with his / · 

left leg blown off below the knee, and with his clothing burned 
i 
I 

I 
I 

i 

off, was found lying on his back 80 feet from the explosion 

crater. Before his death the latter employee stated he had 

been blown through the air. The explosion consisted of a i 
1 
I 

i 
tremendous roar, streaks of red fire with black smoke approxi- j 

i 

mately 100 feet high and a pronounced concussion wave. The i 
I 
I 

blast was heard several miles away. I don't think I have to. l 
i 

read more it gets into the weather conditions -- but I I 
i 

want to give this back to you 

BY MR. VALORE: 

Q My question to you is in light of that reported 

incident, which apparently you were not familiar with, would 

you want to change your testimony about the fact that 

zirconium will not explode? 

MS. MOORE: Objection, Mr. Chairman. This is again 

of no relevance. I think that report clearly stated zirconium 

scrap, and I don't think the spent fuel pool contains zirconiu¢ 

scrap in the form of rods . 

MR. VALORE: Mr. Chairman, I am certainly.not going 

!...._..1"tClllM. .,..,..,.. -~OZSCI DEL IMC. 

- - ~ ~- s. •. llllT'S :o 
•• ™~.:..=-a 

' 

i 

____ J 



.I 

·to bring up Jules Verne but I am reminded of a poem that 

A rose, is a rose, is a rose. Zirconium is zirconium. Now 

obviously in its powder form there may be scientific evidence 

i 
i 

i 
i 
I 

that it is more unstable and may be mol:'.e flammable. I don't I 
i 

know that for a fact, I don't know there has been testimony in I 
this case, but I 

I 
I CHAIRMAN MILHOLLIN: The witness can answer the 
i 

question whether this incident changes the.witnesses testimony.I . . . I 
BY MR. VALORE: 

I 

A Well, in this description it says for this specific I 
I 
i 

incident which you have described, it says that it is stronglyj 
I 

suspicioned that the material involved was abnormally finely 

·divided zirconi~ powder. Now this leads me to suspicion, 

not having reviewed it carefully, but it leads me to suspect 

that.the situation wa:s very similar to any other very abnormally 

finely ground material which can explode. I would only cite 
! 

the very familiar grain elevator explosion as an example, wherJ 
I 

i 

finely ground grain dust will indeed explode; but based on thai 

I would not conclude that a loaf of bread is going to spon-

taneously catch fire, even though it is made .from the same 

flour -- and in the same way, I would not, based on this 

incident involving abnormally finely divided zirconium powder, 

I would not change my testimony about zirconium alloy rods. 

Q Well, would you agree, that if there was a fire in 

the spent fuel pool with let's say a full core dis.charge from 

1...-...~ 'la.a'ftM .~US:SCL CG 1-C. 
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• 1 TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS 
, 

2 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Ladies and gentlemen, the 

3 Prehearing Conference is now called to order. This is a 

4 Prehearing Conference under the authority of the Regulatory 

5 Commission. It is being held today, Wednesday, July 30th, 
... 

6 1980 at the Carlton Inn Motel, Two Rivers, Wisconsin. 

7 This is in the matter of the confirmatory drder 

8 issued on November 30th, 1979 and subsequently amended or 

9 modified on Wisonsin Electric Power Company Point Beach 

10 Unit 1, Docket 50-266. 

11 I would like first to introduce the Atomic 

• 12 Safety and Licensing Board here. My name is Herbert 

! 
13 Grossman. I am going to act as Chairman here. 

14 On my left is Dr. J. Venn Leeds. On my right is 

15 Dr. Richard Cole. Doctor Leeds background is that he is 

16 professor of electrical engineering at Rice University. He 

• '17 received a BA and BS at Rice University, a Master of 

18 Science and Electrical Engineering and PhD at the 

19 University of Pittsburgh. He received his law degree, JD, 

20 at th~ Unive!:"s~ty .of_ Houston_. He's,.a_Re_gi~tei;ed 
-, 
.) 

21 Professional Engineer and Attorney. He had worked at 

22 Bettis Atomic Laboratory for seven years and he's been at 

e 23 Rice University for the past 17 years, in addition to being 

,,.. 
24 I ) a consultant to various companies. 

··--

25 On my right is our environmental member, Dr. 

.) 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 
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1 Richard Cole. Doctor Cole has a Bactelor of Science in 

2 Civil Engineering from Drexel, a Master of Science in 

3 Sanitary Engineering and Water Resources from MIT. A PhD 

4 in Environmental Engineering from the University of North 

5 Carolina. He spent seven years with the Pennsylvania 
• 

6 Department of Health, 11 years at the University of North 

7 Carolina, including seven and a half years on the faculty 

8 of the graduate school. When he left the University of 

9 North Carolina, he was a Director of the International 

10 Program of Sanitary Engineering. He has been a permanent 

11 member of the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel since 

12 1973. He's a Registered Professional Engineer in Maryland 

13 and Pennsylvania, and is a Diplomat in the .'\merican Academy 

14 of Environmental Engineering. 

15 My name, as I said, is Herbert Grossman. I have 

16 a BA from Cornell, an LLB from Columbia, a Masters in Law 

• 17 from Georgetown. My prior experience was as a trial 

18 attorney with the Department of Justice for approximately 

19 15 years. I am on the Register of Certified Administrative 

20 Law Judges and I have been a germanent member of the Board 
) 

21 for about a year. 

22 By the way, Professor Leeds is a part-time 

23 member of the Board in addition to being at the University. 

24 To mention the chronology of this proceeding, 

25 the Wisconsin Electric Company's Point Beach Unit received 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 
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1 its operating license in October of 1970 and began 

2 operating in December of that year. It experienced some 

3 steam generated tube degradation due to caustic compression 

4 corrosion and denting which became apparent in 1971. And 

5 there have been apparently some problems with that on and 

6 off until this. Proceeding terminated basically in August 

7 and October when the facility was shut down for awhile for 

8 refueling and maintenance, and an inspection by the 

9 licensee and the Nuclear Regulatory Commission Staff 

10 indicated that there was further degradation. 

11 There were a number of petitions filed by the 

12 Wisconsin Environmental Decade, Inc. in November and 

13 December of 1979. There was a request under Section 2.206 

14 for a show cause. There was a request for a hearing on a 

15 proposed license amendment which was subsequently withdrawn. 

16 That is, the amendment was. 

17 On November 30th, 1979, the Nuclear Regulatory 

18 Commission Staff issued first a rejection of the request 

19 for hearing under 2.206. Then the confirmatory order which 

20 is in issue now and a safety evaluation report that was 

21 attached to it. The confirmatory order was based on 

22 agreements that had been entered into by the NRC Staff and 

23 licensee the day before, and one the day before that, which 

24 pl~ced certain restrictions, additional restrictions, on 

25 the operation of the facility. Because of these problems 
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l that had developed with the steam generator tubes. 

2 The Decade filed a petition for hearing on the 

3 confirmatory order which was referred to the Nuclear 

4 Regulatory Commission, the five member Commission, which 

5 then issued an order on May lJth which indicated that the 

6 proceeding here would be governed by an order issued in a 

7 similar case involving Marble Hill. That order actually 

8 issued a day later -- either the same day or a day later 

9 than the order in this case. 

10 In addition to -- the Commission order in this 

11 proceeding required that an Atomic Safety and Licensing 

12 Board be established to determine whether to apply the 
. r' 

13 principles of Marble Hill to this proceeding and to 

14 determine whether on applying those principles a hearing 

15 should be held. The confirmatory order had specified scope 

16 of the issues on which a petition for hearing could be 

• 17 filed. 

18 The main order of business here this morning 
.. 

19 will be to determine how the principles in Marble Hill can 

20 be applied to this proceeding. 
) 

21 I want to first mention as is obvious that we. 

22 don't have any microphones here and there's no PA system, 

23 even though it was ordered. So everyone is going to have 

24 to speak up in order to be heard and to make sure that 

25 everything is taken down properly in the transcript. 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 
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l I would like now for the ?articipants to 

2 introduce themselves and to indicate who they are 

3 representing, and I am going to start on my left with I 

4 believe representatives from Wisconsin, who first came into 

5 this proceeding this morning, I believe, or are attempting 

6 to join the proceeding. Could you proceed? 

7 MR. WALSH: Yes, Mr. Chairman. My name is 

8 Patrick Walsh. I am an Assistant Attorney General with the 

9 State of Wisconsin. To my right is Carl Sinderbrand, who 

10 is also an Assistant Attorney General. 

11 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Could you spell the names 

• 12 for the court reporter? 

13 MR. WALSH: Walsh, W-a-1-s-h. Sinderbrand, 

14 S-i-n-d-e-r-b-r-a-n-d. 

15 We have been requested by the Governor of the 

16 State to seek the status of an interested State in this 

17 proceeding pursuant to 10 CFR 2.715(c). And at this time I 

18 would like to file with the Board our petition for leave to 

• 
19 participate. We are sorry we are late, but better late 

20 than never. 
) 

21 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Do you have copies for all 

22 the parties? 

23 MR. WALSH: Yes, for all the parties. 

- j 24 Just one brief. statement before we go any , 

25 further. It is the position of the State of Wisconsin that 
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1 there should be a full hearing on this steam tube 

2 degradation problem and that we feel that the Board has the 

3 discretionary power to order such a hearing. And if the 

4 Board feels it does not have that power, given the order of 

5 the Commission, we would ask that the matter be recertified 

6 to the Commission for another decision, since the 

7 Commission personnel has changed since the last order. 

8 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: I take it, though, the State 

9 of Wisconsin is not filing a petition under Section 2.714 

10 and actually requesting a hearing on its own, is that 

11 correct, sir? 

• 12 MR. WALSH: That's correct. It's our position 

13 we are not taking a position on the contentions filed by 

14 the Decade. We think they raise significant issues to the 

15 State's interest and we would support a hearing on those 

16 contentions without taking an actual position as to the 

17 merit of any of the contentions they have raised. 

18 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Thank you. I believe Decade 

• 19 is next. 

20 MS. FALK: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Wisconsin 
) 

21 Environmental Decade appears today by its counsel, myself, 

22 Kathleen M. Falk, F-a-1-k. Also Peter Anderson, 

23 A-n-d-e-r-s-o-n, who is Public Affairs Officer and Chief 

24 Analyst, and by Ms. Diane Molvig, M-o-1-v-i-g. 

25 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: And could the licensee's 
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1 representatives please introduce themselves? 

2 MR. CHARNOFF: Yes, sir. Wisonsin Electric 

3 Power Company appears this morning through Gerald Charnoff 

4 of the law firm of Shaw, Pittman, Potts & Trowbridge. And 

5 Mr. John O'Neill, who is seated on my right. 

6 Might I say, Mr. Chairman, that notwithstanding 

7 the lateness of the Attorney General's filing, we have no 

8 objection to their appearing under 2.715(c) if there is a 

9 hearing. Of course if there is no hearing, then we have 

10 nothing further to discuss with respect to them. We don't 

11 view their request as itself initiating a request for 

e 12 hearing. 
( 

13 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Would the Staff int!"oduce 

14 itself? 

15 MS. CYR: I am Karen Cyr, C-y-r. With me also 

16 is counsel for the Staff, Mr. Richard Hoefling, 

17 H-o-e-f-1-i-n-g; Mr. Robert Clark and Mr. Richard Lobel 

18 from NRC Staff. 
,:J_ 

19 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. I think first we 

20 ought to have a brief discussion of the Board's 
j 

21 understanding of Marble Hill. In that case there was an 

22 enforcement order issued which required a suspension of 

23 activities. There was a petitioner which requested .that 

' .~) 24 .instead of suspension there be a more stringent remedy of 

25 revocation of the license. 

j 
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1. The Commission or the enforcement order 

2 specified that as in this case, request for hearing could 

3 be filed with respect to issues that were covered in parts 

4 two and three of that order, which as in this case related 

5 to the underlying facts that gave rise to the needs for 

6 remedial action. 

7 The Commission held that the petitioner had no 

8 standing to have a hearing in that case because for one, 

9 the restriction to those parts of the order were within the 

10 authority of the NRC Staff and once the scope of the 

11 proceedings were restricted to issues involving those t~o 

12 parts of the order, there was nothing detramental that 

13 could result from the enforcement of that order and that 

14 consequently the petitioner, which could not suffer injury, 

15 had no standing to intervene in that proceeding. 

16 Now I would like to start off with asking the 

17 representatives from Decade why they submit that -- if they 

18 do -- there's any difference in this proceeding than in 

19 Marble Hill, which would require that we entertain their 

request for hearing~ 2_0 

21 MS. FALK: Does it make it easier for everybody 

22 if we stand up and speak? I will stand up, just in case. 

23 

24 

25 

There are several reasons, Mr. Chairman and Board, that we 

think distinguish this case from the Marble Hills case. 

would like to elaborate on several of them. 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. /. 273-7308 
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1 First of all, though, I would call your 

2 attention to the fact that Marble Hills and the November 

3 30th order, the order setting this conference, make 

4 reference to Section 189 of the Atomic Energy Act. And the 

5 statutory authorization then for when a hearing is going to 

6 be held is -- I will read from there. "The Commission 

7 shall grant a hearing upon the request of any person whose 

8 interest may be affected by the proceeding." 

9 Now that language is very broad and Marble Hill 

--. 
10 was an attempt, I understand, of the Commission to 

11 interpret that language. The Marble Hill decision says 

12 it's going to be interpreting that language according to 

13 the way the case law has interpreted that language. I do 

14 not believe a fair reading of the case law on what the word 

15 "interest" means compels the decision reached by the 

16 Commission in the Marble Hill case. I think it is 

• 17 incorrect as a matter of law. 

18 However, before.I argue that point, and I will 

19 argue that before we adjourn today, we will distinguish, 

20 _even if we accept Marble Hills as it is as sound law, that 
) 

21 case from our case here. 

22 The test applied is whether or not the two-fold 

23 test which Marble Hill said they applied and the Courts 

24 have always applied is whether or not there's an injury in 

25 fact and whether or not that injury is one recognized by 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 
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1 the zone of interest protected under a particular law. The 

2 second portion of the test has never been challenged here. 

3 It is the first portion of the test that the parties, the 

4 NRC Staff, and the Company has contended we do not meet. , 

5 We believe we do meet that for several reasons. 

6 The first is that the November 30th order being 

7 challenged here authorizes the Company to resume operations 

8 at Point Beach Unit 1. The Company, but for that order, 

9 could not resume operations. That plant was in a shut down 

10 stage. If there was any doubt as to this fact, transcript 

11 of the proceedings before the Commission on November 28th 

12 with Mr. Daryl Eisenhut of the Commission Staff reporting 

13 to the Commission clearly indicates that the agreement, the 

14 orders by the NRC Staff, verbal orders were to the Company 

15 not to reopen that plant without written authorization. 

16 We have cited some of those salient portions of 

17 the transcripts in our prior filings with you. I believe 

18 the February 22nd filing. 

19 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Let me ask you. When you 

20 say filings with us, now that was a filing that went off to 

21 the Commission. And the Commission had that filing when it 

22 

23 

24 

25 

came down with its order requiring that the principles of 

Marble Hill be applied to this case. So it's something the 

Commission did have cognizance of. 

MS. FALK: I presume if the Commission had not 
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-- 1 been convinced of this, they would deny our hearing outright. 
.... ~ .. · 

2 So I would beg you to look at pages four, five, three and 

3 eighty in particular of the transcript of that November 

4 28th meeting. 

5 And I will quote just two phrases stated by Mr. 

6 Eisenhut at that time. "The plant would not start up 

7 without prior written approval." Another quote, "The plant 

8 is shut down." 

9 Consequently the November 30th order which 

10 authorizes the plant to reopen on its face causes us injury 

11 in fact. The second way in which the November 30th order 

12 causes us injury in fact is that it produces or requires 

13 the Company to reduce the temperature in the hot leg of the 

14 system. 

15 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Before we go on to that, 

16 that is a very interesting point about why the Commission 

.. 17 did order the impaneling of the Soard. That appears to be 

-, 
18 a partial reason that you have given. However, the 

19 Commission also ordered that if a hearing is held, that it 

20 nevertheless be restricted to parts two and three as 

21 contained in the confirmatory order itself. 

22 Now how can we reconcile your position that 

23 there was the establishment of a Board in order to 

24 determine whether or not there was actual similar situation 

25 to Marble Hill and then the Commission further requiring 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 
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e. l the same restriction as in Marble Hill. Isn't it 

2 irrelevant whether or not there was -- whether or not we 

3 make that determination that you ask us to make that 

4 there's a difference between Marble Hill if nevertheless 

5 you're restricted to the same scope as the Marble Hill 

6 intervenor was restricted to? 

7 MS. FALK: My understanding now, ~r. Chairman, 

8 why we're here today is to det~rmine whether or not we have 

9 the standing to require you to hold a hearing. The scope 

10 of the hearing, I understand, is a different ballgame. We 

11 are not to that step, to decide what the scope of the 

12 hearing should be. 

13 C8AIRMAN GROSSMAN: In determining standing, 

14 didn't the Commission use a two step approach? One in 

15 which they determine what the scope was and then two, 

16 determine that because the scope was so limited, they could 

17 or they were forced to conclude there was no standing 

18 because having a limited s~ope meant there would not be any 

19 injury? I am not suggesting that the Commission had to go 

20 that fa!:". It seemed to me they could have just stopped 
) 

21 with scope. But they did use the limitation on scope in 

22 orde?:" to resolve the standing issue. 

23 Now what I am suggesting here is that you can't 

24 using the test from Marble Hill, once you assume that the 

25 scope is limited, a!'."en't you forced to conclude that 
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there's no standing? 

MS. FALK: I have two responses to that, Mr. 

3 Chair. One, I am going to distinguish on other grounds why 

4 the provisions contained in certain portions of that order 

5 also injure us beyond the reason I have just given you, 

6 which I think will meet your concern. But the second one 

7 is the point you are raising. It's the point that both 

8 Commissioners Bradford and Gilinsky have pointed out in 

9 their order to the Commission, May 12th order. That is the 

10 petitioner is not permitted to discuss the issue concerning 

11 

12 

13 

them most, meaning the safety issue. I think your point is 

very well taken. That is one of our very grave concerns 

and that is why the people we represent are very concerned 

14 that by defining this out of the ballpark we are not 

15 getting to raise our concern. 

16 The second way the November 30th order injures 

17 us in fact is it requires the Company to reduce the 

18 temperature in the hot leg of the system. However, ten 

19 days later, major leaking occurred. That provision in the 

20 order did not suffice to protect us from the injury we are 

21 claiming aggrieves us here. The leaking is still occurring. 

22 

23 

The tube degradation problem has not been solved. 

Now the Staff has conceded in filings and 

24 presentations to the Commission that ·in fact reducing the 

25 temperature in that hot leg has aggravated the problem. 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 
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l Mr. Tremmel for the Staff stated that in doing the 

2 reductions in primary system temperature, they actually 

3 aggravated the problems associated with differential 

4 pressure across the tubes. 

5 That citation is found at the transcript of the 

6 January 2nd Commission briefing to the Commission. At page 

7 ten. 

8 If it could be argued -- and I presume it will 

9 be argued by the utilities that subsequent to that November 

10 30th order which required the reduction of temperature, 

11 modification to the November 30th order occurred on January 

12 3rd which also required the pressure to be reduced. And 

13 that counterbalanced the temperature reduction order. We 

14 do not believe that is correct, also because of indications 

15 and admissions by the Commission Staff. 

16 At that same meeting of January 3rd, at page one 

17 of the transcript, said "This change to a lower pressure 

18 adversely affects departure from nuclear boiling ratios and 

19 requires justification that the reactor is still adequately 

20 protected." In other words by trying to put another safety 

21 device on something that hasn't worked, they still haven't 

22 

23 

made the plant safe. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: By the way, if you are going 

24 to maintain that position on the reduction in temperature, 

25 why didn't you also include that in the supplemental 
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1 petition? That was not a contention in your supplemental, 

2 was that? 

3 MS. FALK: I do not believe it was. I think you 

4 are correct. 

5 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Didn't that suggest you were 

6 going to abandon that? 

7 MS. FALK: No, not at ~11. The whole point I am 

8 making is the standing test is different from the scope of 

9 issues to oe litigated at a hearing. Standing is that 

10 threshold which gets you to the door. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: You are not raising that as 11 

12 

13 

an issue of contention in the case, but just indicating how -

MS FALK: How we were injured and why we are 

14 concerned. 

15 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: But not raising that as an 

16 issue 

17 MS. FALK: We do not plan to -- in our 

18 preliminary discovery que~tions •- do not plan to litigate 

19 that issue. We are more concerned about solving the 

20 genet"ic problem of t_uoe de_gradat:ion_ at Point,.Seac;h. This 

21 is not a fishing expedition. 

22 

23 

24 

25 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Can you tell me what the 

status is of any petition fat" hearing on the January 3rd 

modification of order? My understanding is you never 

received modification until the time had you never 
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e .. 1 received modification until the time had expired. 

2 MS. FALK: That is correct. 

3 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: And I take it you have not 

4 subsequently filed anything with regard to that? 

5 MS. FALK: That is correct. 

6 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. Now I do notice in 

7 the Commission order there was reference to request for 

8 hearing on two orders and my assumption was that the 

9 Commission itself assumed even without your request for 

10 hearing that that modification order would be included in 

11 any hearing that might be granted. 

12 MS. FALK: The January 3rd? 

13 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Yes. 

14 MS. FALK: We have also subsequently on May 29th 

15 filed a request for hearing which the Commission has not 

16 acted upon and which it is our understanding is now before 

17 you today. That is a separate petition. 

18 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: I don't believe that's the 

19 case. That was on the subsequent modification of April 4th. 

20 I believe that's been referred to us now. 

21 MS. FALK: We have not gotten any documentation 

22 of that whatsoever. 

23 MR. CHARNOFF: The Staff has recommended that be 

24 ref erred to you. But as far as we know that has not been 

25 referred to you. 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 -
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l MS. FALK: That occurred May 29th. So 

2 presumably the May 12th order does not encompass that. 

3 COMMISSIONER COLE: That is a letter from Denton 

4 to the Commission. 

5 MS. CYR: As far as I know the Commission has 

6 taken no action to formally refer it. 

7 COMMISSIONER COLE: Served on the parties in the 

8 case, was 

9 MS. CYR: Yes, the Secretary's office served it. 

10 COMMISSIONER COLE: I didn 1 t get it, and I got 

11 it out of the Federal Register myself. 

12 MS. CYR: What wasn't? 

13 COMMISSIONER COLE: The April 4th, 1980 

14 Commission order by Denton. 

15 MS. CYR: I don't know what the service was. I 

16 am sorry, I don't know what the service was on that. I was 

17 talking Denton's letter. 

18 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: To the Commission. 

19 Referring that to the Commission. It was my impression, 

20 and perhaps I am wrong, that the Secretary of the 

21 Commission then referred it to us. But perhaps I am 

22 anticipating. I thought it was in here somewhere. But in 

23 any event, is there any question as to whether since the 

24 Board is impaneled to determine whether a hearing is 

25 necessary on the confirmatory order, that the modifications 
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1 are not also included in jurisdiction we have here? 

2 MR. CHARNOFF: We have no objection to that 

3 being referred to you for your ruling on that matter. We 

4 understood the contentions that were filed by the Decade 

5 pursuant to your order to list those matters that they 

6 wished to consider almost independent of what those 

7 confirmatory orders were providing, and they proceeded in 

8 time. That particular filing we think would be cleaner f~r 

9 you to have jurisdiction over, that latest request as well, 

10 and to dispose of all of these requests at the same ..... ... 1me. 

11 MS. FALK: Are you referring, Mr. Chair, to the 

• 12 April 4th order? We would object most vigorously to that. 

13 We believe it's particularly important that the Commission 

14 makes its initial first shot decision on a request there, 
I 

15 especially in light of the fact the Commission personnel 

16 has changed and they may want to reconsider Marble Hill 

17 especially in light of the way the decision was reached and 

18 the opinions written at that time and subsequent to that 

19 time by Commissioners on the soundness of the Marble Hill 

20 decision. We would object to that procedure. 
j 

21 CHAIRMAi.~ GROSSMAN: Could we hold off for a 

22 second here and see if I can locate anything further on 

23 that request from Mr. Denton to the Commission to 

24 incorporate that modification in this proceeding. 

25 MS. FALK: We have objected also by letter dated 
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July 26 to the second on the suggestion of Mr. Denton. 

MR. CHARNOFF: We haven't received that letter. 

3 But I understand where the Decade is coming from or 

4 attempting to go. In my view it's only academic. I am 

5 sure the Commission would refer that latest request over to 

6 you and grant Mr. Denton 1 s request. Until they do so, it 

7 seems to me in light of the objection we just have to take 

8 the record as it is. 

9 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay, I don't want to waste 

10 the time now on that. I don't think that's really going to 

11 be important as to whether it has already occurred or will 

12 

13 

occur. 

MR. CHARNOFF: The only comment I would like to 

14 make to the discussion we have, sir, if I may at this time, 

15 is simply that it's our view there was no request on the 

16 January 3 modification. The record stands just as you 

17 cited it. Apparently there was an observation made by the 

18 Decade that they got late notice of it. And the record 

19 stands as Ms. Falk indicated. They have never requested a 

20 hearing with respect to that matter. The only request for 

21 hearing at the moment is the request for hearing on the 

22 November 30th order. And then the request on the April 4 

23 order which has not yet been officially referred over to 

24 you that we know of. 

25 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: But didn't the Commission 
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MR. CHARNOFF: It did say, "has before it 

3 request for hearing on two orders." But there really was 

4 no request and I think that Decade can acknowledge there 

5 was no request. 

6 MS. FALK: Only because we could not file under 

7 the regulations of the NRC. 

8 MR. CHARNOFF: I think there was no effort to 

9 make that filing. There was an assertion by you that it was 

10 late. Getting notice to you. There was a Federal 

11 registered notice and it strikes me that that was five, six 

12 

13 

months ago and we have yet to get a request for hearing on 

that from the Decade. And beyond that, when they filed, 

14 they requested on the April order. They didn't refer to 

15 the so called January order. 

16 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: But nevertheless you have no 

17 objection, is that correct, to our considering their 

18 petition in light of both the November 30th and the January 

19 3rd petition? 

20 MR. CHARNOFF: I have no objection to your 

21 considering their request on the November order in light of 

22 

23 

those two orders, but I have objection to your assuming 

that there's a request for hearing on the January order. 

24 That is, I don't have any problem with your taking into --

25 your acknowledging the fact those two orders deal with the 
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1 same matter. Moreover I have no objection if you even take 

2 into account the request for hearing on the April 4 order. 

3 Subject to no objections from everybody else. 

4 MS. CYR: The Staff would object to your 

5 considering the January 3rd order since no request for 

6 hearing has been received. Those style modifications 

7 really are separate orders issued. Each one is a separate 

8 order. They ordered separate conditions and limitations on 

9 the license and requests were filed on the first and third. 

10 We have no objections to your considering a request on the 

11 third order pending some kind of subsequent referral from 

12 

13 

the Commission. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Is there any way to consider 

14 the confirmatory order of November 30th without taking into 

15 account the modification in any event, whether they 

16 requested a hearing on that? 

17 MS. CYR: Yes. Though they dealt with similar 

18 issues, similar concerns .at the plant, they were separate 

19 orders. They imposed separate restrictions, distinct 

20 restrictions on the license. 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

COMMISSIONER COLE: But it changed the 

requirements of the November 30th order. 

MS. CYR: The January 3rd order did not change 

the requirements of the November 30th order. 

COMMISSIONER COLE: Simply in addition, then? 
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l MS. CYR: ·Imposed an additional restriction to 

2 the operation of that facility. 

3 COMMISSIONER COLE: But the April 4th did? 

4 MS. CYR: It added one. It added a new 

5 condition. The one expired under the November 30th order. 

6 It added the new condition to it. By terms it's similar to 

7 the one imposed by the November 30th order. But it was a 

8 new condition imposed on that license. That they do a test 

9 within a certain period of time. 

10 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: What time limitation 

11 expired? 

12 

13 

14 

15 

MS. CYR: The 60-day: 

COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: And they had by that 

I time operated for 60 full-power days? 

MS. CYR: Right. And they shut down in March to 

16 conduct the test. 

17 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: I believe we understand the 

18 positions of the parties. Unless you have something you 

19 want to say~ 

20 MS. FALK: I would like to elaborate on the 

21 suggestions made by some of the counsel here. That the 

22 Decade should have not complied with the NRC regulations 

23 and should have made filings even if not authorized under 

24 NRC regulation. Needless to say we have been an interested 

25 party in the case for many, many, many months before that 
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1 January 3rd order was issued. And to not even be served 

2 with a copy of that order was very egregious to us and we 

3 think a real affront against the citizens of Wisconsin who 

4 are trying to raise legitimate concerns. Ahd to suggest 

5 that we should not have followed the NRC regulation, which 

6 we have been following even at expense to a public group, 

7 really goes too far. 

3 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Let me ask you, by the way. 

9 Was a service attempted? 

10 MS. CYR: I am sorry, I don't know. I wasn't 

11 involved in it. It was published in the 'Fedecal Register. 

12 I assume since she didn't get it. I was not involved at 

13 that time. 

14 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Did any piece of paper 

15 get served on anybody other than the Federal Register? 

16 

17 

MS. CYR: I don't know. 

COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Were they the only 

18 ones left out, or was everybody left out? 

19 MR. CHARNOFF: I am not sure there was anybody 

20 else to be left out. I am not sure we were served as such 

21 by that particular o~der. Let me point out that the 

22 statement just made by Ms. Falk is really remarkable 

23 because there was an April 4th order that was issued. It 

24 came to them within the time frame but close to the end of 

25 the time frame for requesting the petition oc for filing 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 



KAREN ROMAIN - RPR 26 

• l the petition. They simply said we got it late, we want 

2 more time to file the petition. And the Commission gave 

3 them that more time. 

4 MS. FALK: We have requested once an extension. 

5 When we received that order two days before the time 

6 expired. We did then file a request for the extension of 

7 time. We did not receive a January 3rd order until by 

8 cover letter dated January 24th. 

9 MR. CHARN_OFF: All I am suggesting is it's not 

10 so egregious. The Commission has in other cases had that 

11 kind of foul up on service. And parties have said we would 

12 like more time to file a petition and did so. That 

13 practice simply just was not followed in connection with 

14 the January 3 order. 

15 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. Whatever may be the 

16 circumstances, we certainly will take into account the fact 

17 that Decade has filed diligently whenever they have 

18 received notice of any a~tion. And we don't have any 

19 question, at least I don't, that you didn't receive it soon 

20 enough to make a timely response to it, taking into account 

21 all the other responses we have made to all the other 

22 filings. So why don't we just proceed on your presentation. 

23 MS. FALK: To get onto the Marble Hill case a 

- -i 24 little more in depth, the Marble Hill case as we 
..... / 

25 understand, then, is an enforcement proceeding or was an 
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1 enforcement proceeding. That is not the case here. This 

2 is not an enforcement proceeding. 

3 What is issued here is adequacy of the license 

4 in terms of the license, not whether or not conditions of 

5 the license were being complied with. 

6 My understanding of the Marble Hill case was the 

7 question there was whether or not inspection procedures had 

8 been duly complied with. That during construction, a phase 

9 of the plant -- whether certain inspection procedures had 

10 been followed. That is not the case here. Which is very 

11 different. 

12 

13 

So on that grounds alone I think the standing 

test can be distinguished. Regardless of that, we also 

14 believe that inaction or failure of an agency to take 

15 action where required has long been recognized by the 

16 Courts. We have cited the cases to the Commission in our 

17 filings as grounds for grievously injuring the parties. We 

18 believe as we have stated in our filings to the Commission 

19 that such an action in this case constitutes injury and in 

20 a sense in Section 189 of the Atomic Energy Act. We 

21 understand the Marble Hill decision does not concur with 

22 that. Since this is not the place or time to argue whether 

23 

24 

25 

or not the soundness of the Marble Hill decision should be 

upheld by the Commission. That certainly is not your job 

and responsibility here. We will be attempting in the 
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e .. l future not only for ourselves but other citizens who are 

2 blocked out or kept from NRC, in the words of Commissioner 

3 Bradford and Gilinsky, from raising serious safety concerns 

4 by the holding of the Marble Hill case. 

5 I think that would conclude my remarks at this 

6 time unless there's questions you would like to ask of me 

7 now. 

8 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Right now we have 60 

9 full power days. I didn't have the fact in har.d that 60 

10 full power hour days had expired. Because it said November 

11 30th and I don't know what the power level was running and 

12 so forth. I don't know what 60 days. It was not calendar 

13 days, full power days. Accepting that it has expired, let 

14 me ask you about the mootness of the November 30th order. 

15 It said at the end of it, if I understand it, something to 

16 the effect that the licensee has agreed to additional 

17 conditions which are necessary to provide reasonable 

18 assurance for a period of 60 full power hour days. Does 

19 that wipe out the whole November 30th order once that time 

20 limit runs, in your view? 

21 MS. FALK: In my views, I stated my first point 

22 was but for the November 30th order, that plant would still 

23 be shut down. So I do not think that as a practical matter 

24 that moots the November 30th order. I also think that 
·-·· 

25 there's a longstanding body of law creating exception to 
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mootness even if you ~anted to argue as a practical matter 

the November 30th order is moot. That is where there's 

compelling public interest and the situation repeatedly 

arises. There can be no question in anybody's mind here 

the leakage problem is not solved and one that is 

continuing to occur. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Well, that is another good 

point you mention about the Marble Hill proceeding being an 

enforcement proceeding. But doesn't or didn't the 

Commission itself require that we ignore that distinction, 

first indicating that Marble Hill was an enforcement 

proceeding with a similar scope as this proceeding and then 

requiring that ~e apply Marble Hill to this proceeding. In 

other words, perhaps you can distinguish Marble Hill from 

this proceeding in a vacuum, but we are not in a vacuum now 

and the Commission has spoken and directed us to take 

Marble Hill into account and has specifically referred to 

the scope of this proceeding being similar to the scope of 

the Marble Hill proceeding. 

MS. FALK: I fully concur, Mr. Chair, you are 

not in a vacuum and you're under certain directions from 

the Commission to take into account the Marble Hill 

decision and I would not attempt to argue otherwise. 

However, I do think, as you have said, you are not in a 

vacuum and things have changed since the Marble Hill 
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• l decision was entered. I do believe the Commission in the 

2 future force of time, if its going to change its face as it 

3 has since Three Mile Island and other events, and if it 

4 wants to change its perception in the minds of the public, 

5 that it will reconsider Marble Hill at some point in time. 

6 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: You are not suggesting now 

7 that because of any changes we can take it on ourselves to 

8 not comply with the opinion of the Commission? 

9 MS. FALK: No, I will not suggest that. I 

10 believe you do have to comply with the Commission's order 

11 to you. 

12 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: I have no further questions 

13 of you now. Mr. Charnoff? 

14 MR. CHARNOFF: Mr. O'Neill will respond to these 

15 matters. 

16 MR. O'NEILL: Mr. Chairman, we have submitted 

17 our position in analyzing Marble Hill in our filing of the 

18 28th. And I would like now to respond to the arguments 

19 that have just be advanced by the Decade. 

20 I think first we should point out that we would 
j 

21 disagree with Commissioner Bradford's characterization of 

22 Marble Hill and with the characterization of the Decade. 

23 The Marble Hill decision does not deny the Decade an 

; 
· ... __ ,.,,, 24 opportunity to advance its concerns to the Commission. 

25 They just happen to be in this instance in the wrong form. 
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• 1 The Decade has been form shopping for some time now both 
,· 

2 within the State and Federal proceedings, and they did hav~ 

3 an opportunity to advance these concerns before the 

4 Commission under the Commission's rules in 2.206. And in 

5 fact they advanced these same concerns and the Director 

6 found that they were denied their petition. And they have 

7 recourse to the Court. So it's not, I think, as characterized 

8 by Commissioner Bradford a sham proceeding. 

9 This is a very narrow question and a very narrow 

10 proceeding with respect to a confirmatory order which is an 

11 enforcement proceeding. If it's not an enforcement 

12 proceeding, I am not sure what it is where the order says 

13 the licensee will not resume operation after eddie-current 

14 examinations required to be performed in accordance with 

15 conditions lb or 4 unless the director has confirmed in 

16 writing that the results of the test are acceptable. And 

17 the Commission as you pointed out, Mr. Chairman, in its 

18 order indicated that it was an enforcement order with a 

19 similar scope as in Marble Hill. 

20 So I think we are looking at an enforcement 

21 proceeding. It's not a licensing proceeding as you 

22 mentioned in your introduction to this conference. The 

23 Point Beach Unit 1 has received a license after a licensing 

24 proceeding which allows it to operate for 30 years. Every 
·~----

25 time it shuts down for refueling or maintenance is not a 
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l new action to allow it to go back up. But certainly the 

2 Commission works informally, the Staff does, with the 

3 licensee when some problems develop. That communication is 

4 something that is encouraged and I think that's what the 

5 Commission was getting to in Marble Hill. It wants to 

6 continue to encourage that type of communication between 

7 the staff and th~ licensee. 

8 In responding I think perhaps I also should 

9 bring up a very recent decision which buttresses the 

10 Commission's decision in Marble Hill as to the authority of 

11 the Commission to narrow the scope of a proceeding on a 

12 license amendment. Of course Section 189 of the Atomic 

13 Energy Act does afford a petitioner whose interest may be 

14 affected to request a hearing. But that doesn't mean every 

15 time a hearing request is made that the petitioner gets a 

16 hearing. And that is what Marble Hill is all about. 

17 And in Marble Hill the Commission cited to an 

18 EPA administrative decision in a FIFRA action. Federal 

19 Insecticide, Fungicide and Rodenticide Act of I believe 

20 1947. In that action the administrator denied the 
j 

21 Environmental Defense Fund an opportunity for a hearing in 

22 a proceeding under that particular statute under EPA's 

23 regulations on restricting the use of a product containing 

24 chlorobenzalate . .. ___ ... 

25 In that particular proceeding the administrator 
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1 found that where the Environmental Defense Fund was arguing 

2 that the restrictiohs imposed by the administrator were too 

3 lenient, that is did not go far enough, that is the action 

4 was not sufficient in the Environmental Defense Fund 1 s mind, 

5 they did not have the right to a hearing in that particular 

6 action on July 17th. 

7 And we did not have this decision when we filed 

8 our papers on July 28. The Court of Appeals for the 

9 District of Columbia upheld the administrator's decision in 

10 the Environmental Defense Fund case. And I might cite the 

• 1 
1-

12 

docket number and the date of the decision for your review 

in this matter. It's docket number 79-1971 and 79-2133 

13 decided 17 July, 1980. 

14 In that case the D.C. Circuit Court of Appeals 

15 held that the Environmental Defense Fund here was not 

16 adversely affected by the portion of the notice that 

17 canceled and restricted the chlorobenzalate uses. And it 

18 was not entitled to hearing respecting the retention 

19 portion. And concluded the administrator cor~ectly denied 

20 the Environmental Defense Fund hearing request. 

21 In that particular case as Decade here, the 

22 Environmental Defense Fund was arguing the order didn 1 t go 

23 far enough. They argued against agency inaction in the 

24 Environmental Defense Fund 1 s words. And the Court and the 

25 administrator held the regulations EPA had established for 
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1 determining when under the statute a party had an 

2 opportunity for a hearing because their interests were 

3 adversely affected, that the administrator could look at 

4 the particular proceeding, the particular order and in that 

5 particular case see if some party's interest was adversely 

6 affected. And in that case as here, where Decade is 

7 arguing basically that the Commission hasn't gone far 

8 enough, their interests are not adversely affected and that 

9 really resolves the issue here. 

10 I might also point out that 2nvironmental 

11 Defense Fund -- indicated that Environmental Defense Fund, 

12 Inc. was not denied an opportunity to take an alternative 

-~ 
13 action, that is under another Section of the administrator's 

14 or the EPA's rules to appeal for a cancellation of all use 

15 of that particular chemical and if they were denied that 

16 appeal, to go to the Courts. 

17 Decade has the same right here under the 2.205 

18 action. They have been denied twice. Once with respect to 

19 Point Beach Unit 1 and once with respect to Point Beach 

20 Unit 2 on the same issues. 

21 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Ms. Falk, is there any 

22 question but that you are not raising any issue other tha~ 

23 that the order did not go far enough_ in this case. Now I 

. . 
' / 

24 understand that you have pointed to that temperature 

25 differential in support of your position on standing, but 
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1 I 
I 

now I want to know for sure as far as the actual issues 

2 I 
I 

that you are ra1s1ng, _ want to be sure that you are not 

3 I raising anv issue other than that the confirmatory order 

4 did not go far enough. 

5 MS. ?ALK: Your understanding is correct. We 

6 make the distinction the cases have from standing and 

7 appearance. 

a CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Thank you. Mr. O'Neill. 

9 i'•! R • 0 I NE I L L : Let me briefly address the issues 

10 that Decade does raise. And I am a little confused about 

11 how they can raise an issue with respect to standing. But 

12 not be one of the issues in which they are concerned which 

13 they say adversely affects their interest for purposes of a 

14 hearing they request. 

15 The order does not reduce the temperature in the 

16 hot leg of the system. It simply does not. That is not 

17 part of the agency action which they would request a 

18 hearing on. The Company on its own is operating the plant 

19 at 80 percent power instead of 100 percent power. 

20 Operating at 80 percent power reduces the hot leg 

21 temperature to about what the cold leg temperature would be 

22 at 100 percent. The reason for that was because it was 

23 observed the steam generator tube degradation occurred only 

24 in the hot.leg. Thereby a possible solution was to reduce 

25 the· temperature in the hot leg to the temperature of the 
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e.· 1 cold leg where this problem had not been observed. I think 

2 so far the Commission iridicated in its last safety 

3 evaluation report with respect to the April 4th order it 

4 was their view this may well be a successful strategy. 

5 That was not part of the order. That's not something that 

6 is before, I believe, this Board. 

7 CHAIRMlili GROSSMAN: Mr. O'Neill, is it your view 

8 that the injury that may be incurred in order to provide a 

9 basis for standing must result from an actual issue raised 

10 by the petitioner, or can it merely be a result of the 

11 action that would be taken as a result of the proceeding, 

e. 12 even though not directly connected to contention raised by 

13 a ?etitioner? 

14 MR. O'NEILL: The injury must result directly 

15 from the order of in this case the NRR. The restrictive 

16 part of the license. Must result from that restriction of 

17 the order. 

18 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: There's no question about 

19 that. Now are you also saying that the injury must also 

20 result from an issue raised by the particular petitioner 
j 

21 rather than merely result from the action itself? Do you 

22 follow what I am saying? 

23 MR. O'NEILL: It's a rather interesting 

24 proposition as to whether one can assert standing by 

25 suggesting there's an injury that they are not concerned 
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·- . l enough about to raise as a contention in the proceeding. I 

2 guess as a ?ractical matter it's hard to see where that 

3 situation ever comes up, though Decade seems to have taken 

4 that position. 

5 I guess I find it more confusing than perhaps in 

6 a position to give you a statement as a matter of law 

7 whether that is something that would get their foot in the 

8 door for purposes of standing. Then they could drop that 

9 contention and go off on other ones. Of course again you 

10 can't really bifurcate the question of standing and the 

11 question of issues in this proceeding because the 

12 proceeding is very narrowly defined to sections ~wo and 

13 three of that order and whether the order should be 

14 sustained. 

15 That gets you right back to the particular 

16 issues that are right for any discussion or any proceeding 

17 with respect to this order. As a theoretical matter 

18 presumably someone could assert standing, alleging that 

19 they have been injured by a restrictive condition to this 

20 license, get in the door and then raise contentions that 
) 

21 also go to the narrow issues in which this proceeding could 

22 be held and maybe drop that original conten~ion in which 

23 they were able to allege injury. It's an interesting 

24 theoretical position. 
-~-

25 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: You would say it's all 
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1 academic anyway if they haven't raised an issue withiri the 

2 scope of the proceea1ng. They haven't satisfied another 

3 requirement of standing, notwithstanding they perhaps could 

4 be considered as possibly suffering injury as a result of 

5 the proceeding. 

6 MR. O'NEILL: I guess I really want to focus on 

7 the question that this particular allegation of injury goes 

8 to an action that was taken by the licensee not ordered by 

9 the Commission, that they could take under their original 

10 license. Not part of any restriction. And if they are 

11 aggrieved on that, if they suggest the Company should not 

12 be allowed to operate under 80 percent power instead of 100 

13 percent power, of course they can go to the Commission 

14 under 2.206 and argue the Company shouldn't be allowed to 

15 operate at 80 percent power. That does not go to a 

16 restriction on their license by the November 30th 

17 confirmatory order or by any other order of the NRR. 

18 The second issue that was raised by Decade was 

19 with respect to the differential pressure. And let me get 

20 into that discussion. Mr. Tremmel on that proceeding was 

21 arguing in favor of what effectively was the January 3rd 

22 modification. That is, he argued that it made sense to 

23 

24 

25 

reduce the primary system pressure because the Company had 

decided to operate at 80 percent power. The Company in 

fact had some years ago operated at primary system pressure 
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1 of 2000 psi before and raised back up to 2250. And he was 

2 suggesting it makes sense for the Company to operate at 

3 2000 psi because it would put the differential pressure 

4 across the steam genera~ed tubes the same pressure the 

5 plant would see at 100 percent power, 2200 psi. And that 

6 therefore operating at 80 percent had the effect of 

7 increasing the differential pressure across the steam 

8 generator tubes and this was one thing that could be seen 

9 as not desirable given the steam generator tube degradation 

10 problem. 

11 Consequently on January 3rd the Commission did 

12 order an additional restriction on the licensee; that is, 

13 to operate 2000 psi. This is something we volunteered to 

14 do and suggested it would be another action we could take 

15 to ameliorate this problem. We are at a loss again to see 

16 how Decade can asse~t injury~ as the Staff pointed out in 

17 their paper, from an action that goes to ameliorate 

18 something they contend might be a problem. 

19 They also indicated that, in quoting from I 

20 think the transcript, when you lower the pressure it 

21 changes some of the safety analysis with respect to 

22 accident consideratioris. Again, of course in the SER that 

23 accompanied the January 3rd order, the Staff indicated that 

24 bad it gone through once again the safety analysis as it 

25 had done before in previous times that the licensee reduced 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 



\ 
./ 

.-· 
___ J 

KAREN ROMAIN - RPR 40 

1 the primary system pressure to 2000 psi, and found that the 

2 difference in the maximum temperature that could be seen 

3 under certain acts and conditions was maybe in the order of 

4 nine degrees, which was insignificant given the temperature 

5 we are concerned about. Of course in other considerations 

6 reducing the ?ressure would once again under worse 

7 conditions alleviate some ~f the considerations that you 

8 might have. 

9 So again, we don't believe the Decade could 

10 assert injury from reducing the ?ressure to 2000 psi. We 

11 once again remind you reducing the pressure to 2000 psi is 

12 not part of the November 30th order in which they have 

13 requested a hearing and also is not a matter of one of 

14 their contentions. 

15 I would like to summarize by again noting that 

16 the Company has a license to operate the plant. And as of 

17 November 30th was in a position to start up the plant and 

18 operate it. The November 30th order ~as a restriction on 

19 that license. They were not able .to do things they would 

20 have been able to do the day before. And consequently the 

21 only thing that the Decade, as I think they just admitted, 

22 are alleging here is that the Commission did not go far 

23 enough. 

24 The only issue,before this Board as we read the 

25 Commission's order is whether or not in applying Marble 
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1 Hill principles there should be a hearing. Applying Marbl2 

2 Hill principles as supported by the very recent decision a~ 

3 the District ~f Columbia's Court of Appeals and the ~PA 

4 context, we think that clearly the allegations made by the 

5 Decade do not allow them to claim they are adversely 

6 affected by the confirmatory order and they are not 

7 entitled to hearing. 

8 

9 

That doesn't mean they are without an 

opportunity to press whatever claims they have. I think it 

10 interesting that counsel for the Decade said we are concerned 

11 about the generic problems. If they are concerned about a 

12 generic problem, perhaps they would like to go to the 

13 Commission on a generic proceeding, a rulemaking proceeding. 

14 They don't have a right to hearing under the applicable law 

15 with respect to this November 30th confirmatory order. 

16 

17 

COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Mr. O'Neill, I think 

you said at the beginning and now you have summarized and 

18 said again it's a very narrow question. Would you mind 

19 saying to me what your view is of the narrow question we 

20 are litigating or discussing today? 

21 MR. O'NEILL: I think the Chairman stated the 

22 question this morning, which I took down very carefully. 

23 

24 

That the main order of business is to determine how the 

principles in Marble Hill are to be applied, and I think 

25 that's exactly what we are doing. We have taken a 
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l confirmatory order, a request for a hearing on that order. 

2 That order has iss~es in the event a hearing would be 

3 ordered, what could be litigated. And Marble Hill suggests 

4 how a petitioner can come in and show it's adversely 

5 affected. And what kind of a petitioner is entitled to a 

6 hearing on that order. That's the only thing we are 

7 litigating here today. Not whether or not some of the more 

8 broader issues that have been suggested by Decade are valid 

9 concerns, not whether Mar~le Hill is a correct statement of 

10 the law which I think it is. But only this rather narrow 

11 question, and I think we have to focus just on that. 

12 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Thank you. Could you tell 

13 me why in your opinion the Commission established or 

14 requested that the Atomic Safety and Licensing Soard be 

15 established to consider this issue if everything you say is 

16 correct and the result appears to be predetermined? 

17 MR. O'NEILL: Well, I think this is consistent 

18 with Commission practice to turn these over to Licensing 

19 Soard. And I think they gave Decade an opportunity to 

20 argue Marble Hill, which the.Decade didn't do. They could 

21 have come in and attempted to argue, given the opinion by 

22 

23 

24 

the Commission as to what principles were going to be 

applied. How their interests might be adversely affected~ 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: What did the Commission do 

25 in Marble Hill? Didn't it just dismiss the petition? 
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1 MR. O'NEILL: I think the Commission established 

2 a policy once they have established the policy, they would 

3 like to turn it to the Boards to make sure the policy is 

4 carried out rather t~an reiterating themselves over and 

5 over again. That's all speculation as to why the 

6 Commission did what it did in that matter and why it does 

7 what it does in many proceedings. 

8 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. Thank you, Mr. 

9 O'Neill. I would like to hear frcm the Staff. Could you 

10 first answer that question? 

11 

12 

MS. CYR: I would agree it's speculation. Our 

view is once they have set forth the policy in Marble Hill 

13 in the context of enforcement proceedings what the 

14 standards will be for determining standing to request 

15 hearings as of right in those proceedings, that now they 

16 want this to go before Licensing Boards because the issue 

17 may be coming up more. We have had several other:-s requests 

18 in. other:- situations where we have had people request 

19 hearings, not licensees. And thls is going to be taking 

20 place now and perhaps in terms of a conser:-vation of 

21 resources mechanism. Because the Licensing Boards ,and the 

22 

23 

24 

people who normally make the determinations in terms of 

standing, once they have set forth the principles in the 

Marble Hill case, the Licensing Board should be in a 

25 position or can be in a position to make that determination. 
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In enforcement cases as well. 

CHAIKMAN GROSSMAN: Once they stated that the 

3 princi?les of Mar~le Hill should be applied, wasn't the 

4 result preordained. Didn't they have the full merits 

5 before the Commission so that the Commission could just in 

6 one sentence dismiss the petition, as it did in Marble Hill? 

7 Aren't we being asked to perform an administerial act here? 

8 ;-i!S. CYR: I really don't know. It may well be 

9 they may feel they did not have time to evaluate all the 

10 contentions that had been raised in the filings submitted 

11 by Decade. And the Staff. And in terms of their time to 

12 evaluate those. They determined this was an enforcement 

13 case and someone who is not a licensee as in Marble Hill 

14 requested a hearing and Marble Hill principles should be 

15 applied. Therefore they directed the Atomic Safety and 

16 Licenses Board to make the determination on the principles 

17 

18 

of Marble Hill. 

COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: As you read Marble 

19 Hill, does it say that the petitioner has no right to a 

20 hearing if the only thing he's arguing is you didn't go far 

21 enough? 

22 

23 

24 

MS. CYR: Yes, that's what Marble Hill stands 

for. That the person who wants to request a hearing as of 

right has to have been adversely affected by the actions 

25 ordered. If they are concerned about some acts not taken 
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e. 1 by the Commission, they must pursue other avenues. That we 

2 provided other avenues for petitioners to seek actions by 

3 the Commission through 2.206 petitions. And that the 

4 proceeding which would take place on enforcement order has 

5 to do with the harm that comes from the specific actions .. 
6 ordered by that enforcement action. 

7 COMMISSIONER VENN LZEDS: I am having trouble to 

8 try and envision the situation where if that's the reading 

9 of ~arble Hills there would be a hearing. 

10 MS. CYR: Usually when we have an enforcement 

11 action, the person aggrieved is the 1. icensee. We are 

12 placing the restriction to the licensee, previously given 

13 authority to operate his facility. And that's primarily 

14 the direction of what the 189, in terms of the licensee, 

15 giving him a chance to remedy a harm that he feels he's 

16 aggrieved by when you're taking enforcement action which is 

.. 17 restricting his rights. 

18 If there are other people who happen to be 

19 somehow injured by that enforcement action, that 

20 restriction placed on the licensee by the Commission, then 
) 

21 they also have the opportunity. But I think that's the 

22 reality of the situation that occurs in enforcement kinds 

23 of proceedings as opposed to licensing actions, where you 

.r_ 
24 _don 1 t have a preexisting license. You're authorizing some 

25 action. to take place. Here we have already authorized the 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 



KAREN ROMAIN - RPR 46 

1 Company to operate the plant and now placed restrictions on 

2 that ability to operate the plant. And the licensee is the 

3 person who normally is the one who will be aggrieved and 

4 normally will have a right to hearing and can demonstrate 

5 somehow he's aggrieved by the action taken by the Commission. 

6 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Can you think of any 

• 7 example where a party other than a licensee would succeed 

8 under Marble Hill? 

9 MS. CYR: There might be some action which the 

10 Commission would order which would involve say trade-offs 

11 between environmental and health and safety concerns. And 

12 someone might argue that whatever action the Commission 

13 ordered had some detramental effect on the environment and 

14 they were injured by that action. And therefore the 

15 Commission should grant them a hearing because their 

16 interests which are cognizable have been injured and the 

17 Commission should consider their harm, the harm, and 

18 basically reconsider their acts. Whether the order should 

19 be sustained in light of the harm now demonstrated. 

20 COMMISSIONER COL2: Couldn't it also be 

21 construed the Commission didn't go far enough in protecting 

22 the environment? 

23 MS. CYR: If they could demonstrate -- no, I 

24 think the issue before the Commission would be then in 

25 light of the harm which that person has demonstrated, 
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l should their order be sustained. Not whether they should 

2 take affirmative action to protect the environment. But 

3 whether the action they took, given the harm it caused t~is 

4 person is demonstrated in the proceeding, to that person 

5 whether the order should be sustained. Because it has this 

6 other effect which harms an interest which is cognizable of 
I 

7 that person. Not whether we should go on and take positive 

8 steps to protect the environment. Whether or not we should 

9 go in and order some additional. The proceeding on the 

10 enforcement action taken would not be the place to impose 

11 conditions, further conditions on the licensee to protec~ 

12 the environment, but it would be to determine whether the 

13 actions ordered should be sustained in light of the harm to 

14 the environment. 

15 If you determine the order shouldn't be 

16 sustained by the Commission, the Commission would have to 

17 go back and rethink the action it ordered and perhaps not 

18 only reimpose the applicable safety concern, but also 
~· 

19 impose a condition which would remedy the environmental 

20 harm which had been discussed in the context of the 
) 

21 proceeding. 

22 MR. O'NEILL: May I address that question, Dr. 

23 Leeds. The Court of Appeals of the District of Columbia 

.i 
_--.-"' 

24 discussed that very issue with respect once again to the 

25 EPA proceedings. Environmental Defendse Fund made the same 
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e .. 1 suggestion. Well, if that's .the way you interpret the law, 

2 how can intervenors ever get in? 

3 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: I was trying to ask a 

4 question. But I was not trying to say that was a fact~ 

5 MR. O'NEILL: I understand. In that case the 

6 Court of Appeals upheld the administrator's position in 

7 suggesting that it's true that where the action of the 

8 administrator is only to further restrict a license, that 

9 rarely will some intervenor be able to get in other than a 

10 user, and in that case it may well be that. the user of the 

11 herbicide or pesticide is more concerned about it being 

12 taken off the market than the manufacturer who may see it 

13 as a harmful product in any event. So the user could be 

14 adversely affected by the administrator's action and come 

15 in under that context .. 

16 I think we might make an analogy here. The 

17 Public Service Commission or th~ State of Wisconsin might 

18 assert that some Commission order which further restricts 

19 the operation of the plant casts adverse effects to the 

20 interest of the State because it's going to increase the 

21 cost of electricity. They might be able to assert that 

22 type of interest and thereby meet the standing test under 

23 Marble Hill. 

) 24 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Because you are saying 
·-·"" 

25 less power production 
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1 MR. O'NEILL: That's correct. 

2 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: And so could a citizen? 

3 MR. O'NEILL: Absolutely. 

4 MS. FALK: Mr. Chairman, I would like to object 

5 at this time to the private discussion Mr. O'Neill is 

6 having with himself and I don't know who else, because I 

7 was not given a copy of the decision by him that has just 

8 come out. I know an old practice of Judges· in a case where 

9 counsel springs an unreported decision on other counsel at 

10 a Judge's oral argument is to chastise counsel for doing 

11 that. That they are to bring a copy for other counsel, so 

12 I can see it. So I would like to object for the record. 

13 MR~ O'NEILL: I have read this on the plane on 

14 the way here. And beyond that, it's decided in the Marble 

15 Hill decision. And I am sure counsel can shepardize and 

16 find out as our off ice did a decision had just be handed 

17 down on the particular case cited in Marble Hill which of 

18 course is one of the things they cited for the proposition 

19 they adopted Marble Hill. So I don't think there's any 

20 unfair advantage to whether or not our office was able to 

' J 

21 obtain this copy a little more quickly than Ms. Falk. If I 

22 had had it before we filed the brief on the 28th, we would 

23 have cited it in there. We just did receive it. It was 

24 only handed down the 17th of July. 

25 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Ms. Cyr, before you proceed 
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l on the merits, I did want to go into one other procedural 

2 matter. You seem to imply in one of the footnotes that our 

3 setting this Prehearing Conference suggests that perhaps we 

4 were thinking in terms of setting a hearing in this 

5 proceeding. And you are· very quick to caution us that that 

6 may not be the appropriate thing to do. But my question is 

7 whether we have any other course of action we can take. 

8 MS. CYR: I don't think you could have styled 

9 anything. Probably there's no other thing you can call it 

10 other than Prehearing Conference. You are to consider 

11 whether a hearing should be held. This is not a licensing 

12 case. That was mostly our concern, was that it be seen an 

13 enforcement case and different kind of an action than a 

14 Prehearing Conference which is held in context of a 

15 licensing .... ac ... 1on. 

16 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: But there's no question in 

17 your mind but that we had to have a conference? 

18 MS. CYR: Some kind of conference whereby you 

19 could hear the views of the parties. 

20 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Doesn't it also happen 

21 in licensees sometimes you have prehearing conferences and 

22 it turns out there's no hearing? So that's the same 

23 situation there, isn't it? 

24 MS. CYR: Right. 

25 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Nothing different here. 
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e .. 1 MS. CYR: No. 

2 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay, proceed. 

3 MS. CYR: I just want to respond to a couple of 

4 issues raise by Decade. One, I think, is this is an 

5 enforcement proceeding, not a licensing. The issue is not 

6 adequacy of the license. What the issues a """' ... - is whether 

7 they can establish injury from the specific actions and 

8 restrictions imposed by the Director on the license. 

9 The Director's order of ~1011embe!:" 30th - • .:i Clu not 

10 authorize the Company to !:"esume ooe!:"ation. It imposed 

11 restrictions on that operation. rte Company already had a 

12 preexisting license to operate t~: facility. They may have 

13 entered into some kind of agre~menc with the Staff in terms 

14 of its ongoing daily communication with the Staff they 

15 wouldn't operate until we issued some written approval. 

16 That written approval, once we reviewed the issues coming 

.. _ 17 to us, need not have been in the form of an order. We 

-

18 could have written an order saying we have review,d the 

19 issues, now r~sume operation. We didn't have to authorize 

20 them to resume operation. We decided when they began 
) 

21 operating we continued certain additional restrictions on 

22 their ability to operate. That's what the November 30th 

23 order did was impose restrictions. If the Company had 

24 
··-.-:.. . ./ operated and we felt they should not be, we would have .had 

25 to take affirmative action to stop them operating. We 
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l would have been forced to issue an order to sustain their 

2 license, because they had a preexisting authorization to 

3 operate that plant. 

4 The only other thing I wanted to reiterate was 

5 the fact the hot leg temperature was not an action ordered 

6 by the director. That was an action takeri by the licensee 

7 within the confines of its preexisting authority to operate 

8 the plant. Not one of the conditions imposed or directed 

9 by the director. 

10 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: But do you agree as I 

11 believe was suggested by the licensee that was a natural 

12 result of the restriction placed on them? 

13 MS. CYR: I don't know. It was not. 'I'he 

14 restriction in the November 30th order went primarily to 

15 testing requirements, to restriction and what point they 

16 would shut down if there existed a leak. There were going 

17 to be stricter triggering points in time at which time they 

18 would shut down the plant. The reduction in hot leg 

19 temperature was an action they took in part of their 

20 overall plan that they wanted to reduce the problems from 

21 steam generator tube degradation. It wasn't a natural 

22 resul~ of anything we ordered. It was an optional action 

23 they chose to take. 

I 
··-.~,..:,.·· 

24 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Perhaps I misspoke on that. 

25 Could you clarify that for me, Mr. O'Neill? 

.J 
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1 MR. O'NEILL: Yes, sir. I believe it went the 

2 other way. The second order, that is the order which 

3 reduced the primary system pressure to 2000 psi, naturally 

4 followed from the self-imposed operating restriction of 80 

5 percent power. So it wasn't the 80 percent power followed 

6 from the restrictions imposed by the Commission which 

7 generally went to how long we could operate without doing 

8 testing to insure that the steam generator tubes continued 

9 to maintain their integrity. 

10 CHAIRMAN GrtOSSMAN: Okay. Anything further? 

11 MS. CYR: I have nothing further. 

12 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: I want to ask a couple 

13 questions that I am not clear about. If I remember 

14 correctly, the November 30th order had a sentence in it 

15 something to the effect that if a hearing is requested, 

16 then that hearing will be restricted to consideration of a 

17 couple of items. Namely one was whether the facts in a 

18 couple sections are correct ~nd whether this order should 

19 be sustained. And the Section cited I think two and three. 

20 or something like that, merely listed the fact that certain 

21 thirigs had been ob~erved and certain letters written, 

22 certain things had to be done. It was observed certain 

23 things -- we all have it. Essentially it didn't have any 

24 technical facts or anything like that in it. 

25 Is your view the only possible hearing is 
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1 whether or not those facts specifically listed in those 

2 sections is the only thing that could be hearing held on or 

3 is it a background support on those facts, the technical 

4 basis for example. Maybe I am not making myself clear. 

5 MS. CYR: I think it includes sort of the 

6 background information referred to in those sections. Not 

7 just whethar somebody wrote a letter or not. aut whet:::.e!'.' 

8 the basis which is referred to in sections two and three 

9 for the Commission's decision to i~pose the rest!'.'ictions, 

10 whether if we had a hearing on those, the basis and the 

11 information which the Staff relied on in deciding to impose 

12 

13 

the restrictions serves as an adequate basis to sustain the 

.action. Not the fact somebody ~rote a letter on November 

14 29th. 

15 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: It was determined 

16 additional operating conditions would be required. Not a 

17 question of whether or not additional conditions would be 

18 required, although the applicant might litigate ~hat. You 

19 could also look at whether or not those conditions in 

20 themselves were sufficient. 

21 MS. CYR: No, I don't think that's true. The 

22 only issues are you can look at the facts in two and three 

23 to determine whether they are correct. To determine 

24 whether they provided a basis for sustaining the action or 

25 not sustaining the action . 
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1 COMMISSIONER COLE: The actions are those 

2 1 actions de_scribed in Section four? 

3 MS. CYR: Right. 

4 COMMISSIONER COLE: And you're including in 

5 Section two the November 23rd, '79 letter of Denton? 
t 

6 MS. CYR: Right. 

7 COMMISSIONER COLE: And the safety evaluation of 

8 November 30th? 

9 MS. CYR: Right. 

10 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. Now before we go back 

11 to Ms. Falk, does the State of Wisconsin have any comments 

• 12 to make? 

13 MR. WALSH: Yes, Mr. Chairman. It's our opinion 

14 Marble nill imposes fairly strict standing requirements on 

15 the Board that they have to apply. But that if the 

16 intervenor meets that standing requirement, then the 

" 17 Board's discretion is fairly broad. In order to get at the 

18 issues they are trying to address. 

19 What's clear from the disc·ussion we have heard 

20 today is that the Commission's or-ders so far, the licensing 

21 r-equirements that they have imposed are basically shots in 

22 the dark. They haven't fixed the problem and in fact as 

23 alleged by the Decade may have actually aggravated the 

24 problems at the plant. So I think Decade has met their 
- .. :--

25 standing requirements. They have shown at least in 
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-- l p~inciple they may have been injured by decreased safety at 

2 the plant due to the order that the NRC has imposed on the 

3 licensee. 

4 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Are you saying the 

5 order that the NRC imposed on the licensee reduced the 

6 safety of the plant? 

7 MR. WALSH: I think that's what the Decade is 

8 alleging as far as injury. In that the order, when it 

9 ordered that the pressure be reduced, may have aggravated 

10 the conditions. May have increased the rate of degradation 

11 at the plant and therefore based on their considerations of 

12 safety that they have raised, may have actually decreased 

13 the safety potential of the plant. I thihk that's what 

14 they are saying. I guess you would have to address that t~ 

15 them. That's the way I understand the injury they are 

16 alleging to meet the standing requirement. 

17 In the Marble Hill case, the Commission made a 

18 finding that in fact the order of the Commission improved 

19 safety or did not improve safety. I might be saying it 

20 unclearly. But here I think their allegation is such they 

21 are saying that in fact the Commission did a counterproductive 

22 act when it ordered the licensee to lower its pressure. 

23 And what that shows I think, first of all, is that at least 

I . 24 that should be addressed. I think they have met that 
·--~ 

25 that's an aggregation. We are not taking a position 
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1 whether it's correct or not. Certainly an aggregation that 

2 should be addressed by the Board. 

3 The second point is if in fact that's true, what 

4 naturally comes from that is that the Commission doesn't 

5 understand the problem. And that in fact I think this 

6 Board as the adjudicators of the situation should have a 

7 hearing if only to see whether or not the Staff actually 

8 understands the problem they are attempting to find 

9 solutions to. And so from our ?osition, I think they have 

10 met the standing requirements of ~arble Rill and in fact 

11 once they have met that, I think the Board has much more 

12 discretion in terms of wbat probl~ms are to be looked at. 

13 And certainly they as the adjudicators should 

14 determine that the Staff has a good technical basis for 

15 what it's ordering. If it really is shooting in the dark 

16 and is causing the plant to operate such as to aggravate 

17 the problem, I think that's certainly an allegation that 

18 needs to be addressed. 

19 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Aren't you omitting the next 

20 sentence in the Commission's order, other than the one 

21 following the requirement that we apply the principles set 

22 forth in Marble Hill? The sentence that says, "If the 

23 Board determines that a hearing is requi~ed, the Board is 

24 instructed to conduct an adjudicatory hearing solely on the 

25 issues identifying the order." 
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1 MR. WALSH: I think within the scope of that 

2 particular question which is whether the requirements 

3 imposed by those orders are in fact improving the situation 

4 at the plant or decreasing the problem, I think as it was 

5 stated if the intervenors get access to background 

6 information to try and understand what technical expertise 

7 the Staff is applying to make those decisions, I think they 

8 can have many of their contentions solved or at least the 

9 technical expertise of the Staff can be questioned. 

10 So within the context of that particular 

11 question, I think if the ruling of this Board is that the 

12 background information the Staff has on the question as 

13 well as the licensee is available to the intervenor, I 

14 think the proceeding can meet the objective that the 

15 Commission has required and still provide a broad enough 

16 basis to determine exactly what's the situation. What's 

17 going on at the plant. 

18 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Mr. Walsh, have you 

19 asked for any information from the Staff? 

20 MR. WALSH: I personally have not. 

21 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Has State? 

22 MR. WALSH: Has the State? I think the Public 

23 Service Commission has. But I don't represent them. 

24 
.. _ _...,,· COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Did the Staff deny it? 

25 MS. CYR: I don't think they have. I don't know. 
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e. 1 I know they have asked the licensee, the utility, for some 

2 information. 

3 MR. CHARNOFF: The public service Commission has 

4 asked us to file with it all copies of everything we file 

5 with NRC. We have done that. They have gotten everything 

6 we know of that anybody has ever asked for. So too has the 

7 Decade. 

8 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Isn't there a public 

9 room? 

10 MR. CHARNOFF: There are two, I believe. 

11 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: I thought I remember 

e. 12 seeing a service to a public document room. 

13 COMMISSIONER COLE: Does anybody know the 

14 address of that? 

15 MR. ANDERSON: I believe it's the library in the 

16 City of Manitowoc. 

.... 17 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: We have someone in the 

18 audience. 

19 FROM THE AUDIENCE: The City of Manitowoc Public 

20 Library does receive certain of the information. The 

21 correspondence, the IE bulletins, things like that. The 

22 Two Rivers Public Library I believe has recently agreed to 

23 take over the public documents room for Point Beach which 

24 was located at Stevens Point, Wisconsin. I think that can 

25 still remain there and we will receive one in Two Rivers. 
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l The Kewaunee Public Library also receives Point Beach's 

2 materials. So you can take your choice. 

3 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Would you give your name, 

4 please, for the record? 

5 

6 

MS. SAGER: Mollie Sager. I live in Manitowoc. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: You are not involved with 

7 those libraries, are you? 

MS. SAGER: No. 8 

9 CSAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. 3efore we get an to 

10 your second point, Mr. Walsh, I ~otice t~ere's been 3 stir 

11 here with regard to what appears to be an importaht issue 

12 as to whether any injury would =Esult ~rem the confirmatory 

13 order. Did either the Staf~ or ~r. O'Neill wish to comment 

14 further on that? 

15 MR. ANDERSON: Perhaps before they do, I can 

16 make an interpretation of our position. The position of 

li the Staff representative, as we understand it, at the 

18 January 2nd meeting of the full Commission earlier this 

19 year, was by reducing pressure you reduce the subcooling of 

20 the reactor core. In terms of reducing the pressure 

21 difference between the wall of the tubes and steam 

22 generator. On making that balancing position, the 

23 Commission Staff, I think if I understand it correctly, and 

24 they can speak for themselves next, felt that the 

25 subcooling problem was outweighed by the importance of 
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e .. - 1 reducing the pressure stress across the wall and came out 

2 after making that balancing decision saying okay, it's 

3 better to do it one way than the other. 

4 But they did say, as quoted in our brief as read 

5 by Ms. Falk, the subcaoling in the reactor care is 

6 adversely affected. I think the question of fact does not 

7 speak ta who is right, but wh~ther there's arguable injury. 

8 I think that's what should be the starting paint of the 

9 discussion. 

10 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: In other words if I 

11 understand your position, the change in temperature is a 

12 direct result of the change in pressure and a change in 

13 pressure is a requirement of the confirmatory order. 

14 MR. ANDERSON: Of January 3rd. Of the second 

15 confirmatory order as opposed ta the first. 

16 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. But that one results 

17 from the other or at least is some compensating action that 

18 is taken because of the requirement, and that in your 

19 opinion that is a result of the confirmatory order or the 

20 modification of January 3rd on the confirmatory order and 

21 therefore may result in some injury, notwithstanding that 

22 the overall effect of that modification may be beneficial. 

23 And therefore you don't chose ta challenge that overall 

24 
·-.__/· 

modification, but nevertheless want to point ta an aspect 

25 of that modification as causing injury. 
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9· 1 MR. ANDERSON: If I could digress a second. The 

2 reason we are not pursuing in the contentions for any 

3 hearing that will be held the issue of the pressure change 

4 is not because we do not believe it's not an important 

5 issue. It is because we have to limit the number of things 

6 you look at. We are making a priorization. We are not 

7 saying we are ignoring it as a concern that exists in the 

8 bottom of our hearts. If we had unlimited resources, we 

9 would pursue. 

10 Back to your question, we are not disputing the 

11 fact there are arguments to oe made on what the Commission 

9· 
12 Staff did in weighing the pressure differential versus the 

13 subcooling is beneficial. We are saying there's an 

14 argument in the other direction. The point of standing is 

15 not to decide who is right, but that there is an arguable 

16 harm involved. 

17 MR. CHARNOFF: May I speak to that. I think 

18 you're exactly correct, sir, in pointing out that Decade is 

19 not charging that particular condition from a safety 

20 standpoint. First let's point out what the record does 

21 show in the papers they refer to. 

22 That the calculated peak temperature of 2007 

23 degrees under accident conditions would go up nine degrees, 

24 2007 to 2016 with the maximum permitted temperature to be 

25 2200 degrees. That particular nine degree increase was 
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1 characterized by Trammel before the Commission. Tr a mm el is 

2 a Staff reviewer who made the presentation to the 

3 Commission on January 2nd, I believe it was. 

4 Secondly, I think as you pointed out, the 

5 Commission's order said to limit it to the issues if there 

6 were to be a hearing set forth on the November 30th order, 

7 and the two issues there are whether the facts stated 

8 including the underlying documents discussed by you with 

9 the Staff are correct, and two, whether the order shouid be 

10 sustained. In this particular instance, whether 

11 particular pressure reduction requirement should be 

12 sustained. 

13 They don't even want to litigate or consider 

14 that particular .... ques .... 1on. It seems to me it's games to say 

15 all we have to do is find or allege an injury in fact and 

16 don't want to dispute that. We want to talk about other 

17 thjngs that may be important but peripherally related. We 

18 don't specifically want to talk about the condition that 

19 they are asserting was of some harm. 

20 If there were an order out on January 3rd, they 

21 were requesting a hearing, which the record shows they 

22 haven't yet. ~nd I am prepared as I said to have you 

23 consider that particular added condition in your 

24 consideration of this matter. The sole issue is whether 

25 that particular issue can be sustained. They don't want to 
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1 litigate or present evidence with regard to that matter 

2 being injurious or noninjurious. It seems to me there's ~ 

3 little frivolity involved in that kind of position. 

MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Chairman, I would like to 

5 discuss one point that is unclear or hasn't come across and 

6 is unclear to me, but perhaps not to others. The pressure 

• 7 question or the reduction in pressure that we seem to be 

8 discussing now as a potential candidate for injury was the 

9 subject of the January 3rd order. And not the November 

10 30th order. 

11 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: I think that was made clear. 

12 MR. HOEFLING: Okay, c· 
~1ne. As far as the second 

13 order is concerned, the January 3rd order, I think it's 

14 also clear there's been no hearing request on that order. 

15 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: But as has also been 

16 discussed, the Commission did refer to two orders and my 

17 understanding is that there were only two orders that could 

18 have been referred to, on November 3rd and the January 3rd. 

19 And whatever delegation was made to us related also to that 

20 January 3rd order. 

21 MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Chairman, I would turn to 

22 that order now. I note the first sentence does contain the 

23 reference to a request for hearing on two order~. 3ut 

24 turning to the second page, and I have a slip copy of it, 

25 the second page beginning with the first full paragraph and 
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l continuing on to the bottom of that page discusses only the 

2 November 30th order and concludes, "If the Board determines 

3 that a hearing is required, the Board is instructed to 

4 conduct an adjudicatory hearing solely on the issues 

5 identified in the order." Singular. So there's a question 

6 here as to what exactly the Commission did have in mind. 

7 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Let me ask you . If we 
• 

8 · discussing or if we are considering the effects of a 

9 modification on the operations of the licensee, how can we 

10 consider a hypothetical which was the actual fact but no 

11 longer is because the action has been modified. Don't we 

12 necessarily have to look at what action is being taken 

13 pursuant to that modification order of -- confiimatory 

14 order of November 30th? 

15 MR. HOEFLING: It would be the Staff's position 

16 that the Board would not for the following reasons. The 

17 November 30th order was an order placing restrictions on 

18 the licensee in a number of ?articulars, one of which was 

19 the 60 full-power day requirement for testing. That 

20 particular element of the order has, if you will, been 

21 dissolved by time and by the performance of the required 

22 testing and what have you. Other elements of that order 

23 are still in effect. Limitations to test measures, leak 

24 rate requirements, etc. So elements of that order remain 

25 for this 3oard's consideration. 
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l The January 3 order, while it was perhaps styled 

2 as a modification, I myself would not style it as a 

3 modification. In fact it was not a modification of the 

4 November 30th order. It did not treat or address any of 

5 the restrictive elements of the November 30th order. It 

6 imposed an additional restriction which was unrelated to 

7 the November 30th order. Fairly clearly so, because the 

8 November 30th order did not incorporate that restriction to 

9 begin with. So the Staff would characterize thaL second 

10 order as a distinct ordering 3ction and would not 

11 necessarily deserve this Board's consideration absent a. 

12 proper hearing request. 

13 C3AI~MAN GROSSMAN: ;~~t's a matter you ought to 

14 carefully. Because I don't know that the Staff 

15 does want to take a position that might require the 

establishment of three Licensing Boards. Instead of one. 

17 And th~t may well be a result of taking a motion as a 

18 modification of an order that is really an independent 

19 order. So there are two sides to that question. 

20 MR. HOEFLING: One other point I would like to 

21 address. This goes to the comments made by the Decade 

22 regarding the arguability of the interest element at this 

23 point or stage of the hearing. I think we should 

24 distinguish between the question -- we should distinguish 

25 the question of injury in fact from the question of the 

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308 



I 

I 

KAREN ROMAIN - RPR 67 

l I veracity or correctness of a contention. I think the case 

2 law in the Commission is well settled that one need merel~ 

3 allege a contention and need not get to the merits of the 

4 contention at the pleading stage but rather the contention 

5 would be litigated after the commencement of the proceeding 

.6 and that could be done with summary disposition or actual 

7 evidenciary record on the contention. 

8 The Staff would distinguish that type of a 

9 inquiry into the merits f!."'om an inquiry into the mer-its 

10 related to standing and injury in fact. The Staff would ta 

11 of the position that the parties are entitled, should a 

12 question of injury in fact be susceptible in view of one of 

13 the parties, to an evidenciary development at the earliest 

14 stage of the proceeding, to an opportunity to make an 

15 evidenciary presentation on that point. So I don't think 

16 it's just an arguable element for the Soard to consider. 

17 But should a party elect to in fact examine that question 

18 on its merits, the Staff's position would be a party would 

19 be entitled to do so. And there's some law on that which I 

20 could direct the Board to if the Board is interested. 

21 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: I am not sure I understand 

22 the point. Before I look at the citation, could you 

23 rephrase it for us? 

24 MR. HOEFLING: The ?oint would be that on this 

25 question of standing, should an individual allege harm or 
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1 inju:y f~cm one af the restrictive elements of the order, 

2 it i3 t~e Staff's position that the proper route to obtain 

3 standing in this proceeding, at that point should that 

4 allegation be made in fact this restrictive element results 

5 in injury to the parties, that allegation at that early 

6 point in time is one which a party is entitled to present 

7 evidence on as to its veracity. To the merits of that 

8 allegation, to determine whether in fact the party does 

9 have standing. And not merely to be accepted fat the sake 

10 of argument that it is true and a proceeding is initiated. 

11 

12 

13 

14 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMP..N: !•!y problem was you didn't 

identify parties. You mean an adverse party. 

MR. HOEFLING: Right, excuse me. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: But now what stage of the 

15 proceeding do you suggest that we could have that 

16 preliminary inquiry? Before contentions are ruled on or 

17 before standing is determined? 

18 MR. HOEFLING: Before standing is determined, 

19 yes. This would be in effect a prerequisite to a 

20 determination on standing. Again, this would be at the 

21 election of the party to make a determination if they 

22 wanted to contest any of the allegations that are being 

23 made in an effort to gain standing. The party could make 

24 an objection and move the Board to entertain evidence on 

25 the question of injury before the Board rules on standing. 
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COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: I am having trouble 

2 I 
, I thinking back to Allens Creek. How does that compare back 

3 I with Allens Creek? 

4 I MR. HOEFLING: Allens Creek deals with 

5 contentions, and the Commission law on contentions is a 

6 party may make claims or allegations with regards to 

7 contentions and an inquiry into the truth or the 
·• 

8 correctness of those allegations is not proper. At a 

9 preliminary stage of the proceeding. That's to be left for 

10 development as the case matures and people develop evidence 

11 on that question. I am trying to distinguish contentions 

e. 12 from standing. Again, in ~tanding one must allege harm. I 

13 am saying it's an entitlement of a party to challenge those 

14 allegations of harm and attempt to demonstrate they are 

15 false and thereby come to grips with the question of 

16 standing based on evidenciary record. - Should a party elect 

17 to do so. 

18 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Aren't you saying 

19 there's two situations? One is standing to get into a 

20 c~nstruction permit or operating license case and then 

21 standing to get into this one. And in this particular 

22 instance, the truthfulness of the facts that would get you 

23 standing in this case can't be discussed. 

24 MS. CYR: Could also be discussed in a 

25 construction permit proceeding. But in that proceeding a 
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l person can allege they have been harmed by the licensing 

2 action bv showing they live within a certain distance fr~ra 

3 the olant. If t~ere is some question whether or not the 

4 person lives near the plant, that's a question you can 

5 examine in the proceeding. To determine whether that 

6 person lives there and can be injured by the contentions 

7 they will go on and litigate. That aspect you can examine. 

8 When chey present a contention, if they have a basis and 

9 sufficient specificity, that comes in that way. You don't 

10 go on to determine the merits of the contention. The 

11 determination whether they live near the plant, you can. 

12 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Whether or not they 

13 represent the people they claim to represent. Okay. You 

14 are saying the same thing applies here except now we have 

15 to talk about the injury in fact. 

16 MS. CYR: Right. Different proceeding for 

17 injury in fact as set forth in Marble Hill. 

18 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Ms. Falk, have you all 

19 requested information from the Staff on this particular 

20 problem? 

21 MS. FALK: The issue here is not whether we are 

22 getting facts from NRC. It is whether the facts upon which 

23 the NRC orders are based would establish the scrutiny of 

24 examination by other experts. We have had a problem with 

25 timeliness of service or service of things. We eventually 
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get them. 

MR. ANDERSON: Can I illustrate? 

l 

2 

3 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: I think what she said 

4 was fine. I just wanted to know if there was a problem 

5 getting information from the Staff. 

6 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: I have one further question 

7 here, or maybe a series. You are not suggesting there are 

8 cases that indicate we can have a preliminary inquiry on 

9 the merits to determine injury in fact but merely cases 

10 which indicate that certain jurisdictional facts may not be 

11 so. Isn't that basically the distinction? Whether or not 

12 it's called in NRC terminology, you are not suggesting 

13 there are cases that actually went into the merits to 

14 determine whether the claimed injury did in fact occur. 

15 Not to the individual but whether or not there could be an 

16 injury. 

17 MR. HOEFLING: The Staff would be suggesting 

18 there could be an inquiry into the correctness of the 

19 allegation of injury in fact. 

20 CHAIRMAN .GROSSMAN: I am sure sorry, I am not 

21 making myself clear. Of course there couldn't be an injury 

22 if the injury did not occur to the person. It's a Bishop 

23 Barkley type situation. But there isn't any case that you 

24 can cite that would indicate that the actual injury, the 

25 actual adverse effect did not occur, therefore there could 
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1 not be injury in fact. Is there such a case that says that? 

2 That the actual adverse effect that is alleged could not 

3 occur and therefore there could not be injury to that 

4 f)erson? 

5 MR. HOEFLING: Well, I don 1 t think I fully 

6 understand the distinction. What I am trying to indicate 

7 is that the question of whether or not injury in fact 

8 exists is a proper question for examination at this 

9 preliminary point, should a party elect to challenge that. 

10 CHAIRMAN GROSSMF.N: ,'-\y question is very narrow. 

11 What I am asking you is there any case that you can cite in 

12 

13 

which there was a preliminary inquiry into whether the 

advers~ effect might not be able to occur. In other words, 

14 that even though the effect was considered adverse or 

15 claimed to be adverse by the petitioner, there was a 

16 preliminary inquiry which indicated that there could not be 

17 such an adverse effect? 

18 MR. HOEFLING: No, I can't think of any case on 

19 that point, Mr. Chairman. 

20 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: The cases you have in mind 

21 are geographic cases basically or representational ones 

22 which assume that perhaf)s the adverse effect could occur 

23 but could not or would not occur to the petitioner or would 

24 not occur to a person that the petitioner contends it 

25 represents. Isn't that the order of those cases? 
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e-. 1 MR. HOEFLING: The one case is on that point. 

2 The other case is the St. Lucy case which dealt with the 

3 application of the five factors or the showing required 

4 an untimely petition. And indicated that allegations 

5 incident to those factors, should a party wish to come to 

6 grips with the merits, would be a proper inquiry to make. 

7 ... In a sense jurisdictional. If jurisdiction or late filing 

8 can be thought of as flowing from the particular rule in .714. 

9 MS. CYR: Mr. Chairman, if I could make one 

10 quick comment again. I think in terms of the adverse 

11 effect on the departure from nuclear· boiling, it should be 

12 noted agai0 no safety limit -~ The change from ·2000 psi 

13 resulted in no change to the safety limit of the plant. No 

14 safety limits were exceeded. There was no problem with 

15 them to meet their analysis and so on. The Staff did not 

16 require them to reduce any safety limit for the Staff. And 

17 they had operated at that level before. They went back and 

18 did reanalysis and concluded there wasn't any adverse 

19 effect on the saf~ty limit that plant met or any need to 

20 change the safety limit, to reduce the safety limit as a 

21 result of the reduction in pressure. 

22 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Now as far as the change of 

23 temperature went, are you saying -- I believe I saw this in 

24 one of your papers -- that the limits with regard to 

25 temperature were not changed? Is that correct, that there 
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was no specification with regard to temperature? 1 

2 MS. CYR: Right. That was an action taken by 

3 the licensee within its ability already existing. That was 

4 not an aetion ordered by the director. 

5 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Now I believe, Mr. Walsh, 

6 you had a second point we never got to. 

7 MR. WALSH: No, I think I pretty much stated my 

8 position. 

9 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. Now Ms. Falk. 

10 MS. F.Z\L.K: I just have three brief points, Mr. 

11 Chairman. First on the issue whether or not this is an 

12 enforcement proceeding. In my initial remarks I made the 

13 distinction between Marble Hill and this case ~here there 

14 they were looking at whether or not the provisions in the 

15 license were being complied with. Here we are looking at 

16 whether or not the license conditions are adequate. Both 

17 counsel for the Company and NRC have stated this is an 

18 enforcement proceeding but have cited no law in support of 

19 that or no facts in the record to demonstrate that. I was 

20 glancing at my papers here and I noticed another indication 

21 chat maybe this Commission has already considered that 

22 issue in the back of their minds. The captioh on the 

23 Marble Hill case says, "Order to Confirm Suspension of 

24 Construction." The caption of this docket on its face 

25 under orders issued by this panel or the Commission, 
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1 "Modification of License." That to me is indicative a 

2 modification of a license proceeding is different from an 

3 enforcement action. 

4 On the second point which goes to Mr. Charnoff's 

5 question or inquiry about the frivolity of the distinction 

6 the Decade is making between the tube degradation problem, 

7 which you know has been identified as a serious safety 

8 problem, and the pressure tem~erature question we have been 

9 talking about this morning. The reason we have made the 

10 distinction is several. Mr. Anderson has addressed it. I 

11 addressed it before not only in the pragmatic cost problems 

12 

13 

but because we think the problem is more significant. The 

r~ason we delineate it to the tube degradation problems is 

14 because we do not want to fool anybody into thinking we 

15 have the means or capability or resources to litigate those 

16 other issues. We are not trying to fool anybody. We want 

17 you to know the specific fundamental concern that we have, 

18 and that is the tube degradation ?roblem. That is not as I 

19 have said before, though, a matter of standing. The 

20 standing and merits and what we have the means to litigate 

21 once we get into the door are different. 

22 

23 

24 

My third and final point is on the generics 

proceeding issue. In the filing by the Company on July 28 

they raise .the possibilities that maybe the Commission 

25 would want to go the route of having a generic proceeding 
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1 on the problem because it is being experienced in other 

2 plants, although not to the rate Point Beach is currently 

3 having. Our ?OSition on that would be we would not object 

4 to a generic hearing as long as -- and there's two criteria. 

5 The Point Beach problem would be looked at because it has 

6 the most rapid rate of degradation and if it was done in a 

7 

8 

9 

10 

very expeditious matter, because as you know our claims all 

along in this proceeding have been the safety problem must 

be looked at as soon as possible, as our scientists have 

said. It's got to be resolved. Sometimes the generic 

11 proceedings have a way of getting drifted and lost off into 

12 

13 

14 

space. 

We certainly have concern and appreciation for 

the amount of work and proceedings NRC has. So if the most 

15 expeditious way for them to solve this problem is to hold a 

16 generic proceeding, we would not object to that, given it's 

17 done in a timely manner. 

18 MR. CHARNOFF: Just on the latter two points. 

19 We are not recommending there be a generic hearing or not 

20 be a generic hearing. The purpose of that discussion in 

21 our filing was simply or directly responsive to Ms. Falk's 

22 second point. Namely she's concerned with the so called 

23 tube degradation problem rather than the conditions being 

24 imposed by these orders. Our point really is, as Mr. 

25 O'Neill indicated, that there's another forum for getting 
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1 at those if that's what the-Decade proposes other than this 

2 particular.forum which is not established for that purpose. 

3 The particular forum as Mr. O'Neill and the Staff indicated 

4 was established to determine whether or not that particular 

5 order, the November 30th order should be sustained in the 

6 context of those particular conditions that were imposed as 

7 restrictive conditions on the licensee. 

8 To the extent that Decade thinks those 

9 particular conditions are not sufficient, to the extBnt 

10 that the Decade thinks the tube degradation problem is 

11 generic or is serious and doesn't want to treat it 

12 frivolously, then the proper route is pursue the 2.206 

13 avenue. The significance of the FIFR case is not that it's 

14 , necessarily on all fours or all threes with this particular 

15 indication. What it recognizes is that agencies establish 

16 different mechanisms and procedures for getting at these 

17 particular problems. That's what was underlying the 

18 Commission's rationale very clearly in the majority 

19 decision in Marble Hill. 

20 That particular question, however, was not put 

21 to your Board to determine. And if the Decade wishes to 

22 pursue that, they are free to pursue it. They may have 

23 already pursued it and dropped the ball in as far as their 

24 2.206 petition was denied and they didn't pursuit it in 

25 Court, that's a different matter. But there's an avenue 
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1 for raising their so called serious question with either 

2 Point Beach or on generic basis. That's wall we were 

3 describing in our particular submittal. 

4 It seems to me the Board has to recognize that 

5 particular distinction. Because it was not given. For 

6 example, the Commission did not specifically give to you 

7 the privilege of reviewing the denial by Mr. Denton of 

8 2.206 petition filed in November which was reviewed by the 

9 Commission as I recall it early in January, and there was a 

10 document to that effect in mid- January that's cited by the 

11 Staff, recognizing the Commission went along with .... .__ne 

e. 12 denial of the 2.206 decision. But the Commission 

13 significantly did not ask you to review either their action 

14 or the Denton action on the 2.206 petition. That's the 

15 issue they want to raise here. Not the issue of the 

16 proprietor of the restrictive conditions imposed in the 

17 November 30th or January 3 order, if you choose to look at 

18 it. 

19 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Ms. Falk, let me ask 

20 you a question about this. Do you see-the orders to this 

21 Board as allowing us to impose additional restrictions on 

22 the licensee? 

23 MS. FALK: I believe from the words of the order 

24 of the Commission to you, which is to determine whether the 

25 facts are a sufficient basis on which the order, their 
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1 November 30th order lies, presumes if you find those facts 

2 and conditions insufficient you;will make recommendations 

3 or do something about it. I would assume they wouldn't 

4 have you find a negative and not find a positive. 

5 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Let's assume it was 

6 found that some facts were incorrect. Then is the second 

7 question whether or not the order should be sustained? 

8 MS. FALK: I am missing your question. I am 

9 sorry. 

10 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: If you assume arguendo 

11 some of the facts were found to be ·intorrect --. 

12 MS. FALK: Facts in the order or underlying the 

13 order? 

14 

15 

COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: 30th. So I get around 

whethet or not we can look at that. I will assume that way. 

16 Then isn't the second question whether or not the order 

17 itself should be sustained? 

18 

19 

MS. FALK: Yes. 

COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: And if the question is 

20 whether or not the order can be sustained, then isn't the 

21 only option left under the writings of the Commission that 

22 we should just vacate that order? There was nothing in 

23 there saying we should modify the order. I don't find any 

24 wording the Commission gave us permission to change or 

25 modify. If we found the facts didn't support the order, we 
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would say vacate it. 

MS. FALK: I would agree it's unclear. 

conclusion may be one rational way of reading it. 

so 

You::-

4 it bother~ me in the sense why would the Commission want 

5 you to find just the invalidity and not tell them why. 

6 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: I can't get inside tt2 

7 Commission's head and as I read what they have told me, 

8 that's the only thing I have left. And exactly like 

9 whatever number Federal water 9ollution t~ing. I had no 

10 option. I could either say r.o license 

11 

12 

13 

14 

MS. FALK: I think it's ambiguous. Yours is one 

rational one. 

COMMISSIONER VENN ~EZDS: ~hat area? 

MS. FALK: That the Commission wants you to go 

15 further and tell them why the order is inadequate. 

16 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: We would tell them 

17 that when we told them the £acts are incorrect, wouldn't we? 

18 MS. FALK: You would be saying what exists now 

19 is inadequate. 

20 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Where do they say we 

21 should do that? 

22 MS! FALK: They don't say it. I think that's a 

23 reasonable response as a pr~ctical person. Why would the 

24 Commission want you to say what you have done is wrong but 

25 there's no better way to do it. Is there a better way it 
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l can be done. 

2 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Okay. Then the third 

3 question is if th~t were the result, if we were to vacate 

4 it, wouldn't you be in a worse position? Wouldn't we have 

5 injured you? The plant would be less sa~e. 

6 MS. FALK: You're wanting me to buy Mr. 

7 Charnoff 's argument and I can't do that. The tube 

8 degradation problem is the one the scientist and we 

9 claiming has to be looked at. And the orders we 

10 challenging here don't give us that at all. They do not 

11 subject the tube degradation problem to the scrutiny of 

e. 12 factual findings hastle between experts on what can be done 

13 to solve this problem. We are in no worse condition in our 

14 opinion. 

15 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: In other words if the 

16 staffs order which presumably was put in place to 

. .,. 17 presumably make the plant safer was vacated, and we told 

18 the licensee they could go raise the pressure and do 

19 whatever else they had before, would that not make it less 

20 safe? 

21 MS: FALK: All I can go by, because I am not a 

22 technical expert, is what the Commission Staff itself has 

23 said to the Commission. That is the two things done, 
;1 

24 reducing the temperature and pressure, have not solved the 

25 problem. They have not solved the problem. I cited the 
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l transcript quotes to you. 

2 This is not my opinion. This is the Commission, 

3 Staff opinion saying we haven't solved the problem. 

4 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Safe operation, or the 

5 problem of continuing degradation of the tubes? 

6 MS. FALK: They are one and the same. 

7 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: You're alleging the 

8 plant is unsafe at this point in time with the order in 

9 place by the Staff? I am sorry. The Director of Nuclear 

10 Reactor Regulation. Mr. Denton's order. Are you alleging 

11 plant is unsafe now? 

e 12 MS. FALK: We are alleging the November 30th 

13 order and modifications thereto have not alleviated the 

14 tube degradation problem. And the same safety problem that 

15 existed before November 30th exists today. 

16 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: I am trying to 

17 understand. You are alleging the plant is unsafe as it is 

18 operating today? 

19 MS .. FALK: We are saying in our review of the 

20 literature, which is sparse, which is why we need the 

21 hearing, from groups like the American Physical Society who 

22 say this is a safety problem that the problem deserves to 

23 be looked at. 

24 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: I am trying to push 

25 you. You say being a safety problem is one thing but 
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e. l saying the plant is unsafe to me says something different. 

2 MS. FALK: I don't believe it says anything 

3 different to us. What you are trying to get me to say we 

4 think the plant is unsafe, yes, we think the plant is 

5 unsafe. 

6 MS. CYR: If I might address a couple points. 

7 First of all, the transcript which she's quoting from does 

8 not represent testimony which can be relied on. I refer to 

9 Section 1.903 in terms of how the transcript may be used. 

10 Secondly, .I think she's pointing out exactly how her 

11 request meets the Marble Hill ?rincipal. She's arguing 

12 further actions should have been taken by the Director when 

13 he took the November 30th or~er. Yhat fact she wants to 

14 address or thinks should have been addressed, ought to be 

15 addressed in some forum and ought to consider further 

16 remedies. That's precisely what the people ask for in 

17 Marble Hill and the Commission said was not proper subject 

18 for hearing on narrow enforcement action which imposed a 

19 few restrictive conditions on the licensee. 

20 And if she wants a hearing on that, the proper 

21 forum is not here. What we have here and what we are 

22 providing in our remedy and allow people adversely affected 

23 by the order is basically a remedy designed for the 

24 licensee. Designed for someone who is aggrieved by the 

25 specific actions to be able to challenge the actions. And 
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1 we shouldn't be allowed to force fit someone with different 

2 concerns into an action which is basically allowed to 

3 design a licensee or someone who could demonstrate they 

4 were aggrieved to turn that action into something it is was 

5 not designed to be. It was not designed to be a generic 

6 hearing on steam generated tube problems. 

7 COMMISSIONER COLE: And therefore you mean would 

8 be 2.206. 

9 MS. CYR: Or generic rulemaking or having their 

10 petition denied by the Commission, they can seek action in 

11 the Federal courts. 

12 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: What was your point 

1 ~ 
~j now about the evidence rule. Tell me that. 

14 MS. CYR: "Statements of or expressions of 

15 opinion made by Commissioners or NRC employees are not 

16 intended to represent final determinations or beliefs. 

17 Such statements may not be pleaded, cited or relied upon 

18 before the Commission or in any proceeding under Part 2 of 

19 these regulations (10 CFR Part 2) except as the Commission 

20 may direct.'' 

21 COMMISSIONER LEEDS: So whatever anybody tells 

22 the Commission doesn't make any difference? 

23 

·e 
24 

MS. CYR: Cannot be cited as testimony in a 

proceeding. I am saying the meetings before the Commission 

25 are designed to get the Staff to present their views and 
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1 discuss what they see are the problems and they are trying 

2 to reach conclusions. It's designed to not put any kind of 

3 constraints on the Staff on giving advice to the Commission 

4 to have them feel they are somehow going to be held to that. 

5 It's allowing them to consider all kinds of options and 

6 possibilities when they are discussing problems with the 

7 Commission. Therefore they provide it by regulation not to 

3 be held as a final statement of what is in fact the truth 

9 about a particular situation. 

10 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: But I can't see how 

11 statements that were made by the Staff to the Commission 

12 would not be evidence of Commission action. Would not it 

13 be evidence of what the Staff said ~t that particular time? 

14 Whatever they said, they said, didn't they? 

15 MS. CYR: Right. But the regulation provides 

16 it's not something which can be pleaded in another 

17 proceeding. 

18 COMMISSIONER VENN LEEDS: Pleaded as Staff 

19 position or Commission position. But would certainly be 

20 evidence of what the Staff said. 

MS. CYR: I would dispute her interpretation of 

what he said. He was saying there was a decrease in 

departure from nuclear bo i 1 ing ratios by the reduction in 

pressure. But there was no safety 1 imi t exceeded above the 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 safety limits. It may have gone down a little bit, but no 
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1 effect on the safety limit. No need to reduce the margin 

2 we required that licensee to operate at. We would look at 

3 it and we in fact did look at it and we found there was no 

4 problem. It did not affect the safety limits of that plant. 

5 That's basically the terms in which he was saying it 

6 affects that ratio, which means we have to look at it. We 

7 had to see whether it might reduce it below the safety 

8 margin, but it did not. There was no adverse effect on our 

9 findings of the safety of that operation of the plant. 

10 CHAI~MAN GROSSMAN: Ms. Fal~, I want to clear 

11 that up and put it to rest. You are not contending there 

12 was any formal limitation that was changed with regard to 

13 temperature. But only as a ?rac~ical matter that the 

14 operation was at a different temperature as a result of the 

15 January 3rd modification. 

16 MS. FALK: Right. Pressure was formal. The 

17 temperature was incidental or supsequent to or necessary 

18 cohsequent of. Whatever you want to say. 

19 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Mr. O'Neill, you say that is 

20 not the case? 

21 

22 

23 

MR. O'NEILL: Certainly not a necessary 

consequent of. Incidental may not be the right word~ I 

think we have described a number of times suggestion that 

24 one of the actions the licensee took was to reduce 

25 voluntarily its operating power ~o 80 percent in an attempt 
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1 to reduce the temperature. It was done November 30th when 

2 we went back up to power at that time and we have 

3 maintained that since then. Not part of this order. Not 

4 part of this proceeding. 

5 I would just like to address a very narrow issue 

6 raised by Ms. Falk. That is Marble Hill was a suspension 

7 and this is a modification. These are all enforcement 

8 actions. Revocation, suspending, modification of a license 

9 are all types of enforcement actions. This is an 

10 enforcement proceeding. 

11 

12 

I just want to reiterate this is a rather narrow 

question we are looking at. There's always a tendency to 

13 try and expand and drag in lots of other issues. There's 

14 lots of other forums and we are in most of those forums 

15 with Decade. We are looking at ~arble Hill. Looking at a 

16 November 30th order. That's really all we should be 

17 talking about here. 

18 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: And again, though I believe 

19 I have asked you this, but I want to make sure I ask you 

20 this in the context of the scope, Ms. Falk, there's no 

21 question is there but that if we do apply Marble Hill to 

22 this proceeding and we do read it in conjunction with the 

23 instruction given to us to conduct an adjudicatory hearing 

24 solely on the issues identified in the order, that none of 

25 your contentions would be on the issues identified. That 
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is on parts two and three of the order. 

MS. FALK: On the facts underlying those. 

3 you want to make that distinction. Yes. On the facts 

88 

If 

4 contained in those two sections themselves, no. On whether 

5 the factual findings beneath the Commission provisions in 

6 those two sections are adequate or sufficient or have been 

7 subject to cross-examination, we would contest that. But 

8 that is not I think what you asked me. 

9 MR. ANDERSON: Can I giv~ you a concrete example? 

10 We say the contention is the eddy-current test doesn't work 

11 

12 

13 

good enough. It appears in the safety evaluation report 

attached to the order, but does not appear incorporated 

specifically by reference in Parts two and three. If you 

14 look at the simple face of parts two and three of the order, 

15 it's rtot there. If you look at the safety evaluation 

16 reports, it is in large measure there. Essentially it's 

17 there in the safety evaluation reports. 

18 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: But the conclusion that is 

19 given in parts two and three is to the effect that -- or at 

20 least part two -- the effect of what is discussed at length 

21 in the SER is that the plant would be unsafe without 

22 certain modifications being made. And is that not correct? 

23 MR. ANDERSON: But you are asking whether the 

24 facts in the order are correct. Not the conclusions. I am 

25 saying as to the facts. That's the purpose of adjudication. 
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1 

2 

As to facts the underlying SER of part two is subject to 

the contention challenges within Marble Hill. if yo Li 

3 interpret Marble Hill to say yes, the conclusionary stuff 

4 in two and three, you can go and encompass the scope we are 

5 asking. If you don't, you have another kind of problem to 

6 cope with. 

7 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Now what would be the 

8 purpose of attacking tje underlying facts if you are going 

9 to accept the conclusion in Parts two and three? 

10 MR. ANDERSON: We ar~ not. ~e are challenging 

11 both the facts and conclusions. 3ut the purpose of 

12 adjudication is to get at facts. And the facts stated in 

13 two and three, the letter :3 ~ritten on such and such day, 

14 we are not challenging that. We are challenging the 

15 eddy-current ~est works. 

16 

17 

MR. CHARNOFF: The central issue that comes out 

of that is Mr. Anderson is saying that he doesn't think 

18 eddy-current testing is good enough. We want something 

19 more. That's precisely what Marble Hill is suggesting. 

20 That that's not at issue in this kind of proceeding. The 

21 thrust of their concern, and it's been articulated over-and-

22 over this morning, is what has been proposed or required in 

23 the order is not enough. They want more. 3ecause they 

24 dispute the adequacy. The sufficiency of those particu~ar 

25 conditions or the accuracy of the underlying facts. 
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e. 1 Because they don't support the sufficiency of those things. 

2 That's the theme that Decade is playing. That's precisely 

3 the theme Marble Hill says is not appropriate for this kind 

4 of a forum in this kind of a setting. It may be 

5 appropriate somewhere else, but not appropriate here. 

6 MR. ANDERSON: We are being very clear in all 

7 our contentions. We are not misleading anyone. How the 

8 mission in the last analysis goes beyond. That doesn't 

9 mean that's all we are.asking this Board to do. We are 

10 also saying there's facts underlying that order in the 

11 attached SER which are disputed. So whether or not we also 

• 12 want to have the Commission go further is irrelevant to the 

13 initial question of whether the facts are true. 

14 MS. CYR: I think we need to go back to what the 

15 initial premise is for offering a hearing in a situation 

16 such as this. That is to allow a person who is harmed by 

17 that action to protest the action. If what their basic 

18 claim is they want the Commission to take further action to 

19 further protect their interests, that is not what shbuld be 

20 argued here. They should be arguing in this situation how 

21 they are harmed by that action, why the facts don't go to 

22 support the actions taken. Why in light of that harm the 

23 action should not be sustained. Not arguing ~he facts in a 

24 vacuum. They don't harm them. But arguing the facts in 

25 the contention of how these actions that we are imposing 
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1 harm them and why they should not be sustained. 

2 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Have we explored Marble Hill 

3 to death here? Does anyone have something further to say 

4 about it? I don't know whether we have much more business. 

5 I think we ought to take a break so we can get a late checkout 

6 here. 

7 (Discussion off the record.) 

8 (Short recess taken.) 

9 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: The meeting will come to 

10 order. Ordinarily we would go over specific contentions 

11 and if anyone chooses to, I suppose ~e can. However, I 

12 think that we have discussed in general whether the 

13 contentions ought to be ado~ted as a whole ~r rejected as a 

14 whole. And I don't think it would be profitable to go over 

15 specific contentions unless I hear to the contrary. Ms. 

16 Falk? 

17 MS. FALK: No. Seeing as the contentions are 

18 ours, I am not going to try and refute them. 

19 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: I don't know if we have 

20 further order of business, then. 

21 MS. FALK: I have one motion to file that I 

22 think would be proper at this time. 

23 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. 

24 MS. F.lli.LK: I would read the caption of the 

25 motion into the record so there's no mistake in what I am 
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l filing here. The motion is entitled ;'!?etitioner's 

2 Alternative Motion ?or An Order Certifying A Question To 

3 The Commission Or Permitting Interlocutory Appeal Of A 

4 Board Decision, In The Event The board Denies ?etitioner's 

5 Request For A Hearing.'' I believe tte :notion is clear on 

6 its face on what it requests. All I would add at this time 

7 is that the Board make the decision as exceditiouslv as . .. . 

8 possible on the order for hearing or not because of our 

9 concerns and we do think it'3 an immediate problem that 

10 needs addressing. 

11 On the standing issue, would it clarify the 

12 record for you if we file aff~davits of some of our members 

13 that live and are near tte ?lan.t? We would be glad to do 

14 so, if you would require that. 

15 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: I would hope that you would. 

16 I will give Mr. O'Neill his chance to object to your filing 

17 them at this time. But I think that as far as the Board is 

18 concerned, we would prefer if you do represent people 

19 living in the area, that you do comply with the formalities 

20 required and file statements indicating that you represent 

21 those people. 

22 

23 

24 

25 

MS. F.?;.LK: I may be '...;rang, but there was nothing 

in the regulation we saw there was a need to file 

affidavits. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: You're correct. There's no 
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1 need at least any longer for affidavits. However there has 

2 to be some indication as to representation and 

3 authorization. I don't believe we have had any kind of 

4 statement filed. 

5 

6 

7 

MS. FALK: We would be glad to do so. 

MR. CHARNOFF: We would have no objection to 

late filing of that. I think a schedule might be set, 

8 though. Such that we know it's either in or not in. 

9 MS. FALK: I can do it within three days, four 

10 days, a week. 

11 

12 

13 

14 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: We will give you a week, 

then, to submit those. 

MS. FALK: Fine. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Now with regard to what you 

15 have just filed now, if we were to deny your intervention 

16 here, it would go to you could appeal it to the Appeal 

17 Board. Isn't that your understanding? 

18 

19 

20 

MS. FALK: That's our understanding. But that 

is not what the motion seeks. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: You would prefer direct 

21 certification to the Commission? 

22 

23 

MS. FALK: Right, in light of the reconstituted 

Commission, the changed personnel and seats as the motion 

24 indicates. 

25 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Do you think that's 
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l something the Board here should take cognizance of in 

2 certifying a question to the Commission? 

3 MS. FALK: Under the regulations I saw no limits 

4 placed on your discretion one way or the other. I don't 

5 know what your usual procedure is, but you have the 

6 authority to do that and under what conditions you exercise 

7 that authority I presume is your prerogative. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Anyone have comments on that? 8 

9 MR. CHARNOFF: I would like to answer the motion 

10 right now briefly. The first proposal is to assert to the 

11 Commission the question of whether the Marble Hill decision 

12 should not be precedent for this case. I think you have 

13 the right to certify any question subject to certain 

14 reasonable restrictions to the Commission. 3ut it strikes 

15 me what Decade is asking in that first alternative is 

16 please ask the Commission to rewrite the order that set up 

17 this Board in the first instance. It seems to me if they 

18 want to appeal the Marble Hill decision, they don't need 

19 certification from you to the Commission to that effect. 

20 As to the second question that is anticipating 

21 your denial of their petition and anticipating the denial 

22 of request for certification, they want an order permi~ting 

23 the Decade to file directly with the Commission an appeal 

24 of the denial. As you point out, where there's a denial of 

25 petition which denies the petition in its entirety, 
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l therefore denying ~ right to hearing, there's no longer an 

2 interlocutory appeal question, which is the terminology 

3 that is used in their particular motion. 

4 Beyond that the rules do call for opportunity to 

5 go to the full Board. And beyond that, to the extent they 

6 can make a case, they can ask the Commission to take 

7 cognizance of the Appeal Board's denial. There seems to me 

8 no reason to modify the rules of the Nuclear Regulatory 

9 Commission in order to accommodate Lhis. Which is based on 

10 some forelong hooe because there's been a change in the 

11 composition of the Commission somehow or other the 

12 precedent will somehow be changed. There is no evidence 

13 that is the fact or will be t~e fact. We oppose the motion. 

14 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: As a practical matter, by 

15 the way, aside from the request that we say something about 

16 the change in composition of the Commission, hasn't the 

17 Commission indicated that questions certified to it would 

18 go first to' the Appeal Board anyway, rather than directly 

19 to it? 

20 MR. CHARNOFF: When certified to it by the 

21 -Licensing Board. 

22 

23 

24 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Yes. 

MR. CHARNOFF: I think they have done that. I 

am trying to recall where. 8ut I think they have said that 

25 when they set up the criteria for review by the Commission 
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l of certain appeals to it. I think in the context of that 

2 particular set of rules and the suggestion of that I think 

3 the Commission indicated it would expect questions to first 

4 

5 

go But my recollection is they did suggest that. 

MS. CYR: Particularly when what's asked to be 

6 certified here to the Commission is specifically provided 

7 for. When there's an outright denial of petition to 

8 intervene, that the rules provide for appeal of that 

9 decision to the Appeals Board. 

10 CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: Okay. Any further comments 

11 on this? Is there any further business that ought to be 

12 

13 

14 

covered here? 

MS~ CYR: Nothing. 

CHAIRMAN GROSSMAN: That concludes the 

15 Prehearing Conference. 

16 ( Whereupon the hearing was adjourned at 12:07 p.m.) 
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